
Date Unit Description
9/30/16 HqBn, 

3dMarDiv
At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, 
Japan, a staff sergeant was acquitted 
by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.

9/30/16 HqSptBn, 
MCI-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Lance Corporal 
V. Zuniga Jr. was convicted by a 
military judge of conspiracy and 
larceny. The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 12 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

9/29/16 HqRegt, 
2dMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Lejeune, North Carolina, Staff 
Sergeant J. M. Johnson II was 
convicted by a military judge of 
wrongful distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a 
pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 30 days. 

9/28/16 1stTankBn
, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 
Palms, California, Lance Corporal P. 
L. Flores was convicted by a military 
judge of assault consummated by a 
battery.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 89 days confinement, 
forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month 
for a period of 3 months, and 
reduction to E-2.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.
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9/26/16 MALS-11, 
MAG-11, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, 
California, Private First Class S. P. 
Vlasak was convicted by a military 
judge of disrespecting a superior non-
commissioned officer, assaulting a 
superior staff non-commissioned 
officer, assaulting a superior non-
commissioned officer, and assault 
consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused 
to 14 months confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to disapprove all adjudged 
forfeitures.  

9/23/16 VMU-3, 
MAG-24, 
1stMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe 
Bay, Hawaii, Corporal J. B. Tozer was 
convicted by a military judge of 
failure to obey lawful orders, false 
official statement, damaging personal 
property, aggravated assault, assault 
consummated by a battery, and animal 
abuse.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 12 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

9/23/16 2dTankBn, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Lejeune, North Carolina, Private First 
Class E. Marroquin was convicted by a 
military judge of wrongful 
distribution, use, and introduction of 
a controlled substance.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 12 
months confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 240 days.



9/22/16 4thMar, 
3dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, 
Japan, Sergeant C. J. Frasure was 
convicted by a panel of officer 
members of attempted sexual abuse of a 
child and wrongful soliciting 
production and distribution of child 
pornography. He was sentenced to 36 
months confinement, total forfeiture 
of all pay and allowances, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

9/22/16 HqSptBn, 
MCI-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Private First 
Class E. Alvardo was convicted by a 
military judge of unauthorized 
absence.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 120 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

9/21/16 MALS-11, 
MAG-11, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, 
California, Private C. O. Evangelista 
was convicted by a military judge of 
aggravated assault.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 36 days 
confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

9/21/16 MCMWTC At a Special Court-Martial at 29 
Palms, California, Lance Corporal J. 
J. Harrell was convicted by a military 
judge of larceny.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 90 days 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 
pay per month for a period of 3 
months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge. Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 2 months.



9/20/16 HqSptBn, 
MCI-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Private First 
Class R. M. So was convicted by a 
military judge of unauthorized 
absence.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 60 days confinement, 
forfeiture of $900.00 pay per month 
for a period of 2 months, reduction to 
E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The 
pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence.

9/15/16 HqSptBn, 
MCI-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Private First 
Class J. E. Olmedo was convicted by a 
military judge of unauthorized 
absence.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 65 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

9/13/16 MCSF 
Blount 
Island, 
MCLC

At a General Court-Martial at Parris 
Island, South Carolina, a private 
first class was acquitted by a panel 
of officer and enlisted members of 
sexual assault and abusive sexual 
contact.

9/9/16 HqSptBn, 
MCI-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Lance Corporal 
J. M. Terry was convicted by a 
military judge of conspiracy, wire 
fraud, and impersonation in relation 
to wire fraud. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 350 days 
confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.



9/8/16 HqRegt, 
3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, 
Japan, Lieutenant Colonel M. M. 
Farrell was convicted by a military 
judge of attempted receipt of child 
pornography, attempted sexual assault 
of a child, attempted sexual abuse of 
a child, attempted adultery, conduct 
unbecoming an officer and a gentleman, 
and fraternization.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 
months confinement, a reprimand, and a 
dismissal.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 30 months.

9/8/16 3dLARBn, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 
Palms, California, Corporal M. A. 
Ziegenfuse was convicted by a military 
judge of attempting to commit larceny, 
conspiracy, larceny, and 
housebreaking.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 11 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay 
per month for a period of 11 months, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence. 

9/8/16 1stTankBn
, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 
Palms, California, Sergeant X. Lor was 
convicted by a military judge of 
assault consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused 
to 60 days confinement, reduction to E-
1, and a bad-conduct discharge. The 
pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence.

9/8/16 3dBn, 
7thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 
Palms, California, Corporal W. T. 
Hegge was convicted by a military 
judge of assault consummated by a 
battery. The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 60 days confinement and 
reduction to E-2. The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.



9/7/16 HqSptBn, 
MCI-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Lance Corporal 
J. C. Smith was convicted by a 
military judge of conspiracy, larceny, 
wire fraud, and impersonation in 
relation to wire fraud.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 250 
days confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 8 months.

9/2/16 CLR-2, 
2dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp 
Lejeune, North Carolina, a corporal 
was acquitted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of sexual 
assault.

9/2/16 1stIntelB
n, I MHG, 

IMEF

At A General Court-Martial at Camp 
Pendleton, California, Sergeant O. S. 
Lowrie was convicted by a military 
judge of violation of a lawful general 
regulation, wrongful use and 
distribution of controlled substances, 
wrongful introduction of a controlled 
substance, and wrongful manufacture of 
a controlled substance.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 36 
months confinement and a dishonorable 
discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 2 years. 



Date Unit Description

7/1/2016 H&HS MCAS 

Futenma

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

captain was acquitted by a panel of officer members of 

failure to obey a lawful order, sexual assault of a 

child, conduct unbecoming an officer and a gentleman, 

child endangerment, and obstructing justice.  

7/6/2016 2dBn, 5th Mar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by a 

military judge of violation of a lawful general order.

7/7/2016 H&HS MCAS New 

River

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal T. J. Norman was convicted by 

a military judge of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, mail taking, and wrongful interference with 

an administrative proceeding.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 

6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 60 days.

7/7/2016 2dBn, 5th Mar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by a 

military judge of violation of a lawful general order.

7/8/2016 1stMAW At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant J. L. Plagmann Jr. was convicted by a 

military judge of violation of a lawful general order 

and wrongful possession of child pornography.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 4 years 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend forfeitures and 

all confinement in excess of 32 months.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               

July 16                       
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7/12/2016 VMFA-112, MAG-

41, 4thMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Lance Corporal D. S. Small was convicted by a military 

judge of assault consummated by a battery, failure to 

obey a lawful order, and obstructing justice.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend the punitive 

discharge and all confinement in excess of 60 days.

7/12/2016 1stBn, 10thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by a military 

judge of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

7/13/2016 VMM-162, MAG-

26, 2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant B. L. Webster was convicted 

by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 

violation of a lawful general order.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 15 days restriction and a 

reprimand.

7/13/2016 2dBn, 5th Mar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by a military 

judge of violations of a lawful general order.

7/14/2016 VMM-164, MAG-

39, 3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a master sergeant was acquitted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of sexual assault and 

assault consummated by a battery.

7/14/2016 2dBn, 5th Mar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by a military 

judge of violations of a lawful general order.

7/19/2016 VMFAT-101, 

3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal C. C. Narain was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 60 days restriction, forfeiture of $953.00 

pay per month for a period of 4 months, and reduction 

to E-3.  
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7/19/2016 1stCEB, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. R. Salazar was convicted by a 

military judge of assault consummated by a battery 

upon a child and aggravated assault upon a child.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 

the sentence. 

7/20/2016 1stTSB, CLR-1, 

1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant R. Martinez was convicted by a 

military judge of violation of a lawful general order 

and adultery.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 7 days confinement, 14 days hard labor 

without confinement, forfeiture of $500.00 pay per 

month for a period of 2 months, and reduction to E-3.  

The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/20/2016 2dRadBn, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class B. D. Warner was 

convicted by a military judge of wrongful use of 

controlled substances. The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 8 months confinement, forfeiture of 

$1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 8 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 120 days.

7/20/2016 3dBn, 4thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of controlled 

substances.

7/20/2016 2dBn, 3dMar, 

3dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of violations of a lawful general 

order, cruelty and maltreatment, and simple assault.  

7/22/2016 HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private F. A. Costa III was convicted by a 

military judge of unauthorized absence.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 65 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $900.00 pay per month for a period of 1 

month, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-

trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.
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7/22/2016 2dIntelBn, 

IIMHG, IIMEF

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. M. Abbott was convicted by 

a military judge of sexual abuse of a child and 

indecent exposure.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 5 years confinement, total forfeiture of 

all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.  

7/22/2016 3dBn, 6thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal R. C. Mefford was convicted by a 

military judge of conspiracy to commit larceny, 

destruction of military property, destruction of 

personal property, larceny, burglary, and 

housebreaking.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 12 months confinement, forfeiture of 

$1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 8 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 120 days.

7/22/2016 1stBn, 10thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.  

7/27/2016 CABn, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Petty 

Officer Third Class J. E. Petzrick was convicted by a 

military judge of violation of a lawful general 

regulation and assault consummated by a battery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.  The pre-trial 

agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/27/2016 VMFA-323, MAG-

11, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, a 

sergeant was acquitted by a military judge of wrongful 

use of a controlled substance.

7/27/2016 2dTSBn, CLR-2, 

2dMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and possession of a controlled 

substance.
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7/28/2016 HqRgt, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

B. P. Duldulao was convicted by a military judge of 

attempted sexual abuse of a child and violation of a 

lawful general order.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 18 months confinement, total forfeiture 

of all pay and allowances, a reprimand, reduction to E-

1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-

trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

suspend all confinement in excess of 14 months.

7/28/2016 MCIS, TrngCmd At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Private N. J. Helbert was convicted by a military 

judge of sexual abuse of a child, conspiracy to 

wrongfully possess, distribute, introduce with intent 

to distribute, and importation of controlled 

substances into the United States, wrongful use, 

distribution, introduction, and importation of 

controlled substances.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 7 years confinement and a dishonorable 

discharge.  

7/28/2016 H&HS, MCAS 

Beaufort

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant T. W. Vest was convicted by a 

military judge of assault consummated by a battery, 

communicating a threat, and violation of a lawful 

general order.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 240 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 

agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

disapprove the bad-conduct discharge and suspend all 

confinement in excess of 6 months.

7/28/2016 3dMar, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal R. Pereyra was convicted by a military 

judge alone of possession of child pornography.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 540 days.
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7/28/2016 SESBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. A. McCown was 

convicted by a military judge of failure to obey a 

lawful order and drunk and disorderly.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, a 

$1,000.00 fine, and reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a 

pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

suspend all confinement in excess of 30 days.

7/29/2016 HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class C. S. Saunders was 

convicted by a military judge of conspiracy to commit 

larceny, larceny, and impersonating with intent to 

defraud.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

48 months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to disapprove all 

confinement in excess of 28 months.

7/29/2016 MRR, MarForSoc At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal L. Gonzales was convicted by a 

military judge of wrongful distribution of a 

controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 

agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 

all confinement in excess of 100 days.   
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Date Unit Description
6/1/16 9thMCD, WRR At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Gunnery Sergeant J. F. Culbertson was convicted by a 
military judge of violations of lawful general orders, 
adultery, wrongfully endeavoring to impede an 
investigation, and wrongfully endeavoring to influence 
testimony of a witness.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-3 and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend the punitive discharge and any reduction 
below E-4.

6/2/16 MACS-1, MACG-38, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance Corporal 
C. A. Barrowman was convicted by a panel of officer members 
of willfully disobeying a lawful order of a noncommissioned 
officer.  The members sentenced the accused to restriction 
for 2 months, forfeiture of $200.00 pay per month for a 
period of 4 months, and reduction to E-2.

6/2/16 H&HS, MCAS New 
River

At a Special Court-Martial at New River, North Carolina, 
Staff Sergeant J. C. Dixon was convicted by a military 
judge of sexual abuse of a child and violation of a lawful 
general order.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
30 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

6/2/16 VMU-3, MAG-24, 
1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii a private 
was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
sexual assault and abusive sexual contact.

6/2/16 HqSptBn, CamPen At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private J. Aranda was convicted by a military judge of 
unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 45 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay 
per month for a period of 1 month and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 30 days.

6/3/16 H&HS, MCAS 
Iwakuni

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal C. A. Titman was convicted by a military judge of 
sexual assault, drunk and disorderly conduct, violations of 
lawful general orders, violation of a lawful order, and 
false official statement.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 240 days confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

6/3/16 H&HS, MCAS 
Iwakuni

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal A. J. Dibble was convicted by a military judge of 
sexual assault, drunk and disorderly conduct, violations of 
lawful general orders, violation of a lawful order, and 
false official statement.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 350 days confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

6/3/16 2dBn, 11thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal G. R. Gomez was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 
general order and sexual assault.  The members sentenced 
the accused to 5 years confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  

6/6/16 HqBn, 2dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Gunnery Sergeant U. D. Lloyd Jr. was convicted by a 
military judge of failure to obey a lawful general 
regulation, violation of a lawful general order, and 
adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 21 
days confinement and reduction to E-5.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

6/8/16 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Private First 
Class M. D. Foster was convicted by a military judge of 
wrongful appropriation, larceny, and attempted wrongful 
appropriation.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
9 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,044.00 pay per month 
for a period of 12 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

6/8/16 MARSOC At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Staff Sergeant E. Villarreal was convicted by a military 
judge of false official statement and larceny.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 
confinement, reduction to E-4, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.  

6/9/16 11thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Sergeant L. H. Boone was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of violation of a lawful general 
order.  The members sentenced the accused to 45 days 
restriction and forfeiture of $1,742.00 pay per month for a 
period of 1 month.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
June 16                       
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6/10/16 3dBn, RTR, MCRD 
PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of violations of a lawful general 
order and assault consummated by a battery.

6/13/16 3dBn, 1stMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of violations of a lawful order and assault 
consummated by a battery.

6/14/16 MWCS-48, MACG-
48, 4thMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Master 
Sergeant B. E. Salkeld was convicted by a military judge of 
failure to obey a lawful general regulation, violation of a 
lawful general order, assault consummated by a battery, and 
drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to a written reprimand, a fine of $4,220.00, 
and reduction to E-7.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.

6/15/16 HqBn, MCAGCC At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, a 
gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of violation of a lawful general order.

6/17/16 3dMar, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Corporal 
J. J. Paige was convicted by a military judge of wrongful 
distribution of a controlled substance.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement, reduction to 
E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/21/16 MARDET, MCIS, 
TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Private 
K. R. Bickham was convicted by a military judge of 
violation of a lawful general order, conspiracy, wrongful 
use of a controlled substance, and obstruction of justice.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 11 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1044.00 pay per month for a 
period of 12 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 6 months and the bad-
conduct discharge.

6/21/16 H&HS, MCAS 
Futenma

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. N. Roadarmel was convicted by a military judge 
of wrongful possession of child pornography.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 36 months confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, a reprimand, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 18 months.

6/21/16 MCCES, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Private 
First Class S. X. Turner was convicted by a military judge 
of assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 
months confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month 
for a period of 5 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

6/21/16 3dLAR, 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance 
Corporal D. G. Brier was convicted by a military judge of 
sexual abuse of a child and wrongfully viewing child 
pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
11 months confinement, forfeiture of $800.00 pay per month 
for a period of 11 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

6/23/16 MASS-3, MACG-38, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal C. W. Sapp was convicted by a military judge 
of assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 95 days confinement and reduction 
to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 30 
days.

6/24/16 1stMAW At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Chief Warrant 
Officer 2 M. L. Blair was convicted by a panel of officer 
members of conduct unbecoming an officer and a gentleman.  
The members sentenced the accused to 145 days confinement, 
restriction for 60 days, a reprimand, and forfeiture of 
$1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 10 months.  

6/28/16 MALS-13, MAG-13, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Sergeant M. 
Ocampo was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of failure to obey lawful orders.  The members 
sentenced the accused to 45 days of restriction and 45 days 
of hard labor without confinement.  

6/28/16 MCESG At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Sergeant 
J. L. Floyd was convicted by a military judge of false 
official statement and unlawfully entering a dwelling.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement 
and reduction to E-3.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 30 days.

`
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6/29/16 2dBn, RTR, MCRD 
PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. T. Perez was convicted by a 
military judge of wrongful distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
reduction to E-3.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to disapprove reduction below E-
4.

6/29/16 MALS-16, MAG-16, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Sergeant 
R. M. Soto was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted
members of conspiracy, wrongful possession of a controlled
substance with intent to distribute, soliciting another to
commit an offense, and wrongful distribution of a
controlled substance.  The members sentenced the accused to 
3 years confinement, a $5,000.00 fine, forfeiture of
$1,566.00 pay per month for a period of 3 years, reduction
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/30/16 1stBn, 4thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a 
lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of violation of a lawful general order.

6/30/16 2dBn, 10thMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lane Corporal J. D. Holmwood was convicted by a military 
judge of failure to go to his appointed place of duty, 
willful disobedience of a superior commissioned officer, 
false official statement, and adultery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, forfeiture of 
$500.00 pay per month for a period of 3 months, and 
reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 30 days.

6/30/16 2dLAR, 2dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of violation of a general order and abusive sexual 
contact.
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4/28/16 MALS-13, MAG-13, 

3dMAW
At a General Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance Corporal K. K. Jackson was convicted 
by a military judge alone of maiming, aggravated assault, and child endangerment.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, total forfeiture of all 4/28/16 MWSS-373, MAG-11, 

3dMAW
At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Lance Corporal A. Rivera was 
convicted by a military judge of desertion and aggravated assault.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/28/16 HqSptBn, MCB 
CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Private K. E. Lawson was 
convicted by a military judge of unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 100 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 for 1 month, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/28/16 MWSS-473, MAG-41, 
4thMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff Sergeant A. J. Weakley was 
convicted by a military judge of larceny. The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 
months confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 5 months, a 
fine of $5,000.00, and reduction to E-4.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 89 days.4/26/16 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal J. T. Wesley was convicted by a 
military judge alone of committing a lewd act, indecent exposure, sexual assault of a 
child, soliciting a minor to create child pornography, and possession of child 
pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 years confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, a reprimand, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 48 months.

4/26/16 MWSS-374, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Private T. W. Hartmann was convicted 
by a military judge of disrespect toward a superior non-commissioned officer and 
wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 50 
days confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.4/26/16 MCCES, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Private First Class E. S. Garcia 
was convicted by a military judge of larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 80 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 2 months.

4/25/16 MAG-36, 1stMAW At a Special Court-Martial, at Okinawa, Japan, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal J. J. McCallon of assault consummated by a battery and false official 
statements.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, forfeiture of $1,433.00 per month for 12 months, a reprimand, and a 
bad-conduct discharge. The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/25/16 HqSptBn, MCB 
CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Private J. R. Ramos was 
convicted by a military judge of unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 75 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period 
of 2 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.4/21/16 MALS-39, MAG-39, 

3dMAW
At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a sergeant was acquitted by a 
panel of officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful general order.

4/20/16 H&HS, MCAS Cherry 
Point

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Cherry Point, North Carolina, Lance Corporal A. T. 
Cook was convicted by a military judge of wrongful possession of child pornography.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: April 16



2

Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: April 16

4/20/16 MWCS-28, MACG-28, 
2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at MCAS New River, North Carolina, Lance Corporal Renn was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of assault consummated by a 
battery.

4/20/16 3dLAR, 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Corporal T. L. Quillin was 
convicted by a military judge alone of attempt to steal military property, conspiracy, 
and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 16 months confinement, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/20/16 1stTnkBn, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance Corporal M. J. Christmas was 
convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful distribution and possession of a 
controlled substance, wrongful use of controlled substances, wrongful solicitation of 
others to commit a crime, and wrongfully advising another to commit a crime.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/18/16 HqSvcBn, MCRD San 
Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Lance Corporal W. M. Jones was 
convicted by a military judge of conspiracy, false official statement, larceny, and 
obstruction of justice.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 7 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 7 months, a fine of 
$5,000.00, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

4/18/16 H&SBn, SOI-W, 
TrngCmd

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a staff sergeant was 
acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of abusive sexual contact, and 
kidnapping.

4/15/16 HqSptBn, MCB 
CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Private L. A. Leos was 
convicted by a military judge of unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The 
pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/15/16 2dBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Corporal C. Romero was 
convicted by a military judge of conspiracy, sale of military property, larceny, 
housebreaking, and unlawful entry.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 27 
months confinement, a fine of $10,242.00, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 

4/14/16 2dAABn, 2dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Master Gunnery Sergeant R. 
V. Eckiwaudah was convicted by a military judge of assault consummated by a battery.
The military judge sentenced the accused to forfeiture of $1,250 pay per month for a
period of 4 months and reduction to E-8.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the
sentence.

4/12/16 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa Japan, Master Sergeant J. R. Wagner was convicted 
by a military judge of drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to forfeiture of $3,488.00 pay per month for a period of 6 months and a 
reprimand.

4/12/16 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Sergeant A. J. Muller was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of aggravated assault and drunk 
and disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 4/12/16 2dBn, 8thMar, 

2dMarDiv
At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Lance Corporal C. M. Semeta 
was convicted by a military judge of assault consummated by a battery, aggravated 
assault, and communicating a threat.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 24 
months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 15  months.
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4/8/16 CBIRF At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Petty Officer Second Class J. R. 
Allison was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful 
distribution of a controlled substance.  The members sentenced the accused to 40 days 
restriction and reduction to E-4.

4/8/16 HqSptBn, MCIPac At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant M. M. Hurtado was convicted by a 
military judge of attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse of a 
child, and attempted production and distribution of child pornography.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 42 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 20 months. 

4/8/16 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Corporal J. M. Medellin was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of sexual abuse of a child, 
indecent exposure, and sexual assault of a child.  The members sentenced the accused to 
55 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.

4/5/16 MBW At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Private First Class M. B. McMahan was 
convicted by a military judge of false official statement and larceny.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 30 days.  

4/4/16 1stBn, 1stMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Lance Corporal M. K. Stanton 
was convicted by a military judge of unauthorized absence and wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 64 days confinement 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

4/1/16 4MCD, ERR At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South Carolina, Sergeant G. J. Bernier was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of unauthorized absence.

4/1/16 MALS-11, MAG-11, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Lance Corporal C. O. Evangelista was 
convicted by a military judge of violation of a lawful general order, wrongful 
possession of a controlled substance with intent to distribute, wrongful use of a 
controlled substance, wrongful distribution of a controlled substance, and wrongful 
manufacture of a controlled substance with intent to distribute.  The military judge 4/1/16 2dBn, 2dMar, 

2dMarDiv
At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Lance 
Corporal R. J. Beebe was convicted by a military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful 
distribution of a controlled substance, wronful possession of a controlled substance 
with intent to distribute, and violations of the Controlled Substances Act.  The 
military judge senteced the accused to 24 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
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3/31/16 MCIPac At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance Corporal A. R. 

ElHardan was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse of a 
child, indecent exposure, indecent language, and possession of child 
pornography.  The members sentenced the accused to 4 years 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 
to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 30 months.

3/30/16 2dMarRdrBn, MRR, 
MARFORSOC

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Staff 
Sergeant D. B. Parodi was convicted by a military judge alone of 
possession of a controlled substance with the intent to distribute, 
distribution of a controlled substance, and violation of a lawful 
general order.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.  

3/25/16 8thMCD, WRR At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Staff Sergeant 
C. F. Onyejiaka was convicted by a military judge alone of 
disobeying a superior commissioned officer, violations of lawful 
general orders, larceny, adultery, and obstructing justice.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 30 days.

3/25/16 MCWL, MCCDC At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lieutenant E. C. 
Carthan was convicted by a military judge alone of abusive sexual 
contact, assault consummated by a battery, and conduct unbecoming an 
officer and a gentleman.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 12 months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, and a dismissal from the U.S. Navy.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 60 days.    

3/25/16 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance Corporal J. A. 
Sarkozy was convicted by a military judge alone of indecent 
exposure, extortion, and indecent language.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement, a reprimand, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to disapprove the 
reprimand.

3/24/16 MWHS-1, 1stMAW At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance Corporal K. J. 
Sanchez was convicted by a military judge alone of attempted sexual 
assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse of a child, violation of 
a lawful general order, and indecent exposure.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 48 months confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, a reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement the 
convening authority agreed to disapprove the reprimand and to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 24 months.

3/24/16 7thESB, 1MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Lance 
Corporal K. M. Koedel was convicted by a military judge alone of 
larceny, obtaining services under false pretenses, and stealing 
mail.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 180 days 
confinement, a fine of $500, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to  suspend the punitive discharge, contingent upon 
the accused voluntarily waiving right to an administrative 
separation board, and to suspend all confinement in excess of 90 
days.

3/23/16 MACS-1, MACG-38, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Private First Class L. 
R. Lopez was convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

3/23/16 7thESB, 1MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Staff 
Sergeant B. R. Simmons was convicted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of wrongful use of controlled substances.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement and reduction 
to               E-3.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               March 
16                       
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3/23/16 6thMar, 2dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Lance 
Corporal K. T. French was convicted by a military judge alone of 
aggravated assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 45 
days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

3/18/16 MWSS-372, MAG-39, 3dMAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Lance 
Corporal A. H. Baladraf was convicted by a military judge alone of 
assault consummated by a battery, drunk and disorderly conduct, 
resisting apprehension, and wrongful possession of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 14 months 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 12 months.

3/17/16 MWSS-371, MAG-13, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance Corporal E. B. 
Johnston was convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 
absence, wrongful use of a controlled substance, and violation of a 
lawful general order.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
85 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 45 days.

3/17/16 1stMar, 1stMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Private 
First Class T. E. Klingensmith was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order and larceny.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 3 months.

3/17/16 MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Lance 
Corporal S. A. Faulks was convicted by a military judge alone of 
larceny and housebreaking.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 10 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 120 days.

3/17/16 HqBn, 2dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Corporal 
K. N. Smith was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members 
of larceny.  The members sentenced the accused to reduction to E-2 
and a reprimand.

3/17/16 1stBn, 7thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance Corporal 
J. J. Peterson was convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful 
possession of child pornography and wrongful distribution of child 
pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 
confinement and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence. 

3/15/16 3dReconBn, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff Sergeant R. J. 
Habets was convicted by a military judge alone of attempted sexual 
assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse of a child, attempted 
adultery, sexual assault of a child, and sexual abuse of a child.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 15 years and 6 months 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, a 
reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 24 months.  

3/14/16 9thMCD, WRR At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Sergeant M. E. 
Camacho was convicted by a military judge alone of violations of 
lawful general orders and adultery.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 75 days confinement and reduction to E-2.   

3/10/16 MALS-16, MAG-16, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Lance Corporal C. 
R. Barry was convicted by a military judge alone of violation of a 
lawful general order, wrongful use and distribution of a controlled 
substance, and wrongful manufacture of a controlled substance with 
intent to distribute.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
12 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 7 months.
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3/8/16 3dBn, 1stMar, 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a lance 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
sexual assault.

3/4/16 3dMar, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a petty officer 
first class was acquitted by a military judge alone of sexual 
assault and assault consummated by a battery. 

3/3/16 TBS, TrngCmd At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a corporal was 
acquitted by a military judge alone of rape, sexual assault, and 
aggravated sexual contact.

3/3/16 MALS-16, MAG-16, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Private C. P. 
Elliott was convicted by a military judge alone of violation of a 
lawful general order, violations of lawful orders, and wrongful use 
of a controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 103 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a 
pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to waive all 
confinement in excess of time served.  At the time of trial, the 
accused had served 103 days pre-trial confinement. 

3/3/16 HqSptBn, MCB CamPen, 
MCIW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Private 
First Class M. T. Rugo was convicted by a military judge alone of 
unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
85 days confinement and forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 6 
months.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days. 

3/2/16 MCSF, MARFORCOM At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South Caroline, Lance 
Corporal B. F. Mitcham Jr. was convicted by a military judge alone 
of assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 60 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.

3/2/16 CLR-35, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal C. A. Hyatt 
was convicted by a military judge alone of indecent exposure.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, a 
reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

3/2/16 HqSptBn, MCIPAC At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff Sergeant F. A. 
Dellacamera III was convicted by a military judge alone of attempted 
sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse of a child, 
attempt to produce child pornography, unauthorized absence, indecent 
exposure, and wrongful solicitation of the production and 
distribution of child pornography.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 48 months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, a reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 14 months 
and to defer automatic forfeitures.

3/2/16 H&SBn, SOI-W, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, Sergeant 
C. E. A. Williams Jr. was convicted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of larceny and obtaining services under false 
pretenses.  The members sentenced the accused to forfeiture of 
$189.00 pay per month for 6 months and reduction to E-4.

3/1/16 2dIntelBn, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, Private 
First Class A. M. Maldonadonegrin was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence, wrongful use of a controlled 
substance, larceny, and dishonorable failing to pay a debt.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.  

3/1/16 2dAABn, 2dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal M. H. Khan was convicted by a military judge 
alone of willfully disobeying a superior commissioned officer and 
assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.
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1/5/16 CLB-31, 31stMEU At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal J. 

E. King was convicted by a military judge alone of 
aggravated assault.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to forfeitures of $500.00 pay per month for a 
period of 9 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to refer the case to a Special 
Court-Martial vice a General Court-Martial.  

1/6/16 3d Mar, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a staff 
sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of assault consummated by a battery.

1/6/16 HMLA-267, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal M. L. Giacinti was convicted by a military 
judge alone of false official statement, wrongful use, 
possession, distribution, manufacture, and introduction 
onto an installation of the armed forces, of controlled 
substances, incapacitation for performance of duties 
through prior wrongful indulgence in drugs, and disorderly 
conduct.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 42 
months confinement, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 36 months.

1/6/16 3dLARBn, 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Sergeant J. W. Bartikofsky was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempting to commit a lewd act upon a child 
and indecent language.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 7 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  

1/7/16 VMA-542, MAG-14, 
2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
Sergeant M. B. Minier II was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery, stalking, and 
cyber harassment.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 89 days confinement and reduction to E-3.

1/7/16 MALS-16, MAG-16, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Corporal 
T. L. Hicks was convicted by a military judge alone of 
violation of a lawful general order, wrongful possession, 
distribution, and manufacture of controlled substances, and 
solicitation of another to distribute a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 20 
months confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

1/8/16 MCSF, MARFORCOM At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of rape and abusive sexual contact.

1/8/16 MASS-3, MACG-38, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal R. A. Patterson was convicted by a military judge 
alone of aggravated assault.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 175 days confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 3 months.

1/12/16 HMH-366, MAG-29, 
2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
Corporal B. A. Bullard was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery upon a child 
under the age of 16.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to confinement for 60 days, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 30 days.

1/12/16 HqSptBn, MCI-W, MCB 
CamPen

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Sergeant E. C. Portillo was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of assault consummated by a battery.  
The members sentenced the accused to 60 days restriction, 
60 days hard labor without confinement, and reduction to E-
1.

1/13/16 8thMCD, WRR At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, a 
gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of sexual assault.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
January 16                       
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1/14/16 MWHS-3, 3dMAW At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Master 
Sergeant F. A. Williams was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of violations of a lawful general 
order, false official statement, adultery, larceny, and 
obstructing justice.  The members sentenced the accused to 
6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, a reprimand, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.

1/14/16 HqBn, MCAGC At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance 
Corporal L. C. Holmes was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery, and unlawful 
entry.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 
months confinement, forfeiture of $950.00 pay per month for 
a period of 5 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

1/14/16 CLB-7, CLR-1, 1stMLG At a Special Court Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance 
Corporal S. Arroyo was convicted by a military judge alone 
of assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 9 months confinement, forfeiture 
of $900.00 pay per month for a period of 9 months, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

1/15/16 MCSF, MARFORCOM At a General Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Lance 
Corporal Z. C. Moss was convicted by a military judge alone 
of sexual assault of a child.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 7 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 6 months.

1/15/16 HMLA-369, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal S. Medinagarza was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of false official statements and 
larceny.  The members sentenced the accused to 3 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/15/16 1stBn, 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Sergeant B. L. Read was convicted by a military judge alone 
of larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 
months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

1/15/16 MAG-13 At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance 
Corporal C. A. Poole was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery, and drunk and 
disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 5 months confinement and reduction to E-1.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

1/15/16 2dBn, 7thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, Lance 
Corporal T. M. Stout was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violations of a lawful general order, assault, 
communicating a threat, and drunk and disorderly conduct.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per month for a 
period of 3 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 2 months.

1/19/16 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Beaufort

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Lance Corporal M. A. Harris was convicted by a 
military judge alone of aggravated arson, desertion, and 
attempted larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 8 years confinement, total forfeiture of all pay 
and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 72 months.
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1/20/16 MALS-13, MAG-13, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class J. J. Smith was convicted by a military 
judge alone of failure to obey a lawful general order and 
assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 175 days confinement, forfeiture 
of $900.00 pay per month for a period of 5 months, and 
reduction to E-1.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence.

1/20/16 HqSvcBn, MCB Quantico At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Private 
First Class S. R. Murray was convicted by a military judge 
alone of desertion, unauthorized absence, willfully 
disobeying a lawful order of a noncommissioned officer, 
escape from custody, and larceny.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 180 days.

1/21/16 VMU-4, MAG-41, 4thMAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class M. J. Miller was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful use of controlled 
substances and sexual assault of a child.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 28 months confinement and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 2 years.

1/21/16 HMLA-369, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal J. W. Estey was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance.  The members sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-3.

1/22/16 MALS-16, MAG-16, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Lance 
Corporal C. E. Juarez was convicted by a military judge 
alone of conspiracy, wrongful use, distribution, and 
introduction, onto an armed forces installation, of a 
controlled substance, and communicating a threat.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 24 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.



4

Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
January 16                       

1/22/16 7thESB, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal C. P. Fierro was convicted by a military judge 
alone of sexual assault.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 5 years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 9 months.

1/25/16 CLR-3, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 
Sergeant J. F. Vankemseke was convicted by a military judge 
alone of indecent exposure, indecent language, and wrongful 
solicitation.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
6 months confinement, a reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to disapprove the reprimand 
and to defer automatic forfeiture of any pay and 
allowances.

1/26/16 CLB-3, CLR-3, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a sergeant 
was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
sexual assault of a child.

1/26/16 2dBn, 10thMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal S. C. Onoyeyan was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery and child 
endangerment.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
90 days confinement and reduction to E-2.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

1/27/16 MALS-13, MAG-13, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance Corporal 
T. J. Gibney was convicted by a military judge alone of 
wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, reduction to 
E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to disapprove any 
confinement.

1/27/16 MALS-39, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal R. Santiago II was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violations of a lawful general order, wrongful use 
and distribution of controlled substances, and drunk and 
disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 11 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 120 days.

1/28/16 8thMCD, WRR At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Staff 
Sergeant D. M. Jones was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of failure to obey a lawful general 
order.  The members sentenced the accused to 1 month 
confinement and reduction to E-3.

1/28/16 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Beaufort

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Lance Corporal W. J. Wagers III was convicted by 
a military judge alone of sexual abuse of a child, sexual 
assault of a child, receiving child pornography, child 
endangerment, obstructing justice, violation of a lawful 
general order, dereliction of duty, and wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 10 years confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

1/29/16 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a lance 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of assault consummated by a battery and drunk and 
disorderly conduct.  

1/29/16 HMLA-267, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal P. R. Russell was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful order, false official 
statements, and wrongful use and possession of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 47 
days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 
a period of 5 months, and reduction to E-2.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.
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12/1/2015 IMHG, IMEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of attempted sexual 
assault, attempted sodomy, sexual assault, and 
indecent exposure.

12/1/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Beaufort

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Lance Corporal C. A. Blackwell was convicted 
by a military judge alone of assault consummated by a 
battery and adultery.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 12 months confinement, reduction to E-
1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement the convening authority agreed to 
defer automatic forfeiture of any pay and allowances.

12/2/2015 1stLARBn, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Lance Corporal T. L. Bays was convicted by 
a military judge alone of failure to obey a lawful 
order.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 14 
days restriction, hard labor for 30 days, and 
reduction to E-2.

12/3/2015 CLB-7, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Lance Corporal B. A. Ramirez was convicted by a panel 
of officer and enlisted members of sexual assault and 
rape.  The members sentenced the accused to 10 years 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.

12/3/2015 MALS-39, MAG-
39, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant M. R. Rivera Rodriguez was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members 
of attempted indecent visual recording, false official 
statement, and obstructing justice.  The members 
sentenced the accused to 2 months restriction, 3 
months hard labor, and reduction to E-1.

12/3/2015 MAG-11, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 
Corporal T. M. Brown Jr. was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of unauthorized absence 
and fleeing apprehension.  The members sentenced the 
accused to 89 days confinement, 60 days restriction, 
and reduction to E-3.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
December 15                       
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12/4/2015 2dBn, 10thMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Petty Officer Third Class S. D. Manuel was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members 
of attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The members 
sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to         
E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

12/4/2015 IIIMHG, IIIMEF At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Chief 
Warrant Officer 2 S. M. Wiley was convicted by a panel 
of officer members of attempted sexual assault of a 
child, attempted sexual abuse of a child, attempted 
receipt of child pornography, indecent exposure, 
indecent language, and solicitation.  The members 
sentenced the accused to 44 months confinement, and a 
dismissal.

12/7/2015 1stMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Petty Officer Third Class L. Walker was 
convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 
absence, assault consummated by a battery, 
communicating a threat, and missing a movement.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 350 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 11 months.  

12/7/2015 IMHG, IMEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant J. D. Magee was convicted by a 
military judge alone of violation of a lawful order.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 
confinement, 30 days hard labor without confinement, 
and reduction to E-2.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 30 days.

12/7/2015 HqSptBn, MCI W-
MCB CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant J. J. Gousha was convicted by a 
military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 62 days 
confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.
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12/7/2015 MCSF, MARFORCOM At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Hospitalman Apprentice J. R. Thomas was 
convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use of 
controlled substances, wrongful distribution of a 
controlled substance, and unauthorized absence.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence.

12/8/2015 MCSF, MARFORCOM At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 
Lance Corporal W. E. Trempe was convicted by a 
military judge alone of sexual abuse of a child and 
indecent language.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 18 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 300 days and the 
dishonorable discharge will be mitigated to a bad-
conduct discharge.

12/8/2015 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Corporal D. B. Lamothe was convicted by a 
military judge alone of violations of lawful general 
orders, wrongful use of controlled substances, 
wrongful possession of a controlled substance, and 
wrongful distribution of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per month for a 
period of 10 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.

12/9/2015 CLR-3, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 
Sergeant C. M. Martin was convicted by a military 
judge alone of indecent exposure, indecent language, 
and solicitation.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 8 months confinement, a reprimand, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
disapprove the reprimand and defer automatic 
forfeiture of any pay and allowances.
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12/10/2015 MWSS-471, MAG-
41, 4thMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 
Sergeant S. Karavolos was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted larceny, conspiracy to commit 
larceny, larceny, dereliction of duty, violation of a 
lawful order, and false official statement.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 
confinement and reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 6 months.

12/11/2015 1stBn, 3dMar, 
3dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Private First Class Z. A. Umanzorbustillo was 
convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use of 
a controlled substance and assault consummated by a 
battery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
120 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 90 days.  

12/11/2015 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal A. Dunbar Jr. was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 
assault consummated by a battery, and adultery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement the 
convening authority agreed to defer automatic 
forfeiture of any pay and allowances.

12/14/2015 HqSptBn, MCI W-
MCB CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Private A. C. Gross was convicted by a 
military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed 
to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.
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12/15/2015 9thCommBn, I 
MHG, IMEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant B. J. Davis was convicted by a 
military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 
order and assault consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 11 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 120 days.

12/15/2015 HqSvcBn, MCRD 
PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant T. R. Pruitt was convicted by a 
panel of officer and enlisted members of disrespect 
towards noncommissioned officers, disobeying a lawful 
order by a noncommissioned officer, false official 
statement, and assault.  The members sentenced the 
accused to 14 days confinement and reduction to E-2. 

12/16/2015 MWSS-374, MAG-
16, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Sergeant J. P. Guerrero was convicted by a military 
judge alone of assault consummated by a battery and 
assault consummated by a battery upon a child under 16 
years.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 45 
days confinement and reduction to E-3.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

12/16/2015 IMHG, IMEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant N. M. Coffey was convicted by a 
panel of officer and enlisted members of indecent 
viewing.  The members sentenced the accused to 60 days 
restriction, reduction to E-3, and a reprimand.

12/16/2015 3dMar, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Sergeant B. A. Bacon was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful order, fleeing 
apprehension, drunken operation of a vehicle, and 
assault consummated by a battery, assault upon a 
person in the execution of law enforcement duties, and 
aggravated assault. The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 18 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement the convening authority agreed to defer 
automatic forfeiture of any pay and allowances.
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12/16/2015 CLB-453, CLR-4, 
4thMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 
Sergeant C. R. Urbina was convicted by a military 
judge alone of drunken operation of a vehicle, 
operating a vehicle with revoked driving privileges, 
and false official statement.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 89 days confinement, 
forfeiture of $500.00 per month for a period of 3 
months, and reduction to E-3.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement and forfeitures.

12/16/2015 HqSptBn, MCI W-
MCB CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Private First Class B. M. Klimper was 
convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 
absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 60 days.  

12/16/2015 VMFA-121, MAG-
13, 3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Corporal 
R. C. Woody was convicted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of assault consummated by a battery 
and sexual assault.  The members sentenced the accused 
to 54 months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay 
and allowances, reduction to E-1 and a dishonorable 
discharge.  

12/17/2015 IMHG, IMEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Corporal M. C. Vera was convicted by a 
panel of officer and enlisted members of sexual 
assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 6 
months confinement, 3 months hard labor without 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.
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12/18/2015 MWSS-273, MAG-
31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Corporal C. P. Beausoleil was convicted by a 
military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 
order, false official statement, rape, aggravated 
assault, unlawful entry, adultery, child endangerment, 
communicating a threat, and unlawfully carrying a 
concealed weapon.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 32 years confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 20 years.

12/18/2015 VMU-3, MAG-24, 
1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Lance Corporal E. C. Kendrick was convicted by a 
military judge alone of sexual abuse of a minor, 
viewing child pornography, solicitation to distribute 
and produce child pornography, and wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 5 years confinement, total forfeiture 
of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 12 months.

12/18/2015 HqSptBn, MCI W-
MCB CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Lance Corporal A. Z. Cornett was convicted 
by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 
attempt to escape from custody, escape from custody, 
and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 8 months 
confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed 
to suspend all confinement in excess of 180 days.

12/18/2015 3dTSBn, CLR-3, 
3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a lance 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of aggravated sexual assault.
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12/18/2015 AFADRet At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 
Gunnery Sergeant D. L. Dinger (Ret.) was convicted by 
a military judge alone of indecent conduct, 
possessing, receiving, and viewing child pornography, 
attempting to produce child pornography, and indecent 
visual recording.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 9 years confinement and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 96 months and waive automatic forfeitures 
for a period of 6 months.  

12/21/2015 2dMar, 2dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal K. W. Turner was convicted by 
a military judge alone of false official statement, 
indecent language, obstructing justice, and 
communicating a threat.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 3 years confinement, total forfeiture 
of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 15 months and to only 
approve a bad-conduct discharge. 

12/21/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Beaufort

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Private W. L. Qualls was convicted by a 
military judge alone of larceny, housebreaking, 
wrongful use of a controlled substance, unauthorized 
absence, and breaking into a motor vehicle.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 
a period of 12 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority has agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of time served.  The accused had served 29 days 
by the date of trial.

12/30/2015 MWSS-374, MAG-
16, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal C. E. Hill was convicted by a military judge 
alone of conspiracy to make a false official 
statement, false official statement, assault, and 
wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement and 
a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.  

12/30/2015 1stReconBn, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance and violation of a lawful general 
order.
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12/30/2015 Naval Hospital, 
29 Palms

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Seaman Recruit A. D. Garrett was convicted by a 
military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.

12/31/2015 MASS-3, MACG-
38, 3dMaw

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Private K. S. Darby was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 70 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 
of 60 days.
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11/2/15 MACS-4, MACG-18, 

1stMAW
At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant J. 
A. Hughes was convicted by a military judge alone of
disrespect towards a noncommissioned officer, violation of
a lawful general order, and violation of a lawful order.
The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days
confinement, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct discharge.
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority
agreed to suspend the punitive discharge and all
confinement in excess of 60 days.

11/3/15 4thMCD, ERR, MCRD 
PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant A. R. Harden was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general orders, and 
disobeying a lawful order.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to confinement for 34 days, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of time served.  The accused had 
served 33 days confinement on the date of trial.

11/4/15 2dLARBn, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal R. T. Royston was convicted by a military 
judge alone of larceny and selling military property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, automatic forfeitures of 
any pay and allowances will be deferred and waived provided 
a dependent's allotment is established.

11/5/15 HMLA-267, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

11/6/15 TrngCmd, TECOM At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 
corporal was acquittal by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of abusive sexual contact, sexual assault, 
adultery, and indecent acts.

11/9/15 9thCommBn, IMEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal E. M. Carie was convicted by a military 
judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful importation of a 
controlled substance, and distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 
months confinement, forfeiture of $600.00 per month for a 
period of 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

11/9/15 MCTBn, SOI-E, 
TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Sergeant W. B. Samuels was convicted by a military judge 
alone of willful disobedience, assault consummated by a 
battery, and battery upon a child under the age of 16.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend confinement in excess of 6 months.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:
November 15
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11/9/15 HqSptBn, MCIPAC At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. Calixto was convicted by a military judge alone 
of attempted receipt of child pornography, attempted sexual 
abuse of a child, indecent exposure, and false official 
statement.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 12 
months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/10/15 7thESB, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal C. H. Carrazco was convicted by a military 
judge alone of sexual assault.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 46 months confinement, total 
forfeitures of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

11/12/15 1stBn, 3dMar, 
3rdMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Corporal 
D. A. Gri was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted
members of violation of a lawful general order.  The
members sentenced the accused to no punishment.

11/13/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Futenma

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. M. Lopez-Stone was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted receipt of child pornography, 
attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse 
of a child, and indecent language.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 17 months.

11/13/15 MACG-38, 3dMAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Lance 
Corporal M. L. Evans was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of abusive sexual contact.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/16/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Cherry Point

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
Staff Sergeant E. Celestin was convicted by a military 
judge alone of indecent language, fraternization, 
obstruction of justice, absence of place of duty, breach of 
peace, drunken operation of a vehicle, and assault 
consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 10 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 
pay per month for a period of 10 months, and reduction to E-
1. The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/17/15 HqReg, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal L. R. Bell was convicted by a military judge alone 
of attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual 
abuse of a child, and indecent language.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 18 months.
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11/17/15 MCIS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 
Sergeant L. R. Eastman was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order, dereliction 
of duty, and false official statements.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, reduction to 
E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial
agreement, the convening authority agreed to disapprove
confinement.

11/18/15 CLB-7, CLR-1, 
1stMLG

At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal F. Cantu was convicted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of assault consummated by a battery.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 90 days hard labor and 
reduction to E-3.

11/18/15 HqBtry, 11thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal I. Dzafic was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order, maiming, and 
aggravated assault with a dangerous weapon.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 15 months confinement, total 
forfeitures of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

11/18/15 2ndRTBn, RTR, 
MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant J. D. Miller was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  The members sentenced the accused to 
forfeiture of $375.00 pay per month for one month and a 
letter of reprimand.

11/19/15 1stBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal J. A. Thomas was convicted by a military judge 
alone of abusive sexual contact.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/19/15 2dBn, 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal D. L. Williams III was convicted by a panel 
of officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 
general order, fleeing from apprehension, drunken operation 
of vehicle, and manslaughter.  The members sentenced the 
accused to 14 years confinement, total forfeitures of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.

11/20/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Sergeant 
M. R. Tinsley was convicted by a panel of officer members
of larceny.  The members sentenced the accused to reduction
to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/23/15 CLR-15, 1stMLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal J. A. Carpenter was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend the punitive discharge if the accused voluntarily 
waived his right to an administrative separation board 
hearing.
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11/24/15 3dAAVBn, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal M. E. Miranda Jr. was convicted by a military 
judge alone of assault consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, automatic forfeitures of 
any pay and allowances will be deferred and waived provided 
a dependent's allotment is established.  

11/24/15 HqSptBn, MCIWest At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class L. F. Herrera was convicted by a 
military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/25/15 HqReg, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, Staff 
Sergeant M. A. Tamburello was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

11/25/15 HqSptBn, MCIWest At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private C. A. Black was convicted by a military judge alone 
of unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

11/30/15 VMU-3, MAG-24, 
1stMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Lance 
Corporal J. J. Garcia was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order, abusive 
sexual contact, and assault consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.
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10/2/2015 1st Tank Bn, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Sergeant J. V. Vandemark was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 

assault consummated by a battery, and drunk and 

disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 60 days confinement and reduction to E-3.  

The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

10/2/2015 3dIntelBn, III 

MHG, III MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a master 

sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of unauthorized absence, failure to 

obey lawful order, and false official statement.

10/7/2015 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a petty officer third class was acquitted 

by a panel of officer and enlisted members of indecent 

exposure and assault consummated by a battery. 

10/7/2015 MALS-14, MAG-

14, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant D. L. Hilton was convicted by 

a military judge alone of sexual assault of a child, 

possession of child pornography, violation of a lawful 

general order, allowing a party to take place in 

private residence where minors possessed alcohol, and 

abusive sexual contact of a child.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 25 years confinement, total 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-

1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-

trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

suspend all confinement in excess of 10 years.  

10/8/2015 II MHG, II MEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal S. Z. Pinkney was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, larceny, and selling or disposing of 

military property.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 24 months confinement, total forfeiture of 

all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 

the convening authority agreed to suspend all 

confinement in excess of 12 months.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               

October 15                       
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10/8/2015 MAG-39, 3dMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal R. J. Milgrew was convicted 

by a panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful 

use of a controlled substance and false official 

statement.  The members sentenced the accused to 3 

months confinement, forfeiture of 2/3 pay per month 

for a period of 5 months, 2 months hard labor without 

confinement, and reduction to E-1.

10/8/2015 4th LE Bn, FHG At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

a gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel or officer 

and enlisted members of rape, sexual assault, abusive 

sexual contact, indecent exposure, indecent language, 

indecent conduct, and false official statements.

10/8/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal P. A. Fuentes was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 76 days 

confinement.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 55 days.

10/8/2015 1stMCD, ERR At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant J. B. Faggiole was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 

obstruction of justice, bank fraud, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to confinement 

for 20 months, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 

the sentence. 

10/12/2015 2dIntelBn, II 

MHG, II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a chief warrant officer 2 was acquitted by a 

panel of officer members of aggravated sexual contact, 

abusive sexual contact, aggravated sexual assault, 

rape, and assault consummated by a battery.
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10/13/2015 HqReg, 1stMLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal D. J. Nairns was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violation of lawful 

general orders.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial 

agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 

all confinement in excess of 60 days.  

10/13/2015 HMLA-369, MAG-

39, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private F. A. Costa III was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 

violation of lawful general orders, and wrongful use 

of a controlled substance.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 95 days confinement, and 

forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 

2 months.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 60 days.

10/14/2015 1stCEBn, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal J. A. Campbell was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence, violation of a lawful general order, and 

wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 150 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 100 days.  

10/15/2015 HMLA-169, MAG-

39, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal A. C. Ouillette was 

convicted by a military judge alone of aggravated 

assault with a dangerous weapon or other means or 

force likely to produce death or grievous bodily harm.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 24 months.
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10/15/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private C. S. Martin was convicted by a 

panel of officer members of unauthorized absence and 

wrongful appropriation.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 12 months confinement and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  

10/16/2015 1stMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant C. C. Hillburn was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, assault consummated by a battery, and 

communicating a threat.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 1 year confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 

agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 

all confinement in excess of 6 months.

10/16/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal B. L. Dollison was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant to a 

pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.  

10/16/2015 MCNOSC, 

MARFORCYBER

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal C. N. Graham was convicted by a military 

judge alone of wrongful use and distribution of a 

controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 240 days confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 

had no effect on the sentence.  

10/19/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Private First Class R. J. Wallick was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dereliction of duty, drunken 

operation of vehicle, and restriction breaking.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 179 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,156.00 pay per month for 

a period of 8 months, and reduction to E-1.  Pursuant 

to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 

agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 

days. 
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10/19/2015 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Lance Corporal J. A. Laster was convicted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of sexual abuse of a 

child, and indecent conduct.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 3 years confinement, total forfeiture 

of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

10/20/2015 2dCEBn, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal R. B. Warren III was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny, 

wrongful sale of military property, and wrongful 

disposition of military property.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, 

forfeiture of 2/3 pay per months for a period of 10 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend confinement in excess of 

21 days and adjudged forfeitures.  The pre-trial 

agreement also required the accused to pay $1,604.08 

in restitution to the victims. 

10/20/2015 1stMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal T. M. Carnahan was convicted by a 

military judge alone of rape of a child and sexual 

abuse of a child.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to confinement for life with eligibility for 

parole, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 35 years and any adjudged forfeiture will be 

disapproved upon the convening authority's action. 

10/21/2015 12thMCD, WRR At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Sergeant I. A. Estrada was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 

adultery, and obstruction of justice.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 160 days confinement, 

reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 2 months.
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10/28/2015 3dBn, 12Mar, 

3dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

D. M. Halpin was convicted by a military judge alone 

of assault consummated by a battery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to no punishment.  The pre-

trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

10/29/2015 2dMaintBn, CLR-

25, 2dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal B. D. Evans was convicted by 

a military judge alone of sexual assault of a child 

and forcible sodomy.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 835 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a dishonorable discharge.

10/29/2015 3dLAADBn, MACG-

38, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant B. L. Trevino was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use and possession of 

a controlled substance, and wrongful introduction of a 

controlled substance onto an installation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement and reduction to E-3.  Pursuant to a pre-

trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 

suspend all confinement in excess of 45 days.

10/29/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. W. Rodriguez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny, housebreaking, 

unlawful entry, and the sale of military property.  

The military judge sentenced the accused ton 36 months 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, a $5,000.00 fine, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 

agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 

all confinement in excess of 18 months.

10/29/2015 3d LAADBn, MACG-

38, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal T. J. Washington Jr. was 

convicted by a military judge alone of transporting 

aliens for the purpose of private financial gain, 

conspiracy to encourage or introduce an alien to come 

to enter, or reside in the United States, conspiracy 

to conceal, harbor, or shield from detection such 

alien(s), for the purpose of private financial gain.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  The pre-trial agreement did not effect the 

sentence.
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10/29/2015 9thESBn, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

D. Cuevas was convicted by a military judge alone of 

sexual assault of a child, sexual abuse of a child, 

adultery, and possession of child pornography.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 18 months.

10/30/2015 HqCo, 1stMSOSB At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Petty Officer Third Class D. D. Upshaw was 

convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members 

of abusive sexual contact, and sexual assault.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 10 years confinement, 

total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  

7
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Date Unit Description
9/1/15 7thCommBn, III 

MHG, III MEF
At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal A. Uriostegui was convicted by a military judge 
alone of attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted 
sexual abuse of a child, attempt to receive child 
pornography, and indecent exposure.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 24 months confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, a 
reprimand, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to commute 
the dishonorable discharge to the bad conduct-discharge, to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 18 months, and to 
disapprove the reprimand.

9/2/15 1stBn, 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal J. A. Brumbelow, was convicted by military judge 
alone of failure to obey a lawful order, drunken operation 
of a vehicle, and wrongful appropriation.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 
forfeiture of $1,000 per month for 5 months, reduction to E-
2, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to disapprove all 
confinement in excess of 120 days.

9/2/15 MWSS-272, MAG-26, 
2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal A. J. Atterbury was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violating a written order or regulation, drunken 
or reckless operation of a vehicle, disposing of military 
property, wrongful distribution of a controlled substance, 
larceny, conspiracy to commit larceny, and receipt of 
stolen property.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 36 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, 
all confinement in excess of 12 months will be suspended.

9/3/15 1stMaintBn, CLR-
15, 1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal V. Perez, was convicted of military judge 
alone of aggravated assault, failure to obey a lawful 
order, and impeding an investigation.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 8 months.

9/3/15 HMX-1 At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Gunnery 
Sergeant J. G. Hernandez was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of behaving with disrespect 
towards a superior commissioned officer.  The members 
sentenced the accused to be reduced to E-6.

9/9/15 8thCommBn, II 
MHG, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Master Gunnery Sergeant Q. M. Martin was convicted by a 
military judge alone of larceny. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement and reduction 
to E-5. Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend any adjudged reduction below 
pay grade E-7.

9/10/15 1stBn, 7thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal A. C. Robinson was convicted by a military judge 
alone of larceny. The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 5 months confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per 
month for 5 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
September 15                       
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9/10/15 RS Raleigh, 
4thMCD, ERR

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Staff Sergeant C. A. Walker was convicted by a 
military judge alone of attempting to unlawfully effect 
enlistment, failure to obey a lawful general order, failure 
to obey a lawful order, and adultery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to confinement for 60 days, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of time served.  The accused had 
served 55 days of confinement at the date of trial.

9/10/15 SctyBn, MCB 
Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 
Corporal T. A. Stephens was convicted by a military judge 
alone of attempted sexual assault of a child and violating 
a lawful general order.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 26 months confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 18 months.

9/11/15 2d MRBn, MRR, 
USMCF, SOC

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful disposition of military property and 
larceny. 

9/11/15 MALS-11, MAG-11, 
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Sergeant 
J. M. Jamison was convicted by a military judge alone of 
committing acts upon a person, 14 years of age.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement 
and reduction to E-2.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.

9/11/15 MACS-4, MACG-18, 
1stMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a corporal 
was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
disrespect and failure to obey a lawful general order.

9/11/15 HqSvcBn, MCB 
Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Corporal 
A. A. Flores-Gastelum was convicted by a military judge 
alone of attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 1 year confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, automatic forfeitures will be 
deferred.

9/16/15 MWHS-3, 3dMAW At a Special Court-martial at San Diego, California, 
Private First Class Z. A. Guminski, was convicted by 
military judge alone of violating a lawful general order, 
wrongful use of a controlled substance, larceny, and 
wrongful solicitation.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 9 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,031.20 
per month for 9 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of time served.  The accused had served 84 days of 
confinement at the date of trial.

9/21/15 SctyBn, MCB Camp 
Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class M. X. Roston was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
confinement for 61 days, forfeiture of $1,000 per month for 
3 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 
Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 
time served.  The accused had served 61 days of confinement 
at the date of trial.
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9/24/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
Sergeant S. W. Call was convicted by a military judge alone 
of conspiracy to commit larceny, larceny, housebreaking, 
unlawful entry, and sale of military property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 18 months.

9/25/15 MALS-11, MAG-11, 
3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Lance 
Corporal D. G. Angiolini, was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 7 years confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.

9/28/15 MAG-41, 4th MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Sergeant 
C. S. Deane was convicted by a military judge alone for 
willful dereliction of duty, false official statement, and 
larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 165 
days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

9/28/15 HqSptBn, MCB Camp 
Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class J. D. Nickerson was convicted by a 
military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to confinement for 180 days, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant to 
the pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

9/28/15 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial, at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal C. 
D. Crossgrove was convicted by a military judge alone of 
attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse 
of a child, possession of a controlled substance with 
intent to distribute, indecent exposure, and indecent 
language.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 24 
months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

9/29/15 2dBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal V. I. Aguilar, was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted sexual abuse of a child and 
possession of child pornography.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 8 years confinement, reduction to 
E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

9/29/15 HqReg, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal J. J. Coy was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault, aggravated assault, disorderly conduct, 
and failure to obey a lawful order.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 14 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 11 months.

9/29/15 VMR-1, MCAS 
Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of sexual assault.

9/30/15 MACS-1, MACG-38, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Chief 
Warrant Officer-2 W. B. Paris, was convicted by military 
judge alone of failure to obey a lawful general regulation, 
adultery, fraternization, and conduct unbecoming an officer 
and a gentleman.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 45 days confinement and a dismissal.  Pursuant to the 
pre-trial agreement, the convening authority has agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 30 days.



Date Unit Description

8/31/2015 3rd AABN, 1st 

MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Lance Corporal J. D. Wypych was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful use, 

possession, and distribution of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 40 months confinement, total forfeitures of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 22 months.

8/28/2015 MACG-38, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial in San Diego, California, 

Staff Sergeant J. S. Hall was convicted by a military 

judge alone of unauthorized absence and wrongful use 

of a controlled substance.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend the punitive discharge and 

all confinement in excess of 120 days.  

8/27/2015 CLR-3, 3d MLG At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant E. R. Moran was convicted by a military judge 

alone of dereliction of duty and adultery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-5, a reprimand, and a bad 

conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 

the convening authority agreed to disapprove the 

reprimand, and to defer and waive automatic 8/26/2015 HQTRS REGT, 3d 

MLG

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. B. Colon was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sexual assault of a child and 

attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 24 months confinement, total 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-

1, a reprimand, and a dishonorable discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 12 months.

8/25/2015 CLR-35, 3d MLG
At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant C. M. Henegar was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempted sexual assault of a child, 

attempted distribution of a controlled substance, and 

attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 48 months confinement, 

reduction to E-3, a reprimand, and a bad conduct 

discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 

the sentence. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               

July 15                       
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8/25/2015 2d Bn, 10th Mar 

Regt, 2d Mar 

Div

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a Gunnery Sergeant was acquitted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance. 

8/25/2015 MAG-31, 2d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot Parris Island, South Carolina, Lance Corporal N. 

M. Villarreal was convicted by a military judge alone 

of failure to obey a lawful general order, failure to 

obey a lawful written order, assault consummated by 

battery, and animal cruelty.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 12 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.  The 

pretrial agreement had no effect on the sentence.  The 8/25/2015 MAG-39, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal S. Quintero was convicted 

by military judge alone of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 4 months confinement, forfeiture of 

$900 pay per month for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial 

agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 

all confinement in excess of 45 days.  

8/21/2015 HMLA-269 At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class M. Moseley was convicted 

by a military judge alone of abusive sexual contact, 

assault consummated by a battery, and unlawful entry.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 24 months 

confinement, total forfeitures of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge.  The pretrial agreement had no effect on 

8/20/2015 CLR-25, 2d MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a Lance Corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of attempted larceny, conspiracy 

to damage non-military property, conspiracy to 

obstruct justice, willfully damaging non-military 

property, obstruction of justice, and violation of a 

general article.  

8/19/2015 MAG-13, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial in Yuma, Arizona, Sergeant 

A. K. Tremblay was convicted by officer and enlisted 

members of dereliction of duty and false official 

statement.  The members sentenced the accused to 

forfeiture of $1,027 pay per month for 3 months, 

reduction to E-3, 60 days restriction, and 90 days of 

hard labor.
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8/19/2015 H&S Bn, SOI-W, 

TRNG CMD

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private J. B. Woodruff was convicted by 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

8 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,031 pay per 

month for 8 months, and a bad conduct discharge.   

Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

8/15/2015 MARFORSOUTH At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot Parris Island, South Carolina, Captain A. T. 

Miller was convicted by a military judge alone of 

dereliction of duty and conduct unbecoming an officer.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to a 

reprimand. There was no pretrial agreement in this 

case.

8/14/2015 CLR-35, 3d MLG At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Private 

First Class J. V. Flannery was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

indecent language.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 60 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 

pay per month for 12 months, reduction to E-1, a 

reprimand, and a bad conduct discharge.  The pre-trial 

agreement had no effect of the sentence.

8/13/2015 VMM-262, MAG 

36, 1st MAW

At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. D. Cobb was convicted by a military judge 

alone of assault consummated by a battery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 6 
8/12/2015 8th Comm, II 

MEF HQ, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Chief Hospital Corpsman S. E. Hunt was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny and 

wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.  The 

pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.
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8/11/2015 1stLARBn, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal B. A. Gutierrez was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 7 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $900 pay per month for 7 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge. 

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 60 days.  

8/7/2015 12th Marine 

Corps District

At a Special Court-Martial in San Diego, California, 

Sergeant M. Blancas was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of being drunk and disorderly.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 30 days hard labor 

without confinement and a reprimand.  

8/6/2015 HqSptBn, MCI-W At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal N. A. Dunsmore was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

90 days confinement, forfeiture of $900 pay per month 

for 3 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 60 days.

8/6/2015 HqSptBn, MCI-W At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. A. Mendoza was 

convicted by a military judge alone of missing a 

movement and disobeying lawful general orders.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 180 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 90 days.

8/3/2015 7th ESB, 1st 

MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private S. J. Ubiles was convicted by a 

military judge alone of possession with intent to 

distribute, wrongful distribution of a controlled 

substance, and wrongful introduction onto a military 

installation with intent to distribute a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 3 years confinement, total forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 18 months. 
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7/1/15 2d Bn, 10Mar, 

2dMarDiv
At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

7/1/15 2d Bn, 10Mar, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

7/1/15 MCSF Reg At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Corporal 
L. D. Coats was convicted by a military judge alone of 
conspiracy, false official statement, larceny, violation of 
a lawful order, and stealing mail.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, forfeiture 
of 2/3 pay per month for a period of 7 months, reduction to 
E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

7/2/15 5thBn, 11Mar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Staff Sergeant K. L. Slaughter was convicted by a military 
judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to a bad-conduct 
discharge.

7/2/15 12th MCD, WWR, 
MCRD San Diego

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 
Sergeant N. L. Smith was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of battery upon a child under the age 
of 16, assault consummated by battery, and aggravated 
assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 40 months 
confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances for 40 
months, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

7/7/15 3dMar, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Lance 
Corporal A. A. Underwood was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence, false official statements, 
wrongful use of a controlled substance, assault, bigamy, 
and communicating a threat.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 110 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to disapprove any 
confinement in excess of 60 days.

7/7/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private A. E. Contreras was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

7/7/15 MCSF Reg At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Sergeant 
C. V. Turner III was convicted by a military judge alone of 
conspiracy, false official statement, larceny, and stealing 
mail in violation of 18 U.S. Code Section 1708. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a 
period of 10 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to disapprove any forfeitures.

7/8/15 TBS, TrngCmd, 
TECOM

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of disrespect toward two commissioned officers and 
disrespect toward a staff non-commissioned officer.

7/10/15 WWBn-W, WWR, MCB 
Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Gunnery Sergeant M. A. Levrie was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 
wrongful possession of controlled substance with intent to 
distribute, use of controlled substances, and assault 
consummated by battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 12 months confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
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Date Unit Description
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               

7/14/15 3dBn, 8thMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal T. A. Agee was convicted by a military judge 
alone of larceny and wrongful sale of stolen property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 8 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/16/15 HqSvcBn, 
MARFORCOM

At a General Court-Martial at Norfolk Virginia, Sergeant Z. 
C. Rath was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful distribution of a controlled substance 
and abusive sexual contact.  The members sentenced the 
accused to forfeiture of $500.00 pay per month for 2 months 
and reduction to E-2. 

7/20/15 3d Mar, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Lance 
Corporal Z. M. Gardner was convicted by a military judge 
alone of sexual assault, adultery, fraternization, and 
providing alcohol to a minor.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 26 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
confinement in excess of 24 months.

7/21/15 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal T. J. Jordan was convicted by a military 
judge alone of unauthorized absence, insubordinate conduct 
toward a noncommissioned officer, failure to obey a lawful 
general order, false official statements, and wrongful use 
of a controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 15 days confinement and reduction to E-1.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/21/15 H&HS, MCAS 
Beaufort

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Corporal D. M. Mcalpin was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful possession and use of a 
controlled substance and willfully disobeying a 
noncommissioned officer.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 180 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 
pay per month for 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

7/21/15 CLB-4, CLR-3, 
3dMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal K. 
D. Blackwell was convicted by a military judge alone of 
assault consummated by a battery and soliciting another to 
commit an offense.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days confinement, forfeitures of $1,000.00 
pay per month for 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a 
reprimand.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

7/22/15 2d CEBn, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Sergeant J. L. Capp was convicted by a military judge alone 
of wrongful possession and use of a controlled substance 
and conspiracy.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 14 days confinement, a $1,000.00 fine, and reduction to 
E-3. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to disapprove any fine. 

7/22/15 2dLEBn, MHG, II 
MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal N. J. Maske was convicted by a military judge 
alone of conspiracy and distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 75 
days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 
2 months, and reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 45 days.
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Date Unit Description
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               

7/22/15 CLB-4, CLR-3, 
3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal S. T. Eldred was convicted by a military judge 
alone of indecent exposure, indecent language, and 
soliciting another to commit an offense.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 9 months confinement, 
forfeitures of $1,000.00 pay per month for six months, 
reduction to E-1, a reprimand, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to disapprove the reprimand.

7/23/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal J. T. Brown Jr. was convicted by a military 
judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 100 days confinement, a $4,000.00 
fine, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

7/28/15 VMFA-312, MAG-
31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of sexual assault.

7/29/15 MWSS-471, 4thMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Sergeant 
B. P. Shields was convicted by a military judge alone of 
false official statements, larceny, and false writing in 
connection with a claim.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 6 months.

7/29/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private A. Medina was convicted by a military judge alone 
of unauthorized absence, aggravated sexual contact, assault 
consummated by a battery, indecent language, and wrongfully 
endeavoring to impede an investigation.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 30 months.

7/30/15 2d LAR Bn, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal J. T. Steiner was convicted by a military 
judge alone of possession of child pornography.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 31 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

7/31/15 HqReg, 1MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class J. A. Diaz was convicted by a military 
judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance, 
violation of a lawful general order, and reckless operation 
of a vehicle.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
150 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/31/15 7thESB, 1MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Sergeant D. R. Rendon was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of aggravated assault, assault 
consummated by a battery, and disorderly conduct.  The 
panel sentenced the accused to 180 days confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad-conduct discharge.

7/31/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private C. M. Schisnewski was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement and a bad-
conduct discharge. The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence.



 
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 

Date Unit Description 
6/26/2015 3d Maint Bn, 

CLR-35, 3dMLG 
At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 
Gunnery Sergeant was acquitted by officer and 
enlisted members of failure to obey a lawful order or 
regulation, maltreatment, pandering and prostitution. 

6/26/2015 RTR, MCRD San 
Diego 

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 
Staff Sergeant B. D. Luna was convicted by officer 
and enlisted members of rape, sodomy, and indecent 
acts. The panel sentenced the accused to 20 years 
confinement and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/25/2015 3d AA Bn, 
1stMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Lance Corporal J. C. Watz was convicted by a 
military judge alone of conspiracy, and wrongful 
possession, distribution, and use of a controlled 
substance. The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 10 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/30/2015 1stBn, 12Mar, 

3dMarDiv 
At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Private T. J. Mitchell was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation a lawful order and wrongful 
use of a controlled substance. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, 
forfeiture of $900.00 per month for 2 months, and a 
bad-conduct discharge. 

6/30/2015 3dBn, 3dMar At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Corporal O. Esquivel was convicted by a military judge 
alone of adultery. The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 30 days confinement, forfeiture of 
$1,000.00 per month for 1 month, and reduction to E-3. 

6/30/2015 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal N. R. Haberer was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted sexual assault, attempted 
receipt of child pornography, and indecent language. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 
confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/29/2015 2d LAR Bn, 
2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal N. R. Morris was convicted by a 
military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful 
introduction, distribution, and use of a controlled 
substance. The military judge sentenced the accused to 
5 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad- 
conduct discharge. 

 



6/24/2015 H&S Bn, MCIPAC, 
MCB 

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal Z. J. Reynolds was convicted by officer 
and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 
general order and adultery. The panel sentenced 
the accused to forfeiture of $2,055.30 per month 
for 1 month, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/24/2015 HMLA-267, MAG- 
39, 3d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Lance Corporal C. A. Koppman was 
convicted by a military judge alone of violation a 
lawful 
general order, and wrongful possession, distribution, 
introduction, and use of a controlled substance. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 11 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,031 per month for 11 
months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/24/2015 VMAT-203, MAG- 
14, 2d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal R. M. Sierra-Roman was 
convicted by a military judge alone of willful 
disobedience of a superior commissioned 
officer, assault, and unlawful entry. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 78 days 
confinement and reduction to E-1. 

6/22/2015 1stBn, 6thMar, 
2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal C. P. Morin was convicted 
by a military judge alone of aggravated arson of an 
inhabited dwelling and aggravated assault. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 
confinement and forfeiture of $1,215.00 per month 
for 
2 months. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/19/2015 8th ESB, 2d MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal S. T. Widak was convicted by a 
military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale 
of military property, wrongful use of a controlled 
substance, and housebreaking. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 36 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/19/2015 NHCL, MCI East, 
MCB Camp 
Lejeune 

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, 
North 
Carolina, Commander P. J. Daigle was convicted by 
a military judge alone of conspiracy, failure to 
obey lawful general regulation, wrongful 
possession of a controlled substance, and conduct 
unbecoming an 
officer and a gentleman. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, 
forfeiture of 
$2,000.00 per month for 4 months, and a 
reprimand  



6/18/2015 8thCommBn, II 
MEF 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal A. W. Leake was convicted by 
a military judge alone of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance and unauthorized absence. The 
military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/18/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 
Camp Pendleton 

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant L. G. Hutchins III was convicted 
by officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, 
murder, and larceny. The members sentenced the 
accused to 
2,627 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/18/2015 MWSS-172, MAG- 
36, 1stMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a Lance 
Corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted 
members of assault. 

6/18/2015 MWSS-374, MAG- 
16, 3dMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Private First Class S. D. Sapp was convicted by a 
military judge alone of stalking, larceny, wrongful 
appropriation, and indecent language. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/17/2015 HqBn, MCAGCC At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal B. M. Bakhtan was convicted by a military 
judge alone of assault consummated by a battery. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 155 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/16/2015 4thMCD, MCRD- 

ERR 
At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant C. J. Lehman was convicted by a 
military judge alone of willful disobedience of a 
superior commissioned officer, violation of a lawful 
general order, false official statement, adultery, 
and obstruction of justice. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, 
reduction to E-3, 
a $200.00 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/16/2015 CLR-35, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 
N. Eshun was convicted by a military judge alone of 
attempted sexual assault. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to 
E- 
1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/16/2015 MCSF Regt At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, 
Private A. C. Rowell was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general 
regulation, wrongful possession of a controlled 
substance, operation of a vehicle while drunk, and 
operation of a vehicle while impaired. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement 
and a bad-conduct discharge. 



6/15/2015 MWSS-172, MAG- 
36, 1stMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. R. Watkins was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful order and 
assault consummated by battery. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, 
forfeiture of 
$500.00 per month for 2 months, and reduction to E-2. 

6/11/2015 MWSS-27, MAG- 
14, 2dMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 
Carolina, Lieutenant E. R. Rodnez was convicted by 
officer members of violation of a lawful general 
order. The panel sentenced the accused to 
forfeiture of $3,829.00 per month for 3 months and a 
reprimand. 

6/10/2015 1stBn, 12Mar, 
3dMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 
Lance Corporal was acquitted by officer and 
enlisted members of sexual assault and aggravated 
assault. 

6/10/2015 HqRegt, 1stMLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Corporal D. E. Williams was convicted by 
officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance. The panel sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-2 and hard labor without 
confinement for 2 months. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/9/2015 3dBn, 8thMar, 

2d MarDiv 
At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Sergeant M. J. Kennedy was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance. The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 14 days confinement, forfeiture of $500.00 per 
month for 1 month, and reduction to E-3. 

6/9/2015 MALS-16, MAG- 
16, 3dMAW 

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 
Private First Class E. Guerrerovalencia was convicted 
by a military judge alone of aggravated assault, 
communicating a threat, and obstruction of justice. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 18 months 
confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/5/2015 MALS-39, MAG- 
39, 3dMAW 

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, a Sergeant was acquitted by officer and 
enlisted members of sexual assault. 

6/5/2015 COA, MCSF Regt At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, 
Sergeant Z. A. Carrington was convicted by officer and 
enlisted members of attempted dereliction of duty. 
The panel sentenced the accused to no punishment. 

6/4/2015 2d MSOB, MSOR, 
USMCF, SOC 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal C. G. Haswell was convicted by a 
military judge alone of larceny and fraternization. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 203 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a $960.00 fine. 



6/4/2015 WFTBn, MCB 
Quantico 

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 
Sergeant B. E. Darlington was convicted by a military 
judge alone of failure to obey a lawful order, 
violation of a lawful general order, aggravated 
assault, assault consumated by a battery, adultery, 
selling military property, receiving stolen military 
property, wrongful distribution of a controlled 
substance, and solicitation of another to commit an 
offense. The military judge sentenced the accused to 
11 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge. 

6/1/2015 2dBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a Sergeant was acquitted by a military judge 
alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance. 

 



Date Unit Description

5/28/2015

HqBn, MCAGCC

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Petty Officer 2nd Class L. O. Wright was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of disrespect 

toward superior commissioned officers, and dereliction 

of duty.  The members sentenced the accused to 2 months 

restriction, 3 months hard labor without confinement, 

and a reprimand. 

5/28/2015

MACS-1, MACG-

38, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Staff Sergeant M. L. Wilson was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy, violation of a lawful 

general order, obtaining services under false 

pretenses, and unauthorized absence.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 89 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 3 

months, a reprimand, and reduction to E-4.

5/28/2015

HqRgt, 3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

A. D. Fernandez was convicted by a military judge alone 

of wrongful possession and distribution of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 7 years confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

5/27/2015

HqBn, 2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal M. A. Hood was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale of 

military property, and larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/27/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant A. L. Linan was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sexual assault and attempted sexual 

abuse.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 

years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/26/2015

1stLarBn, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal N. Ramirez was convicted by 

a military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, failure to obey a lawful order, wrongful use of 

a controlled substance, solicitation to violate a 

lawful order, and restriction breaking.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/26/2015

11 MarReg, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal N. D. Dao was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual assault.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

5/22/2015

MALS-39, MAG-

39, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant C. R. Clugston was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of sexual 

assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 24 

months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

5/22/2015

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant B. A. Webb was convicted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of violations of a lawful general 

order.  The members sentenced the accused to no 

punishment.

5/21/2015

13thMEU, I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant D. L. Christian was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful use 

of a controlled substance.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 30 days restriction, 30 days hard labor 

without confinement, and reduction to E-3.

5/21/2015

SOI-E, TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. M. Krusen was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny, dereliction of duty, 

and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/21/2015

1stRTBn, RTR, 

MCRD Parris 

Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant C. A. Smith was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful appropriation and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 9 

months confinement, a $1,600.00 fine that if not paid 

by 1 Aug 2015 then 3 extra months of confinement will 

be awarded, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

5/21/2015

MCB Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of rape.

5/20/2015

MASS-1, MACG-

28, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.

5/19/2015

MWSS-374, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Sergeant E. A. O'Callaghan was convicted by a military 

judge alone of selling explosives which were military 

property, disposing and selling of military property, 

larceny, and possession of stolen explosives which had 

been transported in interstate commerce.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, a 

reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

5/19/2015

3D Radio 

Battalion

At a Special Court-Martial at Kanehoe Bay, Hawaii, a 

Lance Corporal was acquitted by a military judge of 

dereliction of duty, larceny, and making a false claim.

5/18/2015

HqSptBn, MCI-W, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class C. S. Martin was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

33 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

5/15/2015

MWSS-172, MAG-

36, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

F. P. Horselooking was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful order and aggravated 

assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 4 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/15/2015

MCSF Reg,       

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, 

Corporal D. R. Lecato was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

5/13/2015

CABn, 3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

V. A. Santana was convicted by a military judge alone 

of assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 12 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,030.00 pay 

per month for a period of 12 months, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/13/2015

MCSF Reg,       

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal S. L. McDavid was convicted by a military 

judge alone of false official statements and receiving 

stolen property.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to confinement for 60 days, reduction to E-1, 

an a bad-conduct discharge.

5/11/2015

MALS-16, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal P. N. Huff was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use and distribution of controlled 

substances, and solicitation of others to wrongfully 

distribute controlled substances.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/8/2015

MALS-31, MAG-

31, 2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

Corporal J. Rojo was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failure to obey a lawful general order and 

fraudulent transaction with another's access device.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 

2 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

5/8/2015

HqRgt, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal T. J. Forrester was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 40 months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/8/2015

MCSF Reg,       

II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant D. A. Barker was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of failure to obey a 

lawful general order and dereliction of duty.  The 

members sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.

5/7/2015

Det B, MWSS-

472, MAG-49, 

4thMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

Sergeant M. Beres was convicted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of assault and assault upon a 

noncommissioned officer and maltreatment.  The members 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3 and a 

reprimand.

5/6/2015

2d LEB, IIMHG,  

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal D. W. Wyatt was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of a 

firearm, and wrongful use controlled substances.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $750.00 pay per month for 2 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/6/2015

HqSptBn, MCI-W, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant S. R. Castillo-Rinaldi Jr. was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence and obstructing justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 133 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/6/2015

HqSptBn, MCRD 

Parris Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Corporal R. C. Abercrobmie was convicted by a 

military judge alone of indecent exposure and 

disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

5/5/2015

3dAABn, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant R. J. Betancourt was convicted by 

a panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful use 

and possession of  controlled substances, violations of 

lawful general orders, false official statements, 

larceny, abusive sexual contact, forgery, assault 

consummated by a battery, and conspiracy to commit 

assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/4/2015

1st Radio Bn, 

IMHG, I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order, maltreatment, assault, and communicating 

a threat.

5/4/2015

CLR-3, 3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal T. J. Pober was convicted by a military judge 

alone of abusive sexual contact, breaking and entering, 

housebreaking, and larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, total 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

5/4/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal P. M. Conner was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny, housebreaking, making a false 

official statement, and wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

66 months confinement, a $4,500.00 fine, reduction to E-

1, and a dishonorable discharge.

5/1/2015

VMU-3, MAG-24, 

1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant J. J. Williams was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, violation 

of a lawful general order, wrongful visual recording, 

adultery, and fraternization.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 3 years confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/1/2015

HqSptBn, MCI-W, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class O. Cantu Jr. was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

120 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/30/2015

HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.

4/30/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. C. Castillo, was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of attempting to 

steal military property, violation of a lawful order, 

larceny, and willfully and unlawfully altering a public 

record.  The members sentenced the accused to 4 months 

confinement and reduction to E-2.  
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

4/29/2015

CLR-35, 3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal D. J. Parker was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sexual assault of a child and drunk 

and disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 14 months confinement, total forfeiture 

of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/29/2015

HqSvcBn, MCRD 

Parris Island

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant S. P. Howell was convicted by 

a panel of officer and enlisted members of failure to 

obey lawful general regulation, abusive sexual contact, 

and adultery.  The panel sentenced the accused to 9 

years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

4/23/2015

8th ESB, 2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private S. A. Barry was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a general order, 

wrongful use of a controlled substance, and restriction 

breaking. The military judge sentenced the accused to 

150 days confinement, forfeiture of 2/3 pay per month 

for a period of 6 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

4/23/2015

HqBn, 1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant D. P. Kostman, was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of attempting to 

sell military property and larceny of military 

property.  The members sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $300 pay per month for 4 

months, and reduction to E-3.

4/23/2015

HqSvcBn, 

MARFORPAC

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

private first class was acquitted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

4/22/2015

Marine Barracks 

Washington, 

D.C.

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal J. L. Davis was convicted by a military judge 

alone of aggravated assault with a dangerous weapon.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, forfeitures of $500.00 per month for a 

period of 12 months, and reduction to E-1.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

4/21/2015

Hq Reg, 2dMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. S. Cooper was convicted by 

a military judge alone of stealing mail.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 111 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

4/21/2015

CLB-3, CLR-3,   

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer 

members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

4/16/2015

7th Comm Bn, 

III MHG, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal D. C. Rinaldi was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 

destruction of government property and assault 

consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 40 days confinement, 2 months 

restriction, 3 months hard labor without confinement, 

forfeiture of $500.00 pay per months for 2 months, a 

letter of reprimand, and reduction to E-2.

4/14/2015

1stBn, 12th Mar 

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal L. A. Wilson was convicted by a military 

judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance 

and obstruction of justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $900.00, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/14/2015

VMFAT-101, MAG-

11, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal K. M. L. Schafer was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to distribute a 

controlled substance and wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

confinement for 12 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/13/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private D. A. Ortizsanchez was convicted by 

a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement, to be reprimanded, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

4/13/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private A. T. Jones was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

4/13/2015

HqHqRon, MCAS 

CamPen

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal L. A. Andrado was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of drunk and 

disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the accused 

to 30 days restriction, forfeitures of $450.00 for one 

month, and reduction to E-3.

4/13/2015

12th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD San Diego

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot San Diego, California, Staff Sergeant H. L. 

Nobles Jr was convicted by a military judge alone of 

violation of a lawful general order, stalking, 

extortion, and communicating a threat.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/9/2015

MACG-18, 1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

J. M. Loeffler was convicted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of aggravated sexual contact and 

assault consummated by battery.  The panel sentenced 

the accused to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

4/8/2015

SOTG, IIMEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant R. J. Kuperus was convicted 

by a panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful 

sale of military property.  The members sentenced the 

accused to a fine of $835.00.

4/8/2015

VMFT-401

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Sergeant V. E. Watlington was convicted by a military 

judge alone of larceny and wrongful appropriation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 

confinement, a fine of $5,000.00, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

4/8/2015

4thMCD, ERR,  

MCRD Parris 

Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant M. L. Pirtle was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order and violation of a lawful general regulation.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

4/8/2015

Marine Barracks 

Washington, 

D.C.

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal A. D. Waters was convicted by a military judge 

alone of false official statements and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 13 months 

confinement, a fine of $10,000, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

4/3/2015

1stMSOSB, 

MSOSG, MARSOC

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Gunnery Sergeant E. J. Wakonabo was 

convicted by a military judge alone of failure to obey 

an order or regulation, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, assault consummated by a battery, stalking, 

and wrongfully communicating a threat.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 11 months confinement 

and reduction to E-1.

4/3/2015

HqHqRon, MCAS 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private L. R. Lackore was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a general order, 

violation of an order, wrongful use and wrongful 

possession of an controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 180 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

4/3/2015

3d MaintBn,    

CLR-35, 3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

C. Z. Jones was convicted by a military judge alone of 

abusive sexual contact of a minor, sexual abuse of a 

child, indecent exposure, extortion, and communicating 

a threat.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

11 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/2/2015

1stBn, 10thMar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant F. R. Armstrong was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of drunk and 

disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the accused 

to a reprimand.

4/2/2015

CLB-3, CLR-3,   

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of an controlled 

substance.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

4/2/2015

HqHqRon,       

MCAS Beaufort

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant I. V. Chisholm was convicted 

by a military judge alone of aggravated sexual contact 

with a child, rape of a child, and sexual abuse of a 

child.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 30 

years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

4/2/2015

WRR, MCRD San 

Diego

At a General Court-Martial at Joint Base Elmendorf-

Richardson, Alaska, Staff Sergeant J. A. Hale III was 

convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 

wrongful use of a controlled substance, rape, assault, 

adultery, kidnapping, indecent language, and failure to 

obey a lawful general order.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 26 years confinement, total forfeitures, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

3/31/2015

MAG-31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant B. J. Brown was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery and wrongful possession of a firearm.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 2 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/31/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. M. Gutierrez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge setenced the accused to 270 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.

3/30/2015

5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. W. Reiring was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absense and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 160 days confinement, forfeitures of $900.00 

pay per month for 5 months, and reduction to E-1.

3/28/2015

CBIRF, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Petty 

Officer 3rd Class A. N. McMurray was convicted by a 

military judge alone of extortion.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, a 

$10,000.00 fine, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

3/27/2015

8thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. S. Harmon was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, larceny, wrongful 

sale of military property, and attempts.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 150 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/26/2015

HqReg, 1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class G. A. Kisner was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence, violations of a lawful general order, and 

wrongful use and possession of controlled substances.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/20/2015

HqBn, MCBH

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private First Class D. J. Roberts was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, asault consummated 

by a battery, and kidnapping.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/20/2015

12thMCD, WRR, 

MCRD San Diego

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, Calfornia, 

Staff Sergeant A. Solis was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and aggravated sexual assault.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 24 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/19/2015

2dReconBn, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal H. B. Gomez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, housebreaking, 

larceny, and selling or otherwise disposing of military 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

54 months confinement, a $30,000.00 fine, reduction to 

E-1, and a dischonorable discharge.

3/19/2015

10thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal A. C. Masa was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual abuse of a child and 

production of child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 40 years confinement, total 

forfeitures, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

3/19/2015

WWBn-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of willfully disobeying a superior 

commissioned officer, violation of a general order, 

failure to obey a lawful order, and assault consummated 

by a battery.

3/18/2015

MCCES, TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Private W. J. Beaumont was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

restriction for 120 days, forfeitures of $1,000.00 pay 

per month for 4 months, a reprimand, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/13/2015

1stBn, 4thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class A. J. Kavianifar was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful 

possession and use of a controlled substance, and 

restriction breaking.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 270 days confinement, forfeitures of 

$1,000.00 pay per month for 9 months, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/13/2015

11thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, 

violation of a lawful general order, cruelty and 

maltreatment, and false official statement.

3/12/2015

MAG-16, 3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal Q. C. Grissom was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy and wrongful use and 

possession with intent to distribute of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

2 years confinement, total forfeitures, reduction to E-

1, and a dishonorable discharge.

3/11/2015

1stSupBn,      

CLR-15, 1stMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant T. V. Nauta was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, sale of military 

property, larceny, knowingly receiving stolen property, 

and obstructing justice.  The military judge setenced 

the accused to 1 year confinement, a $21,000.00 fine, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

3/11/2015

HMH-463,      

MAG-24, 1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Staff Sergeant J. M. Pettet was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempted indecent visual recording.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement and reduction to E-4.

3/10/2015

WFTBn, MCRD

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal K. D. Marak was convicted by 

a military judge alone of sale of military property.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.

3/10/2015

HqSvcBn, 

MARFORCOM

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal S. A. Brake was convicted by a military judge 

alone of dereliction of duty.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 75 days, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/9/2015

VMFA-251, MAG-

31, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal E. J. Smith was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of controlled 

substances, wrongful possession of controlled 

substances, and reckless driving.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 240 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1000.00 pay per month for a period of 8 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/9/2015

MAG-26, 2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of cocaine. 

3/6/2015

3dBn, 7thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Lance Corporal N. F. Lanzafame was convicted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of violations of a 

lawful general order and assault consummated by a 

battery.  The members sentenced the accused to a bad-

conduct discharge.

3/6/2015

2d MSOB, MSOR

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal M. Roberts was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, housebreaking, 

larceny, and wrongful sale of military property.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, total forfeitures, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.
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3/5/2015

8th ESB,          

2nd MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private Z. W. Laprad was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, wrongful possession of a controlled 

substance, and restriction breaking.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, a 

$1000.00 fine, 30 extra days of confinement if the fine 

is not paid, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/5/2015

CLR-35, 3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

J. A. Olivares was convicted by a military judge alone 

of sexual assault.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 7 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

3/5/2015

RTR, MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. S. Moore was convicted by a 

military judge alone of indecent exposure.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/5/2015

2d RTBn, RTR, 

MCRD San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Staff Sergeant B. S. Johnson was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

order, dereliction of duty, and adultery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, a 

reprimand, and reduction to E-1.

3/2/2015

6thMar,         

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal M. J. Forsyth was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery and aggravated assault.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 16 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

2/27/2015

MWSS-272, MAG-

26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. J. Rosario was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order.  The panel sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/26/2015

2dBn, 8thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

2/26/2015

HMH-465, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal O. J. From was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy to distribute a controlled 

substance, violation of a lawful general order, making 

false official statements, wrongful possession of 

controlled substances, wrongful distribution of a 

controlled substance, and wrongfully possessing with 

intent to distribute said controlled substances.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

2/26/2015

MWCS-38, MACG-

38, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Private L. J. Schofield was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave, wrongful 

distribution of a controlled substance, and conspiracy 

to distribute controlled substances.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,031.00 pay per month for 10 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/26/2015

3dBn, 5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant N. S. Chase was convicted by a 

military judge alone of making checks without 

sufficient funds and failing to pay debts.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 

12 months, a reprimand, and reduction to E-1.

2/25/2015

MCT Bn, SOI-E, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. D. Agabi was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

regulation, and obstructing justice.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, a 

$1,000.00 fine, to serve an additional 40 days of 

confinement if fine is not paid, and reduction to E-2. 

2/25/2015

MACS-1,  MACG-

38,     3D MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant S. M. Woodruff was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a general order and 

falsifying a record. 
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

2/23/2015

II MHG, II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal W. A. Hassoun was convicted by a 

military judge alone of desertion, absence without 

leave, and suffering military property to be lost 

through neglect.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 735 days confinement, total forfeiture of 

all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

2/20/2015

3dBn, 6thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant N. J. Sauer was convicted by 

officer members of violations of a lawful general 

regulation.  The panel sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.

2/20/2015

MASS-3, MACG-

38, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal B. R. Saurber was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The panel sentenced the accused 

to 45 days restriction and reduction to  E-3. 

2/20/2015

HMH-465,  MAG-

16, 3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal R. D. Boshell was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to wrongfully 

distribute a controlled substance, violation of a 

lawful general order, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, and wrongfully distributing a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

4 years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

2/20/2015

Security Bn, 

MCB Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal A. N. Bloomer was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave, violation of a 

lawful order, wrongful use of controlled substances, 

and adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 160 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,031.00 pay 

per month for 5 months, and reduction to E-1.

2/19/2015

1stBn, 7thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Lance Corporal C. W. Malphrus IV was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery, indecent language, and unlawful entry.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement and reduction to E-1.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

2/19/2015

1stBn, 12thMar, 

3dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant K. DeShields was convicted by a military judge 

alone of conspiracy to commit kidnapping, assault 

consummated by a battery, and kidnapping.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/19/2015

HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal J. A. Rodgers was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual assault of a child.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

2/18/2015

CLB-3, CLR-3, 

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private M. J. McDaniel was convicted by a military 

judge alone of assault consummated by a battery and 

kidnapping.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 7 months confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per 

month for 7 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/18/2015

Naval Hospital, 

MAGTFTC 29 

Palms

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Hospitalman C. L. Davis was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempting to wrongfully possess and 

distribute controlled substances, conspiracy to 

distribute controlled substances, violations of a 

lawful order, wrongfully distributing controlled 

substances, assault consummated by a battery, 

soliciting others to distribute controlled substances 

and communicating a threat. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/18/2015

CNATT, MarDet, 

MCAS, Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. L. Poindexter was 

convicted by a military judge alone of absence without 

leave and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 100 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

2/13/2015

1stMarReg, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. I. Gallardo was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of rape of a child.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 16 years confinement, 

total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

2/13/2015

1stMaintBn, CLR-

15, 1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. A. Hogeland was 

convicted by a military judge alone of restriction 

breaking, operating a vehicle while impaired, and 

wrongful use and possession of a controlled substance.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 

confinement, reduction to   E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

2/12/2015

CLB-3, CLR-3, 

3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private First Class L. C. Perry was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of failure to obey a 

lawful order and aggravated assault.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to 23 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,460.00 pay per month for 23 months, 

and reduction to E-1.

2/12/2015
AASBn, MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, a 

sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of dereliction of duty.

2/12/2015

H&S Bn, MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Corporal D. W. Sanders was convicted by a 

military judge alone of knowingly using a computer 

service for carriage in interstate commerce of obscene 

and lewd material.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 180 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

2/11/2015

H&HS, MCAS 

Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal N. K. Clark was convicted by a military 

judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,031.00 pay per month for 12 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/10/2015

MAG-12, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

M. D. Gonzalez was convicted by a military judge alone 

of sexual assault and indecent recording.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 14 years confinement, 

total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

1/30/2015

2dBn, 7thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class J. M. Pavlov was 

convicted by a military judge alone of attempt to 

possess and distribute a controlled substance, 

violation of a lawful general order, and possession, 

use, and distribution of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, a fine of $5,000.00, reduction to E-1, and 

a dishonorable discharge.

1/30/2015

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial, at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal J. K. Harstad was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave, disobeying lawful 

orders from Staff Non-Commissioned Officers, and 

wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.

1/29/2015
1stLARBn, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of sexual assault.

1/29/2015

MACG-18, 1st 

MAW

At a General Court-Martial, at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant A. V. Cornick was convicted by a military 

judge alone of cruelty and maltreatment, and assault.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 89 days 

confinement, a fine of $15,000.00, reduction to E-5, 

and a reprimand.

1/29/2015

MATSG-21, 

TRNGCMD

At a General Court-Martial, at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Private First Class P. J. Kreamer was 

convicted by a military judge alone of knowingly 

receiving and viewing child pornography.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/28/2015

MHG,                  

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial, at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy and wrongfully buying 

stolen military property.

1/28/2015

8thMCD, WRR

At a Special Court-Martial, at MCRD San Diego, 

California, Sergeant R. L. Williams Jr. was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, 

dereliction of duty, false official statements, and 

larceny.  The panel sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement, and reduction to E-1.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

1/27/2015

SOI-W, TRNGCMD

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant J. R. Rodriguez Jr. was convicted 

by a military judge alone of larceny.  The military 

judge sentenced him to 15 months confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/27/2015

MWHS-2, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant S. D. Guess was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and adultery.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to restriction for 45 days, 45 days hard labor 

without confinement, and reduction to E-5.

1/26/2015

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class D. R. Rivera was 

convicted by a military judge alone of absence without 

leave.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 75 

days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/26/2015

HMH-361, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial, at MCAS Miramar, 

California, Lance Corporal N. Tienter was convicted by 

a military judge alone of assault.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/23/2015

1stBn, 5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal B. J. Johnson-Jordan was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 4 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/23/2015

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private R. Luis was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

1/23/2015

HqBn, 3dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Chief 

Warrant Officer 4 D. E. Desmit was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit sexual 

assault and rape of children, aggravated sexual abuse 

of a child, sexual abuse of a child, and possession of 

child pornography.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 144 years of confinement, a reprimand, and 

dismissal.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

1/23/2015

MarCorSecFor 

Regt, II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of violation of a lawful general order, and 

rape. 

1/22/2015

1stBn, 4thMar,                      

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class L. A. Gonzalez-Jones 

was convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use 

of a controlled substance and restriction breaking.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/22/2015

HqBn,          

MCB Hawaii

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal R. Hinojosa III was convicted by officer  

members of possession of a controlled substance, 

larceny, and assault. The panel sentenced the accused 

to restriction for 14 days and reduction to E-3.

1/21/2015

SOI-E,        

TRNGCMD

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant K. C. Depoyster was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order, and adultery.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/16/2015

VMFA-115,         

MAG-31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Hospital Corpsman First Class T. J. Lorge was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of 

maltreatment, abusive sexual assault, and assault.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, and 

reduction to E-5.

1/16/2015

HqBn,          

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant L. D. Garcia was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 14 days 

confinement, 2 months hard labor without confinement, 

forfeiture of $900.00 per month for a period of 4 

months, and reduction to E-1. 

1/16/2015

VMAQ-3, MAG-14, 

2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at MCAS Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of absence without leave.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

1/16/2015

MAG-16,       

3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Miramar, California, 

Corporal G. E. Felixcaro was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of willfully disobeying a superior 

commissioned officer, and obstructing justice.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 60 days restriction, 3 

months hard labor without confinement, and reduction to 

E-2.

1/16/2015

CLR-37,         

3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant E. A. Valladaresgarcia was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of false official 

statement, forcible sodomy, and adultery.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to 2 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge. 

1/15/2015

MHG,                  

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. Ramirez was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of conspiracy to steal military 

property and ship a stolen firearm.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-

conduct discharge.

1/15/2015

Marine Crypto 

SptBn,         

Ft Meade

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant R. A. James was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful general 

order. The panel sentenced the accused to 15 days 

restriction, and 25 days hard labor without 

confinement.

1/14/2015

1stBn, 10thMar           

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant J. S. Bartoletti was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of lawful general 

orders and drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 45 days restriction, 45 

days hard labor without confinement, forfeiture of 

$500.00 per month for one month, and reduction to E-4. 

1/13/2015

MWSS-273,          

MAG-31,2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of sexual assault, abusive sexual 

contact, and assault.

1/13/2015

HqSvcBn,                       

HQMC

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal J. G. Parker was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of false official statement and rape.  

The panel sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.   
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1/8/2015

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class Z. L. Rice was 

convicted by a military judge alone of absence without 

leave.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 

days confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 per month for 3 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/8/2015

MALS-36,               

MAG-36, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

A. M. Moralesmelendez was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempt to receive child pornography, indecent 

exposure, and indecent language.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 2 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

1/7/2015

HMLA-269,           

MAG-29, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a Hospital Corpsman Third Class was acquitted 

by officer and enlisted members of sexual assault. 

1/6/2015

HqBn,                          

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal F. P. Howk was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongfully attempting to 

purchase military property, larceny, and wrongfullly 

buying stolen military property.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 3 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $500.00 per month for 3 months, and 

reduction to E-1.

1/6/2015

VMM-268,         

MAG-16,3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal C. F. Sprague was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of 

controlled substances, conspiracy, larceny, violation 

of a lawful general order, wrongful distribution of 

controlled substances, wrongful manufacture of a 

controlled substance, and wrongfully soliciting others 

to distribute controlled substances.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, to 

pay a $10,000.00 fine, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

12/29/2014

8th MCD,      

MCRD San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Sergeant B. J. Ramirez was convicted by military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful order, violations a 

lawful general order, false official statement and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

4 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,020.00 per month 

for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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12/19/2014

AASBn,        

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant M. M. Wren was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of unauthorized absence 

and dereliction of duty.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to a reprimand.

12/19/2014

H&S Bn,          

MCB Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal M. C. Nichols was convicted by a military 

judge alone of wrongful receipt and possession of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 36 months confinement, reduction to E-1, forfeiture 

of all pay and allowances, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

12/19/2014

H&SBn,         

MCB Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of insubordinate conduct toward a noncommissioned 

officer, violations of a lawful general order, and 

assault consummated by battery. 

12/19/2014

MAG-14,         

2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, Captain M. 

Cortes was convicted by a military judge alone of 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

14 days confinement, forfeiture of $781 per month for 2 

months, and a reprimand. 

12/18/2014

2d Bn,           

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Staff Sergeant D. M. Dresch was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of dereliction of duty.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.

12/18/2014

MAG-26,                 

2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

12/18/2014

2d Bn, 10th MAR                        

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant D. C. Lulham was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order or regulation and assault consummated by a 

battery. The military judge sentenced the accused to 

forfeiture of $200.00 per month for 2 months, reduction 

to E-3, and 90 days hard labor without confinement.
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12/18/2014

4th RTBn,          

RTR

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, disrespect to a 

superior commissioned officer, violations of lawful 

general orders or regulations, maltreatment, false 

official statement, assault consummated by a battery, 

assault with a dangerous weapon likely to produce death 

or grievous bodily harm, drunkenness and obstruction of 

justice.

12/17/2014

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private J. A. Montano was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence. The 

military judge sentenced him to 45 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge. 

12/17/2014

3rd RTBn,    

RTR

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant T. Q. Walker was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful order 

from a superior commissioned officer and violation of a 

lawful order from a noncommissioned officer. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-

4 and 30 days restriction.

12/17/2014

HQBN,        

MARFORRES

At a Special Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

Corporal D. A. John was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny and unlawful entry.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, a fine of $6,000.00, and bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/16/2014

HqHqRon,         

MCAS Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal N. L. Murillo was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempted housebreaking, 

wrongful possession and use of a controlled substance, 

larceny, housebreaking, false official statement, and 

operating a vehicle while impaired.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,021.00 per month for 7 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/16/2014

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal C. B. Cisco was convicted by 

a military judge alone of unauthorized absence. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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12/12/2014

HqSptBn,      

MCB Camp Butler

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Private 

First Class C. D. Schreiber was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy, dereliction of duty, and 

assault consummated by battery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,000.00 per month for 2 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a reprimand.

12/11/2014

1st Bn,                       

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Manama, Bahrain, Lance 

Corporal D. C. Nickens was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of attempted rape by unlawful force, 

rape by unlawful force, and assault consummated by 

battery. The panel sentenced the accused to 10 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances,  

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.   

12/10/2014

MAG 12,                          

1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan,  

Religious Program Specialist Second Class A. A. Beyer 

was convicted by a military judge alone of false 

official statement and adultery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 89 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $500.00 per month for 3 months, reduction 

to E-2, and a reprimand.

12/10/2014

2d Maint Bn,              

2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private J. A. King was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance and larceny. The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 10 months confinement and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/10/2014

MACG-28,         

2d MAW, 

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Sergeant J. M. Hutchinson was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongfully selling 

military property, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, larceny, and attempting to wrongfully sell 

military property. The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 2 years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

12/8/2014

3d Bn,                         

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal R. J. Hof was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failure to obey an order or regulation and 

assault consummated by battery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement and 

reduction to E-2.
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12/8/2014

Marine 

Barracks, 

Washington D.C.

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal W. L. Stokeling was convicted by military 

judge alone of violations of a lawful general 

regulation and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  

The panel sentenced the accused to 85 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/8/2014

MarDet,       

Fort Leonard 

Wood

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Gunnery Sergeant G. F. Maza was convicted by officer 

members of violations of a lawful general order.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 

reduction to E-5, and 30 days restriction.

12/5/2014

8th MarRegt,    

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

12/5/2014

SecBn,             

MCB Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal G. A. Morales Jr. was convicted by a military 

judge alone of unauthorized absence, wrongful use of a 

controlled substance, and larceny. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 100 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/4/2014

Hq Btry,                    

3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

J. R. Franklin was convicted by a military judge alone 

of assault with a dangerous weapon.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, reduction 

to E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

12/4/2014

HQ,                      

SOCOM

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

Staff Sergeant I. R. Beik Jr. was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/4/2014

MACG-28,                   

2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Sergeant C. A. Refior was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order or regulation. The panel sentenced the 

accused to forfeiture of $1,017.45 per month for 2 

months, reduction to E-3, 45 days hard labor without 

confinement, and 45 days restriction.
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12/3/2014

3d Med Bn,                    

3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal A. M. Torinese was convicted by military judge 

alone of  attempted sexual assault of a child, 

attempted sexual abuse of a child, indecent exposure, 

indecent language, and wrongful solicitation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 18 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/3/2014

HqSptBn,      

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class W. R. Pascual was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/3/2014

2d RadBn,                   

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal R. A. Vasquez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongfully disposing of 

military property, wrongfully selling military 

property, and larceny. The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, a 

$500.00 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/2/2014

1st LEBn,                       

I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. T. Toovey was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession and use of 

a controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 120 days confinement,  forfeiture of 

$1,551.00 per month for 4 months, and reduction to E-1.

12/2/2014

HqSptBn,     

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private J. Fernandez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced him to 50 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

11/25/2014

MCRD/ERR Parris 

Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant L. E. Garcia was convicted by 

military judge alone of violations of a lawful general 

order or regulation. The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 120 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.
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11/24/2014

HqSptBn, MCIPAC

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Smedley D. Butler, 

Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant P. L. Odom was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit assault 

and assault consummated by a battery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/24/2014

2d LAR Bn, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. J. Radzewsky was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dishonorably failing to pay a 

debt, dishonorably making a check without sufficient 

funds, and wrongful use of a controlled substance. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

11/24/2014

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal R. L. Williams was convicted 

by military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance. The military judge sentenced the accused to 

110 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

11/21/2014

HQBN, MARFORRES

At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, LA, Gunnery 

Sergeant L. T. West was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, maltreatment, and 

obstructing justice.  The panel sentenced the accused 

to 30 days confinement, reduction to E-3, and to be 

reprimanded. 

11/20/2014

MCIS, Newport, 

RI

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 

Quantico, VA, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of false official statement and 

assault. 

11/20/2014

MCT Bn, SOI-E, 

Trng Cmd

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a Sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful order or 

regulation, sexual assault, abusive sexual contact, 

indecent exposure, and assault consummated by a 

battery.

11/19/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. E. Cuellar was 

convicted by military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence. The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 

days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 
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11/14/2014

MACG-28, 2D MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of indecent exposure.

11/14/2014

MAG-16, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal B. L. Griffith was convicted by military 

judge alone of false official statement, wrongful use, 

possession, distribution, and introduction of a 

controlled substance, violation of a lawful general 

order, conspiracy, and solicitation.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

11/13/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant J. R. Mason was convicted by 

military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

11/13/2014

 MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant K. B. Dapson was convicted by military judge 

alone of violation a lawful order, wrongful use and 

possession of a controlled substance, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

11/6/2014

 MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant M. A. Langford was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of adultery.  The panel awarded no 

punishment. 

11/6/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. P. Fasone was convicted by 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 44 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

11/4/2014

SESBn, MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

maltreatment. 

11/1/2014

MACG-28, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Sergeant C. V. Tilson was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of assault. The panel 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3.
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10/31/2014

HqHqRon, MCAS 

Iwakuni

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal T. J. Stokes was convicted by officer members 

of abusive sexual contact, sexual assault, indecent 

exposure, and assault consummated by a battery.  The 

memebers sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

10/31/2014

1st Bn, 11th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant S. P. Satham was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statement, 

larceny, and failure to pay a debt.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/30/2014

Marine 

Cryptologic 

Support 

Battalion

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Sergeant B. M. Hylander was convicted by a military 

judge alone of false official statement, larceny, and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

89 days confinement, forfeiture of $500 pay per month 

for 6 months, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

10/29/2014

HqHqRon, MCAS 

Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal L. L. Kohlman was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 5 

months, reduction to E-1, and a reprimand.

10/28/2014

7th Mar, 1st 

MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Corporal L. T. Lagorio was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempted larceny, conspiracy, 

and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 2 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

10/23/2014

MACG-48, 4th 

MAW

At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

Captain M. A. Williams was convicted by officer members 

of false official statement and larceny.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 26 months confinement, a 

$28,363 fine, and a dismissal.
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10/23/2014

MAG-12, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Iwakuni, Japan, Lance 

Corporal S. P. Noonan was convicted by a military judge 

alone of assault consummated by battery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 82 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $500 pay per month for 4 months, 

reduction to E-2, and a reprimand.

10/21/2014

II MHG, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal P. R. Steinhaus was convicted 

by a military judge alone of wrongful sale of military 

property and wrongfully buying stolen property.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a $1,500 fine, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/20/2014

HqSvcBn, MCRD 

San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Master Gunnery Sergeant M. Bridges was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order and adultery.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 6 

months, reduction to E-6, a $3,500 fine, and a 

reprimand.

10/20/2014

MAG-29, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal R. M. Ferro was convicted by a 

military judge alone of failure to obey a lawful order.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 89 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 3 

months, and reduction to E-2.

10/17/2014

2d SupBn, CLR-

25, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant L. W. Rostmeyer was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale of 

military property, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, larceny, housebreaking, and soliciting 

another to commit an offense.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

10/16/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal A. Aguilar was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

180 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.
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10/16/2014

1st Mar, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private E. L. Briggs was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, violation 

of a lawful general order, false official statement, 

wrongful use of a controlled substance, possession of a 

controlled substance, distribution of a controlled 

substance, and breaking restriction.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

10/15/2014

MAG-12, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of sexual assault.  

10/14/2014

MAG-39, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. L. Simon was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful sexual contact with a 

minor.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 8 

years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

10/10/2014

HqBn, MCAGCC

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Hospitalman 1st Class A. R. See was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of indecent 

exposure.  The panel sentenced the accused to 

forfeiture of $1,177 pay per month for 2 months, a 

reprimand, and 1 month hard labor without confinement. 

10/10/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal G. Y. Zavalavazquez was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

10/10/2014

MAG-12, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal M. S. Bridenstine was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of assault consummated by a battery.  

The panel sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $765 pay per month for 6 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/10/2014

II MHG, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. J. Zagorskas, Jr., was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongfully 

receiving stolen property.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5 and 30 days 

restriction.
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10/9/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal A. D. Mendes was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/8/2014

HqSvcBn, MCRD 

San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of false official statement and larceny.

10/8/2014

1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal B. D. Little was convicted by 

a military judge alone of involuntary manslaughter.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

10/7/2014

CLB-15, 1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, failure to obey a 

lawful general order, and false official statement.

10/3/2014

HQ Regt, 1st 

MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal E. Q. Bartee was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy to commit 

larceny, false official statement, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 20 months 

confinement and a dishonorable discharge.

10/2/2014

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. W. Snodgrass was convicted by a military 

judge alone of disrespect toward a non-commissioned 

officer, violation of a lawful order, damage to 

military property, wrongful appropriation, assault 

consummated by a battery, and drunk and disorderly 

conduct.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

194 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/2/2014

MALS-31, MAG-

31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal F. S. Gomez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of child 

pornography, wrongful distribution of child 

pornography, and false official statement.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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11/2/15 MACS-4, MACG-18, 

1stMAW
At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant J. 
A. Hughes was convicted by a military judge alone of 
disrespect towards a noncommissioned officer, violation of 
a lawful general order, and violation of a lawful order.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 
confinement, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend the punitive discharge and all 
confinement in excess of 60 days.

11/3/15 4thMCD, ERR, MCRD 
PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant A. R. Harden was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general orders, and 
disobeying a lawful order.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to confinement for 34 days, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of time served.  The accused had 
served 33 days confinement on the date of trial.

11/4/15 2dLARBn, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal R. T. Royston was convicted by a military 
judge alone of larceny and selling military property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, automatic forfeitures of 
any pay and allowances will be deferred and waived provided 
a dependent's allotment is established.

11/5/15 HMLA-267, MAG-39, 
3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, a 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

11/6/15 TrngCmd, TECOM At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 
corporal was acquittal by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of abusive sexual contact, sexual assault, 
adultery, and indecent acts.

11/9/15 9thCommBn, IMEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal E. M. Carie was convicted by a military 
judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful importation of a 
controlled substance, and distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 
months confinement, forfeiture of $600.00 per month for a 
period of 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

11/9/15 MCTBn, SOI-E, 
TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Sergeant W. B. Samuels was convicted by a military judge 
alone of willful disobedience, assault consummated by a 
battery, and battery upon a child under the age of 16.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend confinement in excess of 6 months.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
November 15                       
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
November 15                       

11/9/15 HqSptBn, MCIPAC At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. Calixto was convicted by a military judge alone 
of attempted receipt of child pornography, attempted sexual 
abuse of a child, indecent exposure, and false official 
statement.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 12 
months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/10/15 7thESB, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal C. H. Carrazco was convicted by a military 
judge alone of sexual assault.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 46 months confinement, total 
forfeitures of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

11/12/15 1stBn, 3dMar, 
3rdMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Corporal 
D. A. Gri was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of violation of a lawful general order.  The 
members sentenced the accused to no punishment.

11/13/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Futenma

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. M. Lopez-Stone was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted receipt of child pornography, 
attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse 
of a child, and indecent language.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 17 months.

11/13/15 MACG-38, 3dMAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Lance 
Corporal M. L. Evans was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of abusive sexual contact.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/16/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Cherry Point

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
Staff Sergeant E. Celestin was convicted by a military 
judge alone of indecent language, fraternization, 
obstruction of justice, absence of place of duty, breach of 
peace, drunken operation of a vehicle, and assault 
consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 10 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 
pay per month for a period of 10 months, and reduction to E-
1.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/17/15 HqReg, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal L. R. Bell was convicted by a military judge alone 
of attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual 
abuse of a child, and indecent language.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 18 months.
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11/17/15 MCIS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 
Sergeant L. R. Eastman was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order, dereliction 
of duty, and false official statements.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, reduction to 
E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to disapprove 
confinement.

11/18/15 CLB-7, CLR-1, 
1stMLG

At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal F. Cantu was convicted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of assault consummated by a battery.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 90 days hard labor and 
reduction to E-3.

11/18/15 HqBtry, 11thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal I. Dzafic was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order, maiming, and 
aggravated assault with a dangerous weapon.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 15 months confinement, total 
forfeitures of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had 
no effect on the sentence.

11/18/15 2ndRTBn, RTR, 
MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant J. D. Miller was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  The members sentenced the accused to 
forfeiture of $375.00 pay per month for one month and a 
letter of reprimand.

11/19/15 1stBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal J. A. Thomas was convicted by a military judge 
alone of abusive sexual contact.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/19/15 2dBn, 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal D. L. Williams III was convicted by a panel 
of officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 
general order, fleeing from apprehension, drunken operation 
of vehicle, and manslaughter.  The members sentenced the 
accused to 14 years confinement, total forfeitures of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.

11/20/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Sergeant 
M. R. Tinsley was convicted by a panel of officer members 
of larceny.  The members sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.  

11/23/15 CLR-15, 1stMLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal J. A. Carpenter was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault consummated by a battery.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend the punitive discharge if the accused voluntarily 
waived his right to an administrative separation board 
hearing.
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11/24/15 3dAAVBn, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal M. E. Miranda Jr. was convicted by a military 
judge alone of assault consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, automatic forfeitures of 
any pay and allowances will be deferred and waived provided 
a dependent's allotment is established.  

11/24/15 HqSptBn, MCIWest At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class L. F. Herrera was convicted by a 
military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

11/25/15 HqReg, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, Staff 
Sergeant M. A. Tamburello was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

11/25/15 HqSptBn, MCIWest At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private C. A. Black was convicted by a military judge alone 
of unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

11/30/15 VMU-3, MAG-24, 
1stMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Lance 
Corporal J. J. Garcia was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violation of a lawful general order, abusive 
sexual contact, and assault consummated by a battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.
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9/1/15 7thCommBn, III 

MHG, III MEF
At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal A. Uriostegui was convicted by a military judge 
alone of attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted 
sexual abuse of a child, attempt to receive child 
pornography, and indecent exposure.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 24 months confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, a 
reprimand, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to commute 
the dishonorable discharge to the bad conduct-discharge, to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 18 months, and to 
disapprove the reprimand.

9/2/15 1stBn, 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Corporal J. A. Brumbelow, was convicted by military judge 
alone of failure to obey a lawful order, drunken operation 
of a vehicle, and wrongful appropriation.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 
forfeiture of $1,000 per month for 5 months, reduction to E-
2, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to disapprove all 
confinement in excess of 120 days.

9/2/15 MWSS-272, MAG-26, 
2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal A. J. Atterbury was convicted by a military judge 
alone of violating a written order or regulation, drunken 
or reckless operation of a vehicle, disposing of military 
property, wrongful distribution of a controlled substance, 
larceny, conspiracy to commit larceny, and receipt of 
stolen property.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 36 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, 
all confinement in excess of 12 months will be suspended.

9/3/15 1stMaintBn, CLR-
15, 1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal V. Perez, was convicted of military judge 
alone of aggravated assault, failure to obey a lawful 
order, and impeding an investigation.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 8 months.

9/3/15 HMX-1 At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Gunnery 
Sergeant J. G. Hernandez was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of behaving with disrespect 
towards a superior commissioned officer.  The members 
sentenced the accused to be reduced to E-6.

9/9/15 8thCommBn, II 
MHG, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Master Gunnery Sergeant Q. M. Martin was convicted by a 
military judge alone of larceny. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement and reduction 
to E-5. Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend any adjudged reduction below 
pay grade E-7.

9/10/15 1stBn, 7thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal A. C. Robinson was convicted by a military judge 
alone of larceny. The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 5 months confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per 
month for 5 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
September 15                       
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9/10/15 RS Raleigh, 
4thMCD, ERR

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Staff Sergeant C. A. Walker was convicted by a 
military judge alone of attempting to unlawfully effect 
enlistment, failure to obey a lawful general order, failure 
to obey a lawful order, and adultery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to confinement for 60 days, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of time served.  The accused had 
served 55 days of confinement at the date of trial.

9/10/15 SctyBn, MCB 
Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 
Corporal T. A. Stephens was convicted by a military judge 
alone of attempted sexual assault of a child and violating 
a lawful general order.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 26 months confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of 18 months.

9/11/15 2d MRBn, MRR, 
USMCF, SOC

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful disposition of military property and 
larceny. 

9/11/15 MALS-11, MAG-11, 
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Sergeant 
J. M. Jamison was convicted by a military judge alone of 
committing acts upon a person, 14 years of age.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement 
and reduction to E-2.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.

9/11/15 MACS-4, MACG-18, 
1stMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a corporal 
was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
disrespect and failure to obey a lawful general order.

9/11/15 HqSvcBn, MCB 
Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Corporal 
A. A. Flores-Gastelum was convicted by a military judge 
alone of attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 1 year confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant 
to a pre-trial agreement, automatic forfeitures will be 
deferred.

9/16/15 MWHS-3, 3dMAW At a Special Court-martial at San Diego, California, 
Private First Class Z. A. Guminski, was convicted by 
military judge alone of violating a lawful general order, 
wrongful use of a controlled substance, larceny, and 
wrongful solicitation.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 9 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,031.20 
per month for 9 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement in 
excess of time served.  The accused had served 84 days of 
confinement at the date of trial.

9/21/15 SctyBn, MCB Camp 
Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class M. X. Roston was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
confinement for 61 days, forfeiture of $1,000 per month for 
3 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 
Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 
time served.  The accused had served 61 days of confinement 
at the date of trial.
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9/24/15 HqHqRon, MCAS 
Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
Sergeant S. W. Call was convicted by a military judge alone 
of conspiracy to commit larceny, larceny, housebreaking, 
unlawful entry, and sale of military property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 18 months.

9/25/15 MALS-11, MAG-11, 
3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Lance 
Corporal D. G. Angiolini, was convicted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 7 years confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.

9/28/15 MAG-41, 4th MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Sergeant 
C. S. Deane was convicted by a military judge alone for 
willful dereliction of duty, false official statement, and 
larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 165 
days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

9/28/15 HqSptBn, MCB Camp 
Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class J. D. Nickerson was convicted by a 
military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to confinement for 180 days, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant to 
the pre-trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

9/28/15 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial, at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal C. 
D. Crossgrove was convicted by a military judge alone of 
attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual abuse 
of a child, possession of a controlled substance with 
intent to distribute, indecent exposure, and indecent 
language.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 24 
months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

9/29/15 2dBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal V. I. Aguilar, was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted sexual abuse of a child and 
possession of child pornography.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 8 years confinement, reduction to 
E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

9/29/15 HqReg, 1stMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal J. J. Coy was convicted by a military judge 
alone of assault, aggravated assault, disorderly conduct, 
and failure to obey a lawful order.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 14 months confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-
trial agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 11 months.

9/29/15 VMR-1, MCAS 
Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North Carolina, 
a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of sexual assault.

9/30/15 MACS-1, MACG-38, 
3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, Chief 
Warrant Officer-2 W. B. Paris, was convicted by military 
judge alone of failure to obey a lawful general regulation, 
adultery, fraternization, and conduct unbecoming an officer 
and a gentleman.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 45 days confinement and a dismissal.  Pursuant to the 
pre-trial agreement, the convening authority has agreed to 
suspend all confinement in excess of 30 days.



Date Unit Description

8/31/2015 3rd AABN, 1st 

MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Lance Corporal J. D. Wypych was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful use, 

possession, and distribution of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 40 months confinement, total forfeitures of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 

convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 

in excess of 22 months.

8/28/2015 MACG-38, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial in San Diego, California, 

Staff Sergeant J. S. Hall was convicted by a military 

judge alone of unauthorized absence and wrongful use 

of a controlled substance.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.  

Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend the punitive discharge and 

all confinement in excess of 120 days.  

8/27/2015 CLR-3, 3d MLG At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant E. R. Moran was convicted by a military judge 

alone of dereliction of duty and adultery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-5, a reprimand, and a bad 

conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 

the convening authority agreed to disapprove the 

reprimand, and to defer and waive automatic 8/26/2015 HQTRS REGT, 3d 

MLG

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. B. Colon was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sexual assault of a child and 

attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 24 months confinement, total 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-

1, a reprimand, and a dishonorable discharge.  

Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 

authority agreed to suspend all confinement in excess 

of 12 months.

8/25/2015 CLR-35, 3d MLG
At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant C. M. Henegar was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempted sexual assault of a child, 

attempted distribution of a controlled substance, and 

attempted sexual abuse of a child.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 48 months confinement, 

reduction to E-3, a reprimand, and a bad conduct 

discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 

the sentence. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               

July 15                       
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7/1/15 2d Bn, 10Mar, 

2dMarDiv
At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

7/1/15 2d Bn, 10Mar, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

7/1/15 MCSF Reg At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Corporal 
L. D. Coats was convicted by a military judge alone of 
conspiracy, false official statement, larceny, violation of 
a lawful order, and stealing mail.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, forfeiture 
of 2/3 pay per month for a period of 7 months, reduction to 
E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.

7/2/15 5thBn, 11Mar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Staff Sergeant K. L. Slaughter was convicted by a military 
judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to a bad-conduct 
discharge.

7/2/15 12th MCD, WWR, 
MCRD San Diego

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 
Sergeant N. L. Smith was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of battery upon a child under the age 
of 16, assault consummated by battery, and aggravated 
assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 40 months 
confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances for 40 
months, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

7/7/15 3dMar, 3dMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Lance 
Corporal A. A. Underwood was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence, false official statements, 
wrongful use of a controlled substance, assault, bigamy, 
and communicating a threat.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 110 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad-conduct discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to disapprove any 
confinement in excess of 60 days.

7/7/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private A. E. Contreras was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

7/7/15 MCSF Reg At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Sergeant 
C. V. Turner III was convicted by a military judge alone of 
conspiracy, false official statement, larceny, and stealing 
mail in violation of 18 U.S. Code Section 1708. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a 
period of 10 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to disapprove any forfeitures.

7/8/15 TBS, TrngCmd, 
TECOM

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 
corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of disrespect toward two commissioned officers and 
disrespect toward a staff non-commissioned officer.

7/10/15 WWBn-W, WWR, MCB 
Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Gunnery Sergeant M. A. Levrie was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 
wrongful possession of controlled substance with intent to 
distribute, use of controlled substances, and assault 
consummated by battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 12 months confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                               
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7/14/15 3dBn, 8thMar, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal T. A. Agee was convicted by a military judge 
alone of larceny and wrongful sale of stolen property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 8 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/16/15 HqSvcBn, 
MARFORCOM

At a General Court-Martial at Norfolk Virginia, Sergeant Z. 
C. Rath was convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted 
members of wrongful distribution of a controlled substance 
and abusive sexual contact.  The members sentenced the 
accused to forfeiture of $500.00 pay per month for 2 months 
and reduction to E-2. 

7/20/15 3d Mar, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Lance 
Corporal Z. M. Gardner was convicted by a military judge 
alone of sexual assault, adultery, fraternization, and 
providing alcohol to a minor.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 26 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
confinement in excess of 24 months.

7/21/15 5thMar, 
1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal T. J. Jordan was convicted by a military 
judge alone of unauthorized absence, insubordinate conduct 
toward a noncommissioned officer, failure to obey a lawful 
general order, false official statements, and wrongful use 
of a controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 15 days confinement and reduction to E-1.  
The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/21/15 H&HS, MCAS 
Beaufort

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Corporal D. M. Mcalpin was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful possession and use of a 
controlled substance and willfully disobeying a 
noncommissioned officer.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 180 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 
pay per month for 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.

7/21/15 CLB-4, CLR-3, 
3dMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal K. 
D. Blackwell was convicted by a military judge alone of 
assault consummated by a battery and soliciting another to 
commit an offense.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days confinement, forfeitures of $1,000.00 
pay per month for 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a 
reprimand.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

7/22/15 2d CEBn, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Sergeant J. L. Capp was convicted by a military judge alone 
of wrongful possession and use of a controlled substance 
and conspiracy.  The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 14 days confinement, a $1,000.00 fine, and reduction to 
E-3. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to disapprove any fine. 

7/22/15 2dLEBn, MHG, II 
MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Corporal N. J. Maske was convicted by a military judge 
alone of conspiracy and distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 75 
days confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 
2 months, and reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 45 days.
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7/22/15 CLB-4, CLR-3, 
3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal S. T. Eldred was convicted by a military judge 
alone of indecent exposure, indecent language, and 
soliciting another to commit an offense.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 9 months confinement, 
forfeitures of $1,000.00 pay per month for six months, 
reduction to E-1, a reprimand, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to disapprove the reprimand.

7/23/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Lance Corporal J. T. Brown Jr. was convicted by a military 
judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 100 days confinement, a $4,000.00 
fine, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority 
agreed to suspend all confinement in excess of 60 days.

7/28/15 VMFA-312, MAG-
31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of sexual assault.

7/29/15 MWSS-471, 4thMAW At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Sergeant 
B. P. Shields was convicted by a military judge alone of 
false official statements, larceny, and false writing in 
connection with a claim.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 6 months.

7/29/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private A. Medina was convicted by a military judge alone 
of unauthorized absence, aggravated sexual contact, assault 
consummated by a battery, indecent language, and wrongfully 
endeavoring to impede an investigation.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 30 months.

7/30/15 2d LAR Bn, 
2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 
Lance Corporal J. T. Steiner was convicted by a military 
judge alone of possession of child pornography.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 31 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on the 
sentence.

7/31/15 HqReg, 1MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private First Class J. A. Diaz was convicted by a military 
judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance, 
violation of a lawful general order, and reckless operation 
of a vehicle.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
150 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  The pre-
trial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

7/31/15 7thESB, 1MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Sergeant D. R. Rendon was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of aggravated assault, assault 
consummated by a battery, and disorderly conduct.  The 
panel sentenced the accused to 180 days confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad-conduct discharge.

7/31/15 HqSptBn, 
MCIWest, MCB 
Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, California, 
Private C. M. Schisnewski was convicted by a military judge 
alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement and a bad-
conduct discharge. The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence.



 
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 

Date Unit Description 
6/26/2015 3d Maint Bn, 

CLR-35, 3dMLG 
At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 
Gunnery Sergeant was acquitted by officer and 
enlisted members of failure to obey a lawful order or 
regulation, maltreatment, pandering and prostitution. 

6/26/2015 RTR, MCRD San 
Diego 

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 
Staff Sergeant B. D. Luna was convicted by officer 
and enlisted members of rape, sodomy, and indecent 
acts. The panel sentenced the accused to 20 years 
confinement and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/25/2015 3d AA Bn, 
1stMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Lance Corporal J. C. Watz was convicted by a 
military judge alone of conspiracy, and wrongful 
possession, distribution, and use of a controlled 
substance. The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 10 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad-conduct discharge. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/30/2015 1stBn, 12Mar, 

3dMarDiv 
At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Private T. J. Mitchell was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation a lawful order and wrongful 
use of a controlled substance. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, 
forfeiture of $900.00 per month for 2 months, and a 
bad-conduct discharge. 

6/30/2015 3dBn, 3dMar At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 
Corporal O. Esquivel was convicted by a military judge 
alone of adultery. The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 30 days confinement, forfeiture of 
$1,000.00 per month for 1 month, and reduction to E-3. 

6/30/2015 HqBn, 3dMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal N. R. Haberer was convicted by a military 
judge alone of attempted sexual assault, attempted 
receipt of child pornography, and indecent language. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 
confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/29/2015 2d LAR Bn, 
2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal N. R. Morris was convicted by a 
military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful 
introduction, distribution, and use of a controlled 
substance. The military judge sentenced the accused to 
5 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad- 
conduct discharge. 

 



6/24/2015 H&S Bn, MCIPAC, 
MCB 

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal Z. J. Reynolds was convicted by officer 
and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 
general order and adultery. The panel sentenced 
the accused to forfeiture of $2,055.30 per month 
for 1 month, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/24/2015 HMLA-267, MAG- 
39, 3d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Lance Corporal C. A. Koppman was 
convicted by a military judge alone of violation a 
lawful 
general order, and wrongful possession, distribution, 
introduction, and use of a controlled substance. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 11 months 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,031 per month for 11 
months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/24/2015 VMAT-203, MAG- 
14, 2d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal R. M. Sierra-Roman was 
convicted by a military judge alone of willful 
disobedience of a superior commissioned 
officer, assault, and unlawful entry. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 78 days 
confinement and reduction to E-1. 

6/22/2015 1stBn, 6thMar, 
2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal C. P. Morin was convicted 
by a military judge alone of aggravated arson of an 
inhabited dwelling and aggravated assault. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 
confinement and forfeiture of $1,215.00 per month 
for 
2 months. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/19/2015 8th ESB, 2d MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal S. T. Widak was convicted by a 
military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale 
of military property, wrongful use of a controlled 
substance, and housebreaking. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 36 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/19/2015 NHCL, MCI East, 
MCB Camp 
Lejeune 

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, 
North 
Carolina, Commander P. J. Daigle was convicted by 
a military judge alone of conspiracy, failure to 
obey lawful general regulation, wrongful 
possession of a controlled substance, and conduct 
unbecoming an 
officer and a gentleman. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, 
forfeiture of 
$2,000.00 per month for 4 months, and a 
reprimand  



6/18/2015 8thCommBn, II 
MEF 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal A. W. Leake was convicted by 
a military judge alone of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance and unauthorized absence. The 
military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/18/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 
Camp Pendleton 

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Sergeant L. G. Hutchins III was convicted 
by officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, 
murder, and larceny. The members sentenced the 
accused to 
2,627 days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/18/2015 MWSS-172, MAG- 
36, 1stMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a Lance 
Corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted 
members of assault. 

6/18/2015 MWSS-374, MAG- 
16, 3dMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Private First Class S. D. Sapp was convicted by a 
military judge alone of stalking, larceny, wrongful 
appropriation, and indecent language. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

6/17/2015 HqBn, MCAGCC At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 
Corporal B. M. Bakhtan was convicted by a military 
judge alone of assault consummated by a battery. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 155 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/16/2015 4thMCD, MCRD- 

ERR 
At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Sergeant C. J. Lehman was convicted by a 
military judge alone of willful disobedience of a 
superior commissioned officer, violation of a lawful 
general order, false official statement, adultery, 
and obstruction of justice. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, 
reduction to E-3, 
a $200.00 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/16/2015 CLR-35, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 
N. Eshun was convicted by a military judge alone of 
attempted sexual assault. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to 
E- 
1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/16/2015 MCSF Regt At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, 
Private A. C. Rowell was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful general 
regulation, wrongful possession of a controlled 
substance, operation of a vehicle while drunk, and 
operation of a vehicle while impaired. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement 
and a bad-conduct discharge. 



6/15/2015 MWSS-172, MAG- 
36, 1stMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. R. Watkins was convicted by a military 
judge alone of violation of a lawful order and 
assault consummated by battery. The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, 
forfeiture of 
$500.00 per month for 2 months, and reduction to E-2. 

6/11/2015 MWSS-27, MAG- 
14, 2dMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 
Carolina, Lieutenant E. R. Rodnez was convicted by 
officer members of violation of a lawful general 
order. The panel sentenced the accused to 
forfeiture of $3,829.00 per month for 3 months and a 
reprimand. 

6/10/2015 1stBn, 12Mar, 
3dMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 
Lance Corporal was acquitted by officer and 
enlisted members of sexual assault and aggravated 
assault. 

6/10/2015 HqRegt, 1stMLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Corporal D. E. Williams was convicted by 
officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance. The panel sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-2 and hard labor without 
confinement for 2 months. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions: 
Date Unit Description 
6/9/2015 3dBn, 8thMar, 

2d MarDiv 
At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Sergeant M. J. Kennedy was convicted by a 
military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance. The military judge sentenced the accused 
to 14 days confinement, forfeiture of $500.00 per 
month for 1 month, and reduction to E-3. 

6/9/2015 MALS-16, MAG- 
16, 3dMAW 

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 
Private First Class E. Guerrerovalencia was convicted 
by a military judge alone of aggravated assault, 
communicating a threat, and obstruction of justice. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 18 months 
confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/5/2015 MALS-39, MAG- 
39, 3dMAW 

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, a Sergeant was acquitted by officer and 
enlisted members of sexual assault. 

6/5/2015 COA, MCSF Regt At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, 
Sergeant Z. A. Carrington was convicted by officer and 
enlisted members of attempted dereliction of duty. 
The panel sentenced the accused to no punishment. 

6/4/2015 2d MSOB, MSOR, 
USMCF, SOC 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal C. G. Haswell was convicted by a 
military judge alone of larceny and fraternization. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 203 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a $960.00 fine. 



6/4/2015 WFTBn, MCB 
Quantico 

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 
Sergeant B. E. Darlington was convicted by a military 
judge alone of failure to obey a lawful order, 
violation of a lawful general order, aggravated 
assault, assault consumated by a battery, adultery, 
selling military property, receiving stolen military 
property, wrongful distribution of a controlled 
substance, and solicitation of another to commit an 
offense. The military judge sentenced the accused to 
11 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge. 

6/1/2015 2dBn, 2dMar, 
2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a Sergeant was acquitted by a military judge 
alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance. 

 



Date Unit Description

5/28/2015

HqBn, MCAGCC

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Petty Officer 2nd Class L. O. Wright was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of disrespect 

toward superior commissioned officers, and dereliction 

of duty.  The members sentenced the accused to 2 months 

restriction, 3 months hard labor without confinement, 

and a reprimand. 

5/28/2015

MACS-1, MACG-

38, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Staff Sergeant M. L. Wilson was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy, violation of a lawful 

general order, obtaining services under false 

pretenses, and unauthorized absence.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 89 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for a period of 3 

months, a reprimand, and reduction to E-4.

5/28/2015

HqRgt, 3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

A. D. Fernandez was convicted by a military judge alone 

of wrongful possession and distribution of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 7 years confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

5/27/2015

HqBn, 2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal M. A. Hood was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale of 

military property, and larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/27/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant A. L. Linan was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sexual assault and attempted sexual 

abuse.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 

years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/26/2015

1stLarBn, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal N. Ramirez was convicted by 

a military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, failure to obey a lawful order, wrongful use of 

a controlled substance, solicitation to violate a 

lawful order, and restriction breaking.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/26/2015

11 MarReg, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal N. D. Dao was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual assault.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

5/22/2015

MALS-39, MAG-

39, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant C. R. Clugston was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of sexual 

assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 24 

months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

5/22/2015

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant B. A. Webb was convicted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of violations of a lawful general 

order.  The members sentenced the accused to no 

punishment.

5/21/2015

13thMEU, I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant D. L. Christian was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful use 

of a controlled substance.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 30 days restriction, 30 days hard labor 

without confinement, and reduction to E-3.

5/21/2015

SOI-E, TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. M. Krusen was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny, dereliction of duty, 

and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/21/2015

1stRTBn, RTR, 

MCRD Parris 

Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant C. A. Smith was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful appropriation and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 9 

months confinement, a $1,600.00 fine that if not paid 

by 1 Aug 2015 then 3 extra months of confinement will 

be awarded, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

5/21/2015

MCB Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of rape.

5/20/2015

MASS-1, MACG-

28, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.

5/19/2015

MWSS-374, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Sergeant E. A. O'Callaghan was convicted by a military 

judge alone of selling explosives which were military 

property, disposing and selling of military property, 

larceny, and possession of stolen explosives which had 

been transported in interstate commerce.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, a 

reprimand, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

5/19/2015

3D Radio 

Battalion

At a Special Court-Martial at Kanehoe Bay, Hawaii, a 

Lance Corporal was acquitted by a military judge of 

dereliction of duty, larceny, and making a false claim.

5/18/2015

HqSptBn, MCI-W, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class C. S. Martin was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

33 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

5/15/2015

MWSS-172, MAG-

36, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

F. P. Horselooking was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful order and aggravated 

assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 4 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/15/2015

MCSF Reg,       

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, 

Corporal D. R. Lecato was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

5/13/2015

CABn, 3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

V. A. Santana was convicted by a military judge alone 

of assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 12 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,030.00 pay 

per month for a period of 12 months, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/13/2015

MCSF Reg,       

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal S. L. McDavid was convicted by a military 

judge alone of false official statements and receiving 

stolen property.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to confinement for 60 days, reduction to E-1, 

an a bad-conduct discharge.

5/11/2015

MALS-16, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal P. N. Huff was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use and distribution of controlled 

substances, and solicitation of others to wrongfully 

distribute controlled substances.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/8/2015

MALS-31, MAG-

31, 2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

Corporal J. Rojo was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failure to obey a lawful general order and 

fraudulent transaction with another's access device.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 

2 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

5/8/2015

HqRgt, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal T. J. Forrester was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 40 months confinement, total forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/8/2015

MCSF Reg,       

II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Norfolk, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant D. A. Barker was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of failure to obey a 

lawful general order and dereliction of duty.  The 

members sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.

5/7/2015

Det B, MWSS-

472, MAG-49, 

4thMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

Sergeant M. Beres was convicted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of assault and assault upon a 

noncommissioned officer and maltreatment.  The members 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3 and a 

reprimand.

5/6/2015

2d LEB, IIMHG,  

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal D. W. Wyatt was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of a 

firearm, and wrongful use controlled substances.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $750.00 pay per month for 2 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/6/2015

HqSptBn, MCI-W, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant S. R. Castillo-Rinaldi Jr. was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence and obstructing justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 133 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/6/2015

HqSptBn, MCRD 

Parris Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Corporal R. C. Abercrobmie was convicted by a 

military judge alone of indecent exposure and 

disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

5/5/2015

3dAABn, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant R. J. Betancourt was convicted by 

a panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful use 

and possession of  controlled substances, violations of 

lawful general orders, false official statements, 

larceny, abusive sexual contact, forgery, assault 

consummated by a battery, and conspiracy to commit 

assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-May 15)               

5/4/2015

1st Radio Bn, 

IMHG, I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order, maltreatment, assault, and communicating 

a threat.

5/4/2015

CLR-3, 3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal T. J. Pober was convicted by a military judge 

alone of abusive sexual contact, breaking and entering, 

housebreaking, and larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, total 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

5/4/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal P. M. Conner was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny, housebreaking, making a false 

official statement, and wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

66 months confinement, a $4,500.00 fine, reduction to E-

1, and a dishonorable discharge.

5/1/2015

VMU-3, MAG-24, 

1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant J. J. Williams was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, violation 

of a lawful general order, wrongful visual recording, 

adultery, and fraternization.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 3 years confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/1/2015

HqSptBn, MCI-W, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class O. Cantu Jr. was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

120 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/30/2015

HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.

4/30/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. C. Castillo, was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of attempting to 

steal military property, violation of a lawful order, 

larceny, and willfully and unlawfully altering a public 

record.  The members sentenced the accused to 4 months 

confinement and reduction to E-2.  
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Date Unit Description

4/30/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault.

4/30/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. C. Castillo, was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of attempting to 

steal military property, violation of a lawful order, 

larceny, and willfully and unlawfully altering a public 

record.  The members sentenced the accused to 4 months 

confinement and reduction to E-2.  

4/29/2015 CLR-35, 3dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal D. J. Parker was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sexual assault of a child and drunk 

and disorderly conduct.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 14 months confinement, total forfeiture 

of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/29/2015 HqSvcBn, MCRD 

Parris Island

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant S. P. Howell was convicted by 

a panel of officer and enlisted members of failure to 

obey lawful general regulation, abusive sexual contact, 

and adultery.  The panel sentenced the accused to 9 

years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

4/23/2015 8th ESB, 2d MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private S. A. Barry was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a general order, 

wrongful use of a controlled substance, and restriction 

breaking. The military judge sentenced the accused to 

150 days confinement, forfeiture of 2/3 pay per month 

for a period of 6 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

4/23/2015 HqBn, 1stMarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant D. P. Kostman, was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of attempting to 

sell military property and larceny of military 

property.  The members sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $300 pay per month for 4 

months, and reduction to E-3.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Apr 15)               
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Apr 15)               

4/23/2015 HqSvcBn, 

MARFORPAC

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

private first class was acquitted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

4/22/2015 Marine Barracks 

Washington, 

D.C.

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal J. L. Davis was convicted by a military judge 

alone of aggravated assault with a dangerous weapon.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, forfeitures of $500.00 per month for a 

period of 12 months, and reduction to E-1.

4/21/2015 Hq Reg, 2dMLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. S. Cooper was convicted by 

a military judge alone of stealing mail.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 111 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

4/21/2015 CLB-3, CLR-3,   

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer 

members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

4/16/2015 7th Comm Bn, 

III MHG, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal D. C. Rinaldi was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 

destruction of government property and assault 

consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 40 days confinement, 2 months 

restriction, 3 months hard labor without confinement, 

forfeiture of $500.00 pay per months for 2 months, a 

letter of reprimand, and reduction to E-2.

4/14/2015 1stBn, 12th Mar 

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal L. A. Wilson was convicted by a military 

judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance 

and obstruction of justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $900.00, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/14/2015 VMFAT-101, MAG-

11, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal K. M. L. Schafer was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to distribute a 

controlled substance and wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

confinement for 12 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Apr 15)               

4/13/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private D. A. Ortizsanchez was convicted by 

a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement, to be reprimanded, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

4/13/2015 HqSptBn, MCB 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private A. T. Jones was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.

4/13/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 

CamPen

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal L. A. Andrado was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of drunk and 

disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the accused 

to 30 days restriction, forfeitures of $450.00 for one 

month, and reduction to E-3.

4/13/2015 12th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD San Diego

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot San Diego, California, Staff Sergeant H. L. 

Nobles Jr was convicted by a military judge alone of 

violation of a lawful general order, stalking, 

extortion, and communicating a threat.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/9/2015 MACG-18, 1stMAW At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

J. M. Loeffler was convicted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of aggravated sexual contact and 

assault consummated by battery.  The panel sentenced 

the accused to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

4/8/2015 SOTG, IIMEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant R. J. Kuperus was convicted 

by a panel of officer and enlisted members of wrongful 

sale of military property.  The members sentenced the 

accused to a fine of $835.00.

4/8/2015 VMFT-401 At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Sergeant V. E. Watlington was convicted by a military 

judge alone of larceny and wrongful appropriation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 

confinement, a fine of $5,000.00, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Apr 15)               

4/8/2015 4thMCD, ERR,  

MCRD Parris 

Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant M. L. Pirtle was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order and violation of a lawful general regulation.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

4/8/2015 Marine Barracks 

Washington, 

D.C.

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal A. D. Waters was convicted by a military judge 

alone of false official statements and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 13 months 

confinement, a fine of $10,000, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

4/3/2015 1stMSOSB, 

MSOSG, MARSOC

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Gunnery Sergeant E. J. Wakonabo was 

convicted by a military judge alone of failure to obey 

an order or regulation, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, assault consummated by a battery, stalking, 

and wrongfully communicating a threat.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 11 months confinement 

and reduction to E-1.

4/3/2015 HqHqRon, MCAS 

CamPen

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private L. R. Lackore was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a general order, 

violation of an order, wrongful use and wrongful 

possession of an controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 180 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

4/3/2015 3d MaintBn,    

CLR-35, 3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

C. Z. Jones was convicted by a military judge alone of 

abusive sexual contact of a minor, sexual abuse of a 

child, indecent exposure, extortion, and communicating 

a threat.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

11 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/2/2015 1stBn, 10thMar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant F. R. Armstrong was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of drunk and 

disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the accused 

to a reprimand.

4/2/2015 CLB-3, CLR-3,   

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of an controlled 

substance.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Apr 15)               

4/2/2015 HqHqRon,       

MCAS Beaufort

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant I. V. Chisholm was convicted 

by a military judge alone of aggravated sexual contact 

with a child, rape of a child, and sexual abuse of a 

child.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 30 

years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

4/2/2015 WRR, MCRD San 

Diego

At a General Court-Martial at Joint Base Elmendorf-

Richardson, Alaska, Staff Sergeant J. A. Hale III was 

convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 

wrongful use of a controlled substance, rape, assault, 

adultery, kidnapping, indecent language, and failure to 

obey a lawful general order.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 26 years confinement, total forfeitures, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

3/31/2015

MAG-31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant B. J. Brown was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery and wrongful possession of a firearm.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 2 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/31/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. M. Gutierrez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge setenced the accused to 270 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.

3/30/2015

5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. W. Reiring was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absense and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 160 days confinement, forfeitures of $900.00 

pay per month for 5 months, and reduction to E-1.

3/28/2015

CBIRF, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Petty 

Officer 3rd Class A. N. McMurray was convicted by a 

military judge alone of extortion.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, a 

$10,000.00 fine, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

3/31/2015

MAG-31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant B. J. Brown was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery and wrongful possession of a firearm.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 2 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/31/2015

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. M. Gutierrez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge setenced the accused to 270 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.

3/30/2015

5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. W. Reiring was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absense and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 160 days confinement, forfeitures of $900.00 

pay per month for 5 months, and reduction to E-1.

3/28/2015

CBIRF, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Petty 

Officer 3rd Class A. N. McMurray was convicted by a 

military judge alone of extortion.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, a 

$10,000.00 fine, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/27/2015

8thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. S. Harmon was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, larceny, wrongful 

sale of military property, and attempts.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 150 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/26/2015

HqReg, 1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class G. A. Kisner was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence, violations of a lawful general order, and 

wrongful use and possession of controlled substances.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

3/20/2015

HqBn, MCBH

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private First Class D. J. Roberts was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, asault consummated 

by a battery, and kidnapping.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/20/2015

12thMCD, WRR, 

MCRD San Diego

At a General Court-Martial at San Diego, Calfornia, 

Staff Sergeant A. Solis was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and aggravated sexual assault.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 24 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/19/2015

2dReconBn, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal H. B. Gomez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, housebreaking, 

larceny, and selling or otherwise disposing of military 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

54 months confinement, a $30,000.00 fine, reduction to 

E-1, and a dischonorable discharge.

3/19/2015

10thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal A. C. Masa was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual abuse of a child and 

production of child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 40 years confinement, total 

forfeitures, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

3/19/2015

WWBn-W

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of willfully disobeying a superior 

commissioned officer, violation of a general order, 

failure to obey a lawful order, and assault consummated 

by a battery.

3/18/2015

MCCES, TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Private W. J. Beaumont was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

restriction for 120 days, forfeitures of $1,000.00 pay 

per month for 4 months, a reprimand, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

3/13/2015

1stBn, 4thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class A. J. Kavianifar was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful 

possession and use of a controlled substance, and 

restriction breaking.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 270 days confinement, forfeitures of 

$1,000.00 pay per month for 9 months, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/13/2015

11thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, 

violation of a lawful general order, cruelty and 

maltreatment, and false official statement.

3/12/2015

MAG-16, 3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal Q. C. Grissom was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy and wrongful use and 

possession with intent to distribute of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

2 years confinement, total forfeitures, reduction to E-

1, and a dishonorable discharge.

3/11/2015

1stSupBn,      

CLR-15, 1stMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant T. V. Nauta was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, sale of military 

property, larceny, knowingly receiving stolen property, 

and obstructing justice.  The military judge setenced 

the accused to 1 year confinement, a $21,000.00 fine, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/11/2015

HMH-463,      

MAG-24, 1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Staff Sergeant J. M. Pettet was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempted indecent visual recording.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement and reduction to E-4.

3/10/2015

WFTBn, MCRD

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal K. D. Marak was convicted by 

a military judge alone of sale of military property.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

3/10/2015

HqSvcBn, 

MARFORCOM

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal S. A. Brake was convicted by a military judge 

alone of dereliction of duty.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 75 days, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/9/2015

VMFA-251, MAG-

31, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal E. J. Smith was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of controlled 

substances, wrongful possession of controlled 

substances, and reckless driving.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 240 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1000.00 pay per month for a period of 8 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/9/2015

MAG-26, 2dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of cocaine. 

3/6/2015

3dBn, 7thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Lance Corporal N. F. Lanzafame was convicted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of violations of a 

lawful general order and assault consummated by a 

battery.  The members sentenced the accused to a bad-

conduct discharge.

3/6/2015

2d MSOB, MSOR

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal M. Roberts was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, housebreaking, 

larceny, and wrongful sale of military property.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, total forfeitures, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

3/5/2015

8th ESB,          

2nd MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private Z. W. Laprad was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, wrongful possession of a controlled 

substance, and restriction breaking.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, a 

$1000.00 fine, 30 extra days of confinement if the fine 

is not paid, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

3/5/2015

CLR-35, 3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

J. A. Olivares was convicted by a military judge alone 

of sexual assault.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 7 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

3/5/2015

RTR, MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. S. Moore was convicted by a 

military judge alone of indecent exposure.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/5/2015

2d RTBn, RTR, 

MCRD San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Staff Sergeant B. S. Johnson was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

order, dereliction of duty, and adultery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, a 

reprimand, and reduction to E-1.

3/2/2015

6thMar,         

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal M. J. Forsyth was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery and aggravated assault.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 16 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

2/27/2015

MWSS-272, MAG-

26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. J. Rosario was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order.  The panel sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/26/2015

2dBn, 8thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.
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(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

2/26/2015

HMH-465, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal O. J. From was convicted by a military 

judge alone of conspiracy to distribute a controlled 

substance, violation of a lawful general order, making 

false official statements, wrongful possession of 

controlled substances, wrongful distribution of a 

controlled substance, and wrongfully possessing with 

intent to distribute said controlled substances.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

2/26/2015

MWCS-38, MACG-

38, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Private L. J. Schofield was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave, wrongful 

distribution of a controlled substance, and conspiracy 

to distribute controlled substances.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,031.00 pay per month for 10 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/26/2015

3dBn, 5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant N. S. Chase was convicted by a 

military judge alone of making checks without 

sufficient funds and failing to pay debts.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000.00 pay per month for 

12 months, a reprimand, and reduction to E-1.

2/25/2015

MCT Bn, SOI-E, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. D. Agabi was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

regulation, and obstructing justice.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, a 

$1,000.00 fine, to serve an additional 40 days of 

confinement if fine is not paid, and reduction to E-2. 

2/25/2015

MACS-1,  MACG-

38,     3D MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant S. M. Woodruff was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a general order and 

falsifying a record. 
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            
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2/23/2015

II MHG, II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal W. A. Hassoun was convicted by a 

military judge alone of desertion, absence without 

leave, and suffering military property to be lost 

through neglect.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 735 days confinement, total forfeiture of 

all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

2/20/2015

3dBn, 6thMar, 

2dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant N. J. Sauer was convicted by 

officer members of violations of a lawful general 

regulation.  The panel sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement and reduction to E-1.

2/20/2015

MASS-3, MACG-

38, 3dMAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal B. R. Saurber was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The panel sentenced the accused 

to 45 days restriction and reduction to  E-3. 

2/20/2015

HMH-465,  MAG-

16, 3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal R. D. Boshell was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to wrongfully 

distribute a controlled substance, violation of a 

lawful general order, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, and wrongfully distributing a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

4 years confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

2/20/2015

Security Bn, 

MCB Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal A. N. Bloomer was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave, violation of a 

lawful order, wrongful use of controlled substances, 

and adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 160 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,031.00 pay 

per month for 5 months, and reduction to E-1.

2/19/2015

1stBn, 7thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Lance Corporal C. W. Malphrus IV was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery, indecent language, and unlawful entry.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement and reduction to E-1.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

2/19/2015

1stBn, 12thMar, 

3dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant K. DeShields was convicted by a military judge 

alone of conspiracy to commit kidnapping, assault 

consummated by a battery, and kidnapping.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/19/2015

HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal J. A. Rodgers was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual assault of a child.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

2/18/2015

CLB-3, CLR-3, 

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private M. J. McDaniel was convicted by a military 

judge alone of assault consummated by a battery and 

kidnapping.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 7 months confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per 

month for 7 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/18/2015

Naval Hospital, 

MAGTFTC 29 

Palms

At a Special Court-Martial at 29 Palms, California, 

Hospitalman C. L. Davis was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempting to wrongfully possess and 

distribute controlled substances, conspiracy to 

distribute controlled substances, violations of a 

lawful order, wrongfully distributing controlled 

substances, assault consummated by a battery, 

soliciting others to distribute controlled substances 

and communicating a threat. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/18/2015

CNATT, MarDet, 

MCAS, Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. L. Poindexter was 

convicted by a military judge alone of absence without 

leave and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 100 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

2/13/2015

1stMarReg, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. I. Gallardo was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of rape of a child.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 16 years confinement, 

total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

2/13/2015

1stMaintBn, CLR-

15, 1stMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class T. A. Hogeland was 

convicted by a military judge alone of restriction 

breaking, operating a vehicle while impaired, and 

wrongful use and possession of a controlled substance.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 

confinement, reduction to   E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

2/12/2015

CLB-3, CLR-3, 

3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private First Class L. C. Perry was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of failure to obey a 

lawful order and aggravated assault.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to 23 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,460.00 pay per month for 23 months, 

and reduction to E-1.

2/12/2015
AASBn, MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, a 

sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of dereliction of duty.

2/12/2015

H&S Bn, MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Corporal D. W. Sanders was convicted by a 

military judge alone of knowingly using a computer 

service for carriage in interstate commerce of obscene 

and lewd material.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 180 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

2/11/2015

H&HS, MCAS 

Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal N. K. Clark was convicted by a military 

judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,031.00 pay per month for 12 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/10/2015

MAG-12, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

M. D. Gonzalez was convicted by a military judge alone 

of sexual assault and indecent recording.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 14 years confinement, 

total forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

1/30/2015

2dBn, 7thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class J. M. Pavlov was 

convicted by a military judge alone of attempt to 

possess and distribute a controlled substance, 

violation of a lawful general order, and possession, 

use, and distribution of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, a fine of $5,000.00, reduction to E-1, and 

a dishonorable discharge.

1/30/2015

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial, at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal J. K. Harstad was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave, disobeying lawful 

orders from Staff Non-Commissioned Officers, and 

wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.

1/29/2015
1stLARBn, 

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of sexual assault.

1/29/2015

MACG-18, 1st 

MAW

At a General Court-Martial, at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant A. V. Cornick was convicted by a military 

judge alone of cruelty and maltreatment, and assault.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 89 days 

confinement, a fine of $15,000.00, reduction to E-5, 

and a reprimand.

1/29/2015

MATSG-21, 

TRNGCMD

At a General Court-Martial, at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Private First Class P. J. Kreamer was 

convicted by a military judge alone of knowingly 

receiving and viewing child pornography.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/28/2015

MHG,                  

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial, at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy and wrongfully buying 

stolen military property.

1/28/2015

8thMCD, WRR

At a Special Court-Martial, at MCRD San Diego, 

California, Sergeant R. L. Williams Jr. was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, 

dereliction of duty, false official statements, and 

larceny.  The panel sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement, and reduction to E-1.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

1/27/2015

SOI-W, TRNGCMD

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant J. R. Rodriguez Jr. was convicted 

by a military judge alone of larceny.  The military 

judge sentenced him to 15 months confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/27/2015

MWHS-2, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial, at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant S. D. Guess was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and adultery.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to restriction for 45 days, 45 days hard labor 

without confinement, and reduction to E-5.

1/26/2015

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial, at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class D. R. Rivera was 

convicted by a military judge alone of absence without 

leave.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 75 

days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/26/2015

HMH-361, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial, at MCAS Miramar, 

California, Lance Corporal N. Tienter was convicted by 

a military judge alone of assault.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/23/2015

1stBn, 5thMar, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal B. J. Johnson-Jordan was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 4 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/23/2015

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private R. Luis was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence without leave.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

1/23/2015

HqBn, 3dMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Chief 

Warrant Officer 4 D. E. Desmit was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit sexual 

assault and rape of children, aggravated sexual abuse 

of a child, sexual abuse of a child, and possession of 

child pornography.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 144 years of confinement, a reprimand, and 

dismissal.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

1/23/2015

MarCorSecFor 

Regt, II MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of violation of a lawful general order, and 

rape. 

1/22/2015

1stBn, 4thMar,                      

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class L. A. Gonzalez-Jones 

was convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use 

of a controlled substance and restriction breaking.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/22/2015

HqBn,          

MCB Hawaii

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal R. Hinojosa III was convicted by officer  

members of possession of a controlled substance, 

larceny, and assault. The panel sentenced the accused 

to restriction for 14 days and reduction to E-3.

1/21/2015

SOI-E,        

TRNGCMD

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant K. C. Depoyster was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order, and adultery.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/16/2015

VMFA-115,         

MAG-31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Hospital Corpsman First Class T. J. Lorge was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of 

maltreatment, abusive sexual assault, and assault.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, and 

reduction to E-5.

1/16/2015

HqBn,          

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant L. D. Garcia was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 14 days 

confinement, 2 months hard labor without confinement, 

forfeiture of $900.00 per month for a period of 4 

months, and reduction to E-1. 

1/16/2015

VMAQ-3, MAG-14, 

2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at MCAS Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of absence without leave.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

1/16/2015

MAG-16,       

3dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Miramar, California, 

Corporal G. E. Felixcaro was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of willfully disobeying a superior 

commissioned officer, and obstructing justice.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to 60 days restriction, 3 

months hard labor without confinement, and reduction to 

E-2.

1/16/2015

CLR-37,         

3dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant E. A. Valladaresgarcia was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of false official 

statement, forcible sodomy, and adultery.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to 2 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge. 

1/15/2015

MHG,                  

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. Ramirez was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of conspiracy to steal military 

property and ship a stolen firearm.  The panel 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-

conduct discharge.

1/15/2015

Marine Crypto 

SptBn,         

Ft Meade

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant R. A. James was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful general 

order. The panel sentenced the accused to 15 days 

restriction, and 25 days hard labor without 

confinement.

1/14/2015

1stBn, 10thMar           

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant J. S. Bartoletti was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of lawful general 

orders and drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 45 days restriction, 45 

days hard labor without confinement, forfeiture of 

$500.00 per month for one month, and reduction to E-4. 

1/13/2015

MWSS-273,          

MAG-31,2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of sexual assault, abusive sexual 

contact, and assault.

1/13/2015

HqSvcBn,                       

HQMC

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal J. G. Parker was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of false official statement and rape.  

The panel sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.   
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

1/8/2015

HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class Z. L. Rice was 

convicted by a military judge alone of absence without 

leave.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 

days confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 per month for 3 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/8/2015

MALS-36,               

MAG-36, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

A. M. Moralesmelendez was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempt to receive child pornography, indecent 

exposure, and indecent language.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 2 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

1/7/2015

HMLA-269,           

MAG-29, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a Hospital Corpsman Third Class was acquitted 

by officer and enlisted members of sexual assault. 

1/6/2015

HqBn,                          

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal F. P. Howk was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongfully attempting to 

purchase military property, larceny, and wrongfullly 

buying stolen military property.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 3 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $500.00 per month for 3 months, and 

reduction to E-1.

1/6/2015

VMM-268,         

MAG-16,3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at MCAS Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal C. F. Sprague was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of 

controlled substances, conspiracy, larceny, violation 

of a lawful general order, wrongful distribution of 

controlled substances, wrongful manufacture of a 

controlled substance, and wrongfully soliciting others 

to distribute controlled substances.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, to 

pay a $10,000.00 fine, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

12/29/2014

8th MCD,      

MCRD San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Sergeant B. J. Ramirez was convicted by military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful order, violations a 

lawful general order, false official statement and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

4 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,020.00 per month 

for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Oct-Dec 14, Jan-Mar 15)               

10/9/2014

HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal A. D. Mendes was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/8/2014

HqSvcBn, MCRD 

San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of false official statement and larceny.

10/8/2014

1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal B. D. Little was convicted by 

a military judge alone of involuntary manslaughter.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

10/7/2014

CLB-15, 1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, failure to obey a 

lawful general order, and false official statement.

10/3/2014

HQ Regt, 1st 

MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal E. Q. Bartee was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy to commit 

larceny, false official statement, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 20 months 

confinement and a dishonorable discharge.

10/2/2014

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. W. Snodgrass was convicted by a military 

judge alone of disrespect toward a non-commissioned 

officer, violation of a lawful order, damage to 

military property, wrongful appropriation, assault 

consummated by a battery, and drunk and disorderly 

conduct.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

194 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/2/2014

MALS-31, MAG-

31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal F. S. Gomez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of child 

pornography, wrongful distribution of child 

pornography, and false official statement.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

25



Date Unit Description

12/29/2014 8th MCD,      

MCRD San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot, San Diego, California, Sergeant B. J. Ramirez 

was convicted by military judge alone of violation of a 

lawful order, violations a lawful general order, false 

official statement and adultery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 4 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,020.00 per month for 4 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/19/2014 AASBn,        

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Pendleton, California, Sergeant M. M. Wren was 

convicted by enlisted members of unauthorized absence 

and dereliction of duty.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to a reprimand.

12/19/2014 H&S Bn,          

MCB Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, 

Quantico, Virginia, Lance Corporal M. C. Nichols was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful receipt 

and possession of child pornography.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 36 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

12/19/2014 H&SBn,         

MCB Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 

Quantico, Virginia, a corporal was acquitted by 

enlisted members of insubordinate conduct toward a 

noncommissioned officer, violations of a lawful general 

order, and assault consummated by battery. 

12/19/2014 MAG-14,         

2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Cherry 

Point, Capt M. Cortes was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny and wrongful appropriation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 14 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $781 per month for 2 months, 

and a reprimand.

12/18/2014 2d Bn,           

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, 

Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Staff Sergeant D. M. Dresch was 

convicted by enlisted members of dereliction of duty.  

The panel sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.

12/18/2014 MALS-26,                 

2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Lejeune, North Carolina, a Corporal was acquitted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                        
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                        

12/18/2014 2d Bn,                        

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Lejeune, North Carolina, Sergeant D. C. Lulham was 

convicted by a military judge alone of violation of a 

lawful general order or regulation and assault 

consummated by a battery. The military judge sentenced 

the accused to forfeiture of $200.00 per month for 2 

months, reduction to E-3, and 90 days hard labor 

without confinement.

12/18/2014 4th RTBn,          

Recruit 

Training 

Regiment

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot Parris Island, South Carolina, a Sergeant was 

acquitted by officer and enlisted members of 

conspiracy, disrespect to a superior commissioned 

officer, violations of lawful general orders or 

regulations, maltreatment, false official statement, 

assault consummated by a battery, assault with a 

dangerous weapon likely to produce death or grievous 

bodily harm, drunkenness and obstruction of justice.

12/17/2014 HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Pendleton, California, Private J. A. Montano was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence. The military judge sentenced him to 45 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge. 

12/17/2014 3rd RTBn,    

Recruit 

Training 

Regiment

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot Parris Island, South Carolina, Sergeant T. Q. 

Walker was convicted by a military judge alone of 

violation of a lawful order from a superior 

commissioned officer and violation of a lawful order 

from a noncommissioned officer. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-4 and 30 days 

restriction.

12/17/2014 HQBN,        

MARFORRES

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Forces 

Reserve, New Orleans, Louisiana, Sgt D. A. John was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny and 

unlawful entry.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, a 

fine of $6,000.00, and bad-conduct discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                        

12/16/2014 HqHqRon,         

MCAS Miramar At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 

Miramar, California, Lance Corporal N. L. Murillo was 

convicted by a military judge alone of attempted 

housebreaking, wrongful possession and use of a 

controlled substance, larceny, housebreaking, false 

official statement, and operating a vehicle while 

impaired.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

7 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,021.00 per month 

for 7 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/16/2014 HqSptBn,       

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Pendleton, California, Lance Corporal C. B. Cisco was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence. The military judge sentenced the accused to 30 

days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/12/2014 HqSptBn,      

MCB Butler

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, Camp 

Smedley D. Butler, Okinawa, Japan, Private First Class 

C. D. Schreiber was convicted by a military judge alone 

of conspiracy, dereliction of duty, and assault 

consummated by battery.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 45 days confinement, forfeiture of 

$1,000.00 per month for 2 months, reduction to E-1, and 

a reprimand.

12/11/2014 1st Bn,                       

1stMarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Naval Support Activity, 

Manama, Bahrain, Lance Corporal D. C. Nickens was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of attempted 

rape by unlawful force, rape by unlawful force, and 

assault consummated by battery. The panel sentenced the 

accused to 10 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances,  reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.   

12/10/2014 MAG 12,                          

1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, Camp 

Smedley D. Butler, Okinawa, Japan,  Religious Program 

Specialist Second Class A. A. Beyer was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statement and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

89 days confinement, forfeiture of $500.00 per month 

for 3 months, reduction to E-2, and a reprimand.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                        

12/10/2014 2d Maint Bn,              

2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Lejeune, North Carolina, Private J. A. King was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use of 

a controlled substance and larceny. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 10 months confinement and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

12/10/2014 MACG-28,         

2d MAW, 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 

Cherry Point, North Carolina, Sergeant J. M. Hutchinson 

was convicted by a military judge alone of conspiracy, 

wrongfully selling military property, wrongful use of a 

controlled substance, larceny, and attempting to 

wrongfully sell military property. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 2 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

12/8/2014 3d Bn,                         

3d MarDiv
At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, 

Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, Corporal R. J. Hof was convicted 

by a military judge alone of failure to obey an order 

or regulation and assault consummated by battery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement and reduction to E-2.

12/8/2014 Marine 

Barracks, 

Washington D.C.

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, 

Quantico, Virginia, Lance Corporal W. L. Stokeling was 

convicted by military judge alone of violations of a 

lawful general regulation and wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The panel sentenced the accused 

to 85 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

12/8/2014 Marine Corps 

Detachment, 

Fort Leonard 

Wood

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, 

Quantico, Virginia, Gunnery Sergeant G. F. Maza was 

convicted by officer members of violations of a lawful 

general order.  The panel sentenced the accused to 60 

days confinement, reduction to E-5, and 30 days 

restriction.
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12/5/2014 8th MarRegt,    

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Lejeune, North Carolina, a Lance Corporal was acquitted 

by officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.

12/5/2014 SecBn,             

MCB Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, 

Quantico, Virginia, Lance Corporal G. A. Morales Jr. 

was convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence, wrongful use of a controlled substance, and 

larceny. The military judge sentenced the accused to 

100 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

12/4/2014 HQ Battery,                    

3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, Camp 

Smedley D. Butler, Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant J. R. 

Franklin was convicted by a military judge alone of 

assault with a dangerous weapon.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, reduction 

to E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

12/4/2014 HQ,                      

SOCOM

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 

Beaufort, South Carolina, Staff Sergeant I. R. Beik Jr. 

was convicted by a military judge alone of larceny. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/4/2014 MASS-1,                   

2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 

Cherry Point, North Carolina, Sergeant C. A. Refior was 

convicted by enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order or regulation. The panel sentenced the 

accused to forfeiture of $1,017.45 per month for 2 

months, reduction to E-3, 45 days hard labor without 

confinement, and 45 days restriction.
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12/3/2014 3d Med Bn,                    

3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base, Camp 

Smedley D. Butler, Okinawa, Japan, Lance Corporal A. M. 

Torinese was convicted by military judge alone of  

attempted sexual assault of a child, attempted sexual 

abuse of a child, indecent exposure, indecent language, 

and wrongful solicitation.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances,  reduction to E-

1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/3/2014 HqSptBn,      

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Pendleton, California, Private First Class W. R. 

Pascual was convicted by a military judge alone of 

unauthorized absence.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/3/2014 2d RadBn,                   

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Lejeune, North Carolina, Corporal R. A. Vasquez was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongfully 

disposing of military property, wrongfully selling 

military property, and larceny. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, a $500.00 fine, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/2/2014 1st LEBn,                       

I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Pendleton, California, Corporal J. T. Toovey was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful 

possession and use of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement,  forfeiture of $1,551.00 per month for 4 

months, and reduction to E-1.

12/2/2014 HqSptBn,     

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Pendleton, California, Private J. Fernandez was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use of 

a controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced 

him to 50 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge. 
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11/25/2014 MCRD/ERR Parris 

Island

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant L. E. Garcia was convicted by 

military judge alone of violations of a lawful general 

order or regulation. The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 120 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

11/24/2014 HqSptBn, MCIPAC At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Smedley D. Butler, 

Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant P. L. Odom was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit assault 

and assault consummated by a battery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.
11/24/2014 2d LAR Bn, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. J. Radzewsky was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dishonorably failing to pay a 

debt, dishonorably making a check without sufficient 

funds, and wrongful use of a controlled substance. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

11/24/2014 MAG-31, 2d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal R. L. Williams was convicted 

by military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance. The military judge sentenced the accused to 

110 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

11/21/2014 HQBN, MARFORRES At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, LA, Gunnery 

Sergeant L. T. West was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, maltreatment, and 

obstructing justice.  The panel sentenced the accused 

to 30 days confinement, reduction to E-3, and to be 

reprimanded. 

11/20/2014 MCIS, Newport, 

RI

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 

Quantico, VA, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of false official statement and 

assault. 

11/20/2014 MCT Bn, SOI-E, 

Trng Cmd

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a Sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful order or 

regulation, sexual assault, abusive sexual contact, 

indecent exposure, and assault consummated by a 

battery.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Nov 14)               
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11/19/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. E. Cuellar was 

convicted by military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence. The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 

days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

11/14/2014 MACG-28, 2D MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of indecent exposure.

11/14/2014 MAG-16, 3d MAW
At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal B. L. Griffith was convicted by military 

judge alone of false official statement, wrongful use, 

possession, distribution, and introduction of a 

controlled substance, violation of a lawful general 

order, conspiracy, and solicitation.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 30 months confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.
11/13/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton
At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant J. R. Mason was convicted by 

military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

11/13/2014  MAG-11, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant K. B. Dapson was convicted by military judge 

alone of violation a lawful order, wrongful use and 

possession of a controlled substance, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

11/6/2014  MAG-11, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant M. A. Langford was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of adultery.  The panel awarded no 

punishment. 

11/6/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. P. Fasone was convicted by 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 44 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 
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11/4/2014 SESBn, MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

maltreatment. 

11/1/2014 MACG-28, 2d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Sergeant C. V. Tilson was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of assault. The panel 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3.

10/31/2014 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Iwakuni

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal T. J. Stokes was convicted by officer members 

of abusive sexual contact, sexual assault, indecent 

exposure, and assault consummated by a battery.  The 

memebers sentenced the accused to 3 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

10/31/2014 1st Bn, 11th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant S. P. Satham was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statement, 

larceny, and failure to pay a debt.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/30/2014 Marine 

Cryptologic 

Support 

Battalion

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Sergeant B. M. Hylander was convicted by a military 

judge alone of false official statement, larceny, and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

89 days confinement, forfeiture of $500 pay per month 

for 6 months, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

10/29/2014 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Lance Corporal L. L. Kohlman was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 5 

months, reduction to E-1, and a reprimand.

3



Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                            

(Nov 14)               

10/28/2014 7th Mar, 1st 

MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Corporal L. T. Lagorio was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempted larceny, conspiracy, 

and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 2 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

10/23/2014 MACG-48, 4th 

MAW

At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

Captain M. A. Williams was convicted by officer members 

of false official statement and larceny.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 26 months confinement, a 

$28,363 fine, and a dismissal.

10/23/2014 MAG-12, 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Iwakuni, Japan, Lance 

Corporal S. P. Noonan was convicted by a military judge 

alone of assault consummated by battery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 82 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $500 pay per month for 4 months, 

reduction to E-2, and a reprimand.

10/21/2014 II MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal P. R. Steinhaus was convicted 

by a military judge alone of wrongful sale of military 

property and wrongfully buying stolen property.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a $1,500 fine, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/20/2014 HqSvcBn, MCRD 

San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Master Gunnery Sergeant M. Bridges was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order and adultery.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 6 

months, reduction to E-6, a $3,500 fine, and a 

reprimand.

10/20/2014 MAG-29, 2d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal R. M. Ferro was convicted by a 

military judge alone of failure to obey a lawful order.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 89 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 3 

months, and reduction to E-2.
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10/17/2014 2d SupBn, CLR-

25, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant L. W. Rostmeyer was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale of 

military property, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, larceny, housebreaking, and soliciting 

another to commit an offense.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

10/16/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal A. Aguilar was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

180 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/16/2014 1st Mar, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private E. L. Briggs was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, violation 

of a lawful general order, false official statement, 

wrongful use of a controlled substance, possession of a 

controlled substance, distribution of a controlled 

substance, and breaking restriction.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

10/15/2014 MAG-12, 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of sexual assault.  

10/14/2014 MAG-39, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. L. Simon was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful sexual contact with a 

minor.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 8 

years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

10/10/2014 HqBn, MCAGCC At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Hospitalman 1st Class A. R. See was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of indecent 

exposure.  The panel sentenced the accused to 

forfeiture of $1,177 pay per month for 2 months, a 

reprimand, and 1 month hard labor without confinement. 

10/10/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal G. Y. Zavalavazquez was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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10/10/2014 MAG-12, 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal M. S. Bridenstine was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of assault consummated by a battery.  

The panel sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $765 pay per month for 6 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/10/2014 II MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. J. Zagorskas, Jr., was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongfully 

receiving stolen property.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5 and 30 days 

restriction.

10/9/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal A. D. Mendes was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/8/2014 HqSvcBn, MCRD 

San Diego

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of false official statement and larceny.

10/8/2014 1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal B. D. Little was convicted by 

a military judge alone of involuntary manslaughter.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

10/7/2014 CLB-15, 1st MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, failure to obey a 

lawful general order, and false official statement.

10/3/2014 HQ Regt, 1st 

MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal E. Q. Bartee was convicted 

by a military judge alone of wrongful possession of 

child pornography, wrongful distribution of child 

pornography, and false official statement.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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10/2/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. W. Snodgrass was convicted by a military 

judge alone of disrespect toward a non-commissioned 

officer, violation of a lawful order, damage to 

military property, wrongful appropriation, assault 

consummated by a battery, and drunk and disorderly 

conduct.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

194 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/2/2014 MALS-31, MAG-

31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal F. S. Gomez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of child 

pornography, wrongful distribution of child 

pornography, and false official statement.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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9/30/2014 III MHG, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a private 

first class was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of abusive sexual contact.

9/30/2014 3d Mar, 3d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of assault consummated by a battery.

9/30/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal C. Hernandezhernandez was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 60 

days confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.

9/29/2014 III MHG, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant W. H. Boyles, Jr., was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempts to effect unlawful 

enlistments, effecting unlawful enlistment, failure to 

obey order or regulation, false official statement, and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

9/29/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Staff 

Sergeant I. K. Ohalete was convicted by a military judge 

alone of absence without authority, destruction of 

property, assault, and unlawful entry.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-4.

9/26/2014 MCESG, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Private J. K. Nelson was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful sale and disposal of government 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 

months confinement, a $2,248.00 fine, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

9/26/2014 HqHqRon,          

MCAS Yuma

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal A. C. Wilson was convicted by a military judge 

alone of conspiracy, false official statements, 

destruction of military property, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 2 years 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.   

9/25/2014 2d Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant R. L. Crockett was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongfully selling 

military property, larceny, and housebreaking.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 4 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Sep 14                        
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9/25/2014 2d LARBn, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant G. E. Gonzalez was convicted by a 

military judge alone of absence without leave, false 

official statement, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, wrongful distribution of a controlled 

substance, and larceny.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 12 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

a $12,000 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge.

9/24/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Master 

Gunnery Sergeant S. Fontenot was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violations of a lawful general order and 

perjury.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 60 

days confinement, reduction to E-7, and a $10,000 fine.

9/23/2014 9th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD SD

At Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant L. R. Herrera was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failure to obey a lawful general order and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

90 days confinement, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

9/19/2014 II MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal B. A. Eads was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempting to wrongfully buy 

stolen property.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 4 months confinement, forfeitures of $740 pay 

per month for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and a $1,068 

fine.

9/19/2014 MCIS, Trng Cmd At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of assault consummated by battery, aggravated assault, 

adultery, rape, kidnapping, and communicating a threat.

9/19/2014 1st SupBn, CLR-

15, 1stMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal Emanuel M. Young was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempted murder, rape, maiming, 

and kidnapping.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to confinement for life with the possibility of 

parole, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

9/18/2014 CLR 35, 3d MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Private 

First Class D. J. Zambrano was convicted by a military 

judge alone of assault consummated by a battery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 125 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge.

9/18/2014 MAG 36, 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal K. A. Stiltner was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of sexual abuse of a 

child.  The panel sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances for 9 

months, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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9/17/2014 MCB Quantico At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of wrongful use of a Schedule II controlled 

substance.

9/15/2014 HqBn, MCB 

Hawaii

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii,  

Sergeant V. B. Everett was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failure to obey a written order, false official 

statement, assault consummated by battery, child 

endangerment, and disorderly conduct.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

9/11/2014 4th MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant T. V. Raymond, Jr., was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of effecting unlawful 

enlistment, dereliction of duty, and willfully and 

unlawfully altering a public record.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 60 days hard labor without 

confinement and reduction to E-2.

9/9/2014 3d AA Bn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted of wrongful use of 

a controlled substance.

9/5/2014 2d CEBn, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal C. M. Jones was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of violation of a lawful order.  

The members sentenced the accused to no punishment. 

9/5/2014 II MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant R. L. McBride was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny, sale of military 

property, and false official statement.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

9/4/2014 MASS-2, MACG-

18, 1st MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a sergeant 

was acquitted by officer and enlisted members of 

wrongful use of a controlled substance.

9/4/2014 3d Bn, 7th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal E. C. Adkins was convicted by 

a military judge alone of making a false official 

statement, committing lewd acts upon a child who had not 

attained the age of 16, larceny, and possession of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 5 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

9/3/2014 HqBn, 3d MarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

M. D. Hinojos was convicted by a military judge alone of 

violation of a lawful general regulation.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to a reprimand and a bad-

conduct discharge.
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Sep 14                        

9/3/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

gunnery sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of failure to go to appointed place of duty.   

9/3/2014 HqBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal V. S. Diaz, Jr., was 

convicted by a military judge alone of assault on a 

noncommissioned officer, disrespect towards a 

noncommissioned officer, and wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

8/27/2014 HqBn, 3d MarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. D. Ingels was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general regulation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 117 days 

confinement, forfeiture of two-thirds pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

8/26/2014 HQ Btry, 10th 

Mar

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Master Sergeant K. E. Langford was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale 

of military property, larceny, and house breaking.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 15 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

8/26/2014 CA Bn,         

3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lieutenant 

S. K. Mayfield was convicted by a military judge alone 

of unauthorized absence, dereliction of duty, failure to 

obey a lawful order, failure to obey lawful general 

orders, false official statements, conduct unbecoming of 

an officer and gentleman, and adultery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, a reprimand, and a 

dismissal.

8/25/2014 VMFA(AW)-224, 

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. L. Dougherty was convicted 

by a military judge alone of assault.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 425 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

8/22/2014 1st Bn, 7th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Hospitalman Brandon Darnall was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, false 

official statements, wrongfully importing a controlled 

substance, wrongfully possessing a controlled substance, 

wrongfully manufacturing a controlled substance, 

distributing a controlled substance analog, wrongfully 

importing a controlled substance analog, and unlawful 

use of a communication facility.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 6 years confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.
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8/27/2014 HqBn, 3d MarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. D. Ingels was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general regulation.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 117 days 

confinement, forfeiture of two-thirds pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 

discharge.

8/26/2014 HQ Btry, 10th 

Mar

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Master Sergeant K. E. Langford was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongful sale 

of military property, larceny, and house breaking.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 15 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

8/26/2014 CA Bn,         

3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, 

Lieutenant S. K. Mayfield was convicted by a military 

judge alone of unauthorized absence, dereliction of 

duty, failure to obey a lawful order, failure to obey 

lawful general orders, false official statements, 

conduct unbecoming of an officer and gentleman, and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

120 days confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, a reprimand, and a dismissal.

8/25/2014 VMFA(AW)-224, 

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. L. Dougherty was convicted 

by a military judge alone of assault.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 425 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

8/22/2014 1st Bn, 7th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Hospitalman Brandon Darnall was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, false 

official statements, wrongfully importing a controlled 

substance, wrongfully possessing a controlled 

substance, wrongfully manufacturing a controlled 

substance, distributing a controlled substance analog, 

wrongfully importing a controlled substance analog, and 

unlawful use of a communication facility.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 6 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

8/20/2014 2d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. A. Clark was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempting to sell military 

property, dereliction of duty, wrongful sale of 

military property, and larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $100 pay per month for 8 months, 

reduction to E-1, a $5,000 fine, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

8/22/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a private was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of sexual assault and wrongful sexual 

contact. 

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Aug 14                        
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Aug 14                        

8/18/2014 MARDET Ft. Lee, 

WTBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Gunnery Sergeant H. L. Powell was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violations of lawful general 

regulations, assault, adultery, and unlawful entry.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to seven 

months confinement, reduction to E-4, and a letter of 

reprimand.

8/14/2014 MWSS-273,    

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

Sergeant R. W. Kennedy was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful general order 

and assault.  The panel sentenced the accused to 30 

days confinement and reduction to E-3.

8/14/2014 9th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD SD

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant J. D. Bates was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violations of lawful general orders, 

dereliction of duty, and adultery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

a $1,000 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge.

8/13/2014 CLB-3, CLR-3, 

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant J. W. Paul was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of maltreatment of subordinates, 

abusive sexual contact, and assault consummated by 

battery.  The panel sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement and reduction to E-1.  

8/6/2014 3d Bn, 6th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant K. D. Bujno was convicted by 

a military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order and obstruction of justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-6 and a letter 

of reprimand.

8/6/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Master Sergeant A. A. Baker was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violations of lawful general regulations 

and violation of a lawful order.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 days confinement and 

reduction to E-6.  

8/6/2014 3d Dental Bn,   

3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

hospitalman was acquitted by a military judge alone of 

sexual assault.  

8/5/2014 8th Comm Bn, II 

MHG, II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal J. H. Sifuentes, Jr., was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy and wrongfully 

buying military property.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a $4,500 fine.

8/5/2014 HqBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of violation of a lawful general 

order.  
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Aug 14                        

8/1/2014 3d LAADBn,   

MACG-38, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class P. J. Romero was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 120 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  

7/31/2014 CNATT, MARDET At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private E. M. Bellotcadima was convicted by 

a military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 

conspiracy, violation of a lawful general order, and 

dereliction of duty.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 4 months confinement and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

7/31/2014 MCESG At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal C. L. Harris was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted sale of military property, larceny, 

and wrongful sale of military property.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, a $3,150 fine, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

7/31/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant R. B. Burrellmedley was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, larceny, adultery, wrongful cohabitation, 

identity theft, and wrongful use of an identification 

card.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 30 

months confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

7/30/2014 3d RTBn, RTR, 

MCRD SD

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant M. L. Stephen was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful general 

order.  The panel sentenced the accused to 14 days hard 

labor without confinement.

7/30/2014 MATSG-22, 

TrngCmd 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of adultery.

7/30/2014 3d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal Z. D. Swafford was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy, wrongfully 

selling military property, larceny, and housebreaking.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 225 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a $2,000 fine, and a bad-

conduct discharge. 

7/30/2014 AMS-2, MATSG-

21, TrngCmd

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant E. J. Parsons was convicted 

by a military judge alone of wrongful possession of 

child pornography, violation of a lawful general order, 

adultery, and obstruction of justice.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 8 years confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Aug 14                        

7/29/2014 CBIRF, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal T. W. Worley was convicted by a military judge 

alone of false official statements, larceny, and 

forgery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

11 months confinement, forfeiture of $500 pay per month 

for 12 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

7/26/2014 VMFA-251,    

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

Staff Sergeant M. E. Day was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of maltreatment, assault consummated 

by battery, and drunk and disorderly conduct.  The 

panel sentenced the accused to no punishment.

7/24/2014 HMH-461, MAG-

26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal J. P. Rodak was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny and wrongful 

appropriation.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 11 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

7/24/2014 MarDet, Fort 

Leonard Wood

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Private I. Morales was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful order, dereliction of 

duty, and adultery.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to a bad-conduct discharge. 

7/24/2014 7th CommBn,    

III MHG, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a gunnery 

sergeant was acquitted by a military judge alone of 

unlawful entry and indecent viewing. 

7/21/2014 1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by military 

judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

7/19/2014 WFTBn, MCRD PI At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. L. Whitley was convicted by 

a military judge alone of conspiracy, aggravated sexual 

contact with a child, sexual abuse of a child, assault 

consummated by battery upon a child under 16 years, 

wrongful possession of child pornography, wrongful 

production of child pornography, child endangerment, 

aggravated sexual assault, assault consummated by 

battery, communicating indecent language to a minor, 

and communicating a threat.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 40 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

7/16/2014 HqBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant N. A. Johnson was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempted sale of government 

property and conspiracy to sell military property.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement, reduction to E-2, and forfeiture of $500 

pay per month for 3 months.  
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Aug 14                        

7/14/2014 3d CEBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal D. L. Hock was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and rape by unlawful force.  The panel 

sentence the accused to 35 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

7/14/2014 MALS-16,     

MAG-16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant A. K. Green was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failure to obey a lawful order, false official 

statement, aggravated assault, adultery, child 

endangerment, and wrongfully endeavor to impede a trial 

by court-martial.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 12 months confinement and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

7/11/2014 7th CommBn,    

III MHG, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

A. C. Martin was convicted by a military judge alone of 

attempted fraternization.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 45 days restriction, reduction to E-4, 

and a letter of reprimand.

7/10/2014 HqBn, 3d MarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal A. E. Arnett was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general order.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

7/8/2014 MCCES, TrngCmd At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant J. Martin was convicted by a 

military judge alone of indecent conduct in the 

presence of a child and possession with intent to 

distribute child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 5 years confinement, reduction 

to E-1, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

7/7/2014 VMMT-204,     

MAG-26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal C. A. Mahlenkamp was convicted 

by a military judge alone of wrongful possession of a 

controlled substance, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, and failure to go to appointed place of 

duty.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 30 

days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

7/7/2014 2d Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant S. M. Backowski was convicted by a 

military judge alone of attempted larceny, attempted 

wrongful use of an identification card, larceny, and 

wrongful use of an identification card.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 5 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

7/2/2014 2d Bn, 7th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, a private first class was acquitted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.
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7/2/2014 VMMT-204,  

MAG-26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal C. P. Carroll was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The panel sentenced the accused 

to 60 days restriction, 30 days hard labor without 

confinement, forfeiture of $765 per month for 2 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a letter of reprimand.

7/2/2014 2d SupBn,   

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant T. A. Sanderson was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of wrongful 

use of a controlled substance.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-3.

7/1/2014 2d Bn, 1st Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal W. G. Baird was convicted by 

a military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, drunk and disorderly conduct, and reckless 

endangerment.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.  

6/30/2014 MATSG-21, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant G. E. Blanton, Jr., was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, failure to 

obey an order or regulation, dereliction of duty, 

maltreatment, false official statement, and bribery.  

The members sentenced the accused to 1 month 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,356 pay per month for 1 

month, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/26/2014 MATSG-21, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

a private first class was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of abusive sexual contact.

6/25/2014 HqBn, 3d MarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal N. K. Nisson was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of lawful general orders and 

wrongful distribution of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 4 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/24/2014 MALS-24, MAG-24 At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal D. F. Solis was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to forfeiture 

of $500 pay per month for 1 month, reduction to E-2, 

and 45 days restriction.

6/20/2014 MAG-16, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal D. K. Barwick was convicted by a military 

judge alone of selling military property of a value of 

more than $500 and stealing military property of a 

value of more than $500.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 18 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

a $10,000 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge. 
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6/30/2014 MATSG-21, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant G. E. Blanton, Jr., was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, failure to 

obey an order or regulation, dereliction of duty, 

maltreatment, false official statement, and bribery.  

The members sentenced the accused to 1 month 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,356 pay per month for 1 

month, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/26/2014 MATSG-21, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

a private first class was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of abusive sexual contact.

6/25/2014 HqBn, 3d MarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal N. K. Nisson was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of lawful general orders and 

wrongful distribution of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to four years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/24/2014 MALS-24, MAG-24 At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal D. F. Solis was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to forfeiture 

of $500 pay per month for 1 month, reduction to E-2, 

and 45 days restriction.

6/20/2014 MAG-16, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal D. K. Barwick was convicted by a military 

judge alone of selling military property of a value of 

more than $500 and stealing military property of a 

value of more than $500.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 18 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

a $10,000 fine, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/20/2014 CLB-7, 1st MLG At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal D. L. Hackler was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of assault consummated 

by a battery and adultery.  The panel sentenced the 

accused to 90 days hard labor without confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/20/2014 I MHG, I MEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant B. A. Meza was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit larceny, 

dereliction of duty, false official statement, and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

6/18/2014 1st RTBn, RTR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant J. D. VanDyke was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violations of a lawful 

general order, disobeying an order, maltreatment, and 

assault.  The members sentenced the accused to 12 

months confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Jun 14                        
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6/18/2014 1st ReconBn, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by members 

of sexual assault.

6/17/2014 I MHG, I MEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant R. T. Meza was convicted by 

a military judge alone of conspiracy to commit larceny, 

dereliction of duty, false official statement, and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 8 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

6/16/2014 2d Bn, 4th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. V. Whisler was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, selling military 

property of a value of more than $500, and stealing 

military property of a value of more than $500.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 12 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a $1,000 fine, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

6/16/2014 VMM-363, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Staff Sergeant J. A. Meadows was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of fraternization, indecent 

conduct, pandering, and adultery.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

6/16/2014 3d Bn, 3d Mar, 

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

gunnery sergeant was acquitted by a military judge 

alone of possession of stolen military explosives.

6/13/2014 3d LAADBn, MACG-

38, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. G. Schirrick was convicted by a 

military judge alone of committing sexual acts causing 

bodily harm.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 20 months confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances for 20 months, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

6/13/2014 1st Bn, 3d Mar, 

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal A. S. Whitmore was convicted by a military 

judge alone of wrongful possession of a controlled 

substance with intent to distribute and wrongful use 

and distribution of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 11 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $800 pay per month for 11 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/12/2014 MWSS-372,     

MAG-39, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by a military 

judge alone of committing a sexual act. 

6/12/2014 2d SupBn,      

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, failure to obey a 

lawful general order, and dereliction of duty.

2



Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Jun 14                        

6/11/2014 2d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class J. L. Ward was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 45 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,021 

pay per month for 1 month, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge. 

6/11/2014 3d Bn, 11th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Private B. H. Cooper, IV, was convicted by 

a military judge alone of disrespect toward 

noncommissioned officers and drunk and disorderly 

conduct.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

120 days confinement and forfeiture of $800 pay per 

month for 3 months.

6/11/2014 MAG-16, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Staff Sergeant B. J. Artigue was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, violation of a lawful general regulation, and 

assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 9 

months confinement, forfeiture of $1,020, reduction to 

E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/9/2014 MAG-39, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private R. N. Tso was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of wrongful sexual contact, 

forcible sodomy, and assault consummated by battery.  

The members sentenced the accused to three years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, and 

a dishonorable discharge.  

6/9/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class L. R. Gastelum was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 4 

months confinement, forfeiture of $800 pay per month 

for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  

6/6/2014 MALS-14, MAG-

14, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal R. R. McIntosh was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, violation of a lawful order, wrongful possession 

of a controlled substance, knowingly receiving stolen 

property, and making and uttering a check by 

dishonorably failing to maintain funds.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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6/4/2014 1stBn, 1stMar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Hospitalman 3rd Class J. R. Smith was 

convicted by a military judge alone of attempting to 

wrongfully commit indecent conduct and wrongful sexual 

contact.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 8 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

6/4/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal O. Q. Moton was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-

1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/3/2014 MWSS-374, MAG-

16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal J. Villa was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery and unlawful entry.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

6/3/2014 MAG-41, 4th 

MAW, MarForRes

At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, a 

lieutenant colonel was acquitted by officer members of 

unlawful sexual contact, indecent conduct, and 

fraternization.

6/2/2014 MCCSSS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant M. D. Stevens was convicted by 

a military judge alone of wrongful appropriation of a 

debit card, wrongful appropriation of a credit card, 

larceny, and attempted larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

5/30/2014 2d LARBn, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. A. Vaughn, II, was 

convicted by a military judge alone of violation of a 

lawful general order and obstructing justice.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement and reduction to E-2.

5/30/2014 12th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD SD

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California,  

Master Sergeant J. Castillo was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of willfully disobeying a superior 

commissioned officer, violation of a lawful regulation, 

false official statement, assault, drunk and disorderly 

conduct, and indecent language.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 30 days confinement, forfeiture of 

$2,458 pay per month for 2 months, and reduction to E-

6.

5/29/2014 II MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant J. H. Greene, IV, was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The members sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-3.
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5/30/2014 2d LAR, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. A. Vaughn, II, was 

convicted by a military judge alone of violation of a 

lawful general order and obstructing justice.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement and reduction to E-2.

5/30/2014 12th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD SD

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California,  

Master Sergeant J. Castillo was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of willfully disobeying a superior 

commissioned officer, violation of a lawful regulation, 

false official statement, assault, drunk and disorderly 

conduct, and indecent language.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 30 days confinement, forfeiture of 

$2,458 pay per month for 2 months, and reduction to E-

6.

5/29/2014 II MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant J. H. Greene, IV, was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The members sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-3.

5/29/2014 TBS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

lance corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.

5/28/2014 MAG-14, 2d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal M. D. Chamberlain was convicted by a 

military judge alone of failure to obey an order or 

regulation, wrongful use of a controlled substance, and 

knowingly receiving stolen property.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 106 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/28/2014 3d RadBn, III 

MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

corporal was acquitted by a military judge alone of 

aggravated sexual assault.

5/28/2014 2d Bn, 7th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal C. M. Phelps was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violation of a lawful 

general order and wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

60 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

5/23/2014 1st Mar, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private T. S. McGovern was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence and 

wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 100 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - May 14                        
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5/22/2014 10th Mar, 2d 

MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant C. E. Ayala was convicted by a 

military judge alone of dereliction of duty and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 3 

years confinement, reduction to E-1, reprimand, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

5/22/2014 6th Mar, 2d 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Hospitalman Apprentice A. D. Hubbard was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence, wrongful use of a controlled substance, and 

insubordinate conduct toward a petty officer.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $500 pay per month for 6 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/22/2014 5th ANGLICO, 

III MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Staff 

Sergeant M. I. Woodye was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful general order 

and sodomy.  The members sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/22/2014 MCCES, TrngCom At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal W. E. Steinke was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of wrongfully 

possessing alcoholic beverages while underage and 

wrongfully consuming alcoholic beverages while 

underage.  The members sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-2.

5/22/2014 MCESG, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal L. D. Morgan was convicted by a military judge 

alone of indecent visual recording.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/21/2014 CLR-35, 3d MLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal M. Rojo was convicted by officer and enlisted 

members of violation of a lawful general order.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 3 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,531 pay per month for 3 months, and 

reduction to E-1.

5/21/2014 HqBn, 1stMarDiv At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant C. R. Hopkins was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order, wrongful use of a controlled substance, 

adultery, and failing to pay a just debt.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 120 days of confinement 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/20/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private C. M. Gaytan was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 100 days of 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.
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5/14/2014 MAG-14, 2d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal N. T. Allen was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sexual assault of a child and 

indecent language.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 24 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

5/14/2014 1st Bn, 3d Mar, 

3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal K. J. Medina was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of violation of a lawful general 

order.  The members sentenced the accused to 45 days 

hard labor without confinement.

5/14/2014 HqSvcBn, MCRD 

SD

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Corporal E. A. Berg was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use and possession of controlled 

substances.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 8 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

5/14/2014 MWSS-373, MAG-

11, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enslisted 

members of failing to obey a lawful order.

5/13/2014 III MHG,     

III MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal R. C. Ahlersmeyer was convicted by a military 

judge alone of sexual abuse of a child and possessing 

and receiving child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 4 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

5/12/2014 HqSvcBn, MCRD 

PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Private S. C. Pottmeyer was convicted by a 

military judge alone of provoking speeches or gestures, 

simple assault, and communicating a threat. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 8 months 

confinement.

5/12/2014 MCB Quantico At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

lance corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of abusive sexual contact and sexual assault.

5/9/2014 MACG-18, 1st 

MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal J. L. Lynch was convicted by a military judge 

alone of sexual assault and larceny.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 20 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

5/8/2014 MAG-12, 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Iwakuni, Japan, a 

sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of violation of a lawful general order, abusive sexual 

contact, and assault consummated by a battery.
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5/8/2014 3d Bn, 3d Mar, 

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Staff Sergeant R. Martinez, Jr., was convicted by 

officer members of assault consummated by a battery and 

disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the accused 

to 136 days confinement, reduction to E-3, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

5/7/2014 MAG-11, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and enlisted 

members of failing to obey lawful orders.

5/5/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Lejeune

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private C. C. Atkinson was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 

months confinement, a fine of $501, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

5/5/2014 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Iwakuni

At a General Court-Martial at Iwakuni, Japan, Lance 

Corporal A. S. Bennett was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order, 

violation of a lawful order, sexual assault of a child, 

sexual abuse of a child, soliciting another to commit 

an offense, abusive sexual contact, and assault 

consummated by a battery.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to a reprimand, 6 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

5/2/2014 4th MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant J. J. Leone was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of wrongful use of cocaine.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement 

and reduction to E-3.

5/2/2014 I MHG, I MEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal D. M. Johnston was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of communicating a threat, 

exposing his genitalia to a child, and intentionally 

communicating indecent language.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 8 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

5/2/2014 MCCES, TrngCom At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of wrongfully committing sexual 

acts.

4/30/2014 12th Mar, 3d 

MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

I. J. Stowemarshall was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted rape and aggravated sexual contact.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 10 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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4/30/2014 12th Mar, 3d 

MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 

I. J. Stowemarshall was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted rape and aggravated sexual contact.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 10 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowance, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/30/2014 CLR-15,      

1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant B. L. Keck was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of violation of a 

lawful general regulation and assault consummated by 

battery.  The members sentenced the accused to reduction 

to E-4.

4/29/2014 MCES, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal A. Santiagosegarra was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny and wrongful sale of 

military property.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad conduct discharge.

4/26/2014 H&S Bn, 

MarForPac

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Master Sergeant N. L. Cosby was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of murder, obstruction of 

justice, and patronizing a prostitute.  The members 

sentenced the accused to confinement for life and a 

dishonorable discharge.

4/25/2014 2d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal S. M. Roach was convicted by a 

military judge alone of aggravated assault, assault 

consummated by battery, and adultery.  The military 

judge sentence the accused to 194 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.  

4/25/2014 HQ Group,      

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant D. S. Layfield was convicted by 

a military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 

violations of lawful general orders, false official 

statement, wrongful use of a controlled substance, 

wrongful possession of controlled substances, and 

solicitation.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 90 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 

conduct discharge.

4/25/2014 HMH-465,     

MAG-16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal J. A. Pereztorres was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of violation of a lawful 

general order and false official statement.  The members 

sentenced the accused to no punishment.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Apr 14                        
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4/24/2014 CLR-25, 2d MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. R. Gettler was convicted by 

a military judge alone of assault consummated by 

battery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 15 

days confinement, reduction to E-5, and 30 days hard 

labor without confinement.

4/23/2014 2d Bn, 5th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal G. Jaimes was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault and violations of lawful 

orders.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 15 

months confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowance, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.

4/22/2014 MWSS-273,    

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Corporal T. K. Davis was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violations of lawful orders, 

false official statement, larceny, and simple assault.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 36 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowance, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/22/2014 MCIS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal J. S. Pounds was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use of a controlled substance, 

violations of lawful general orders, violations of 

lawful orders, false official statement, damaging 

military property, drunk and disorderly conduct, and 

unlawful entry.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 8 months confinement, forfeiture of $944 pay 

per month for 8 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad 

conduct discharge.

4/23/2014 MWSS-373,    

MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal A. M. Duff was convicted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of failure to obey order a lawful 

orders.  The members sentenced the accused to no 

punishment.

4/18/2014 HMLA-367,    

MAG-24

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal J. A. Ball was convicted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use of controlled substances.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $900 pay per month for 2 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct discharge.

4/17/2014 MWSS-271,    

MAG-14, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

enlisted members of rape.

2



Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Apr 14                        

4/17/2014 MARSOC At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant G. E. Gatlin was convicted by a 

military judge alone of sodomy, indecent act, wrongful 

sexual contact, indecent liberties, and sexual acts.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 45 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowance, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/17/2014 CLR-17, 1st MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant B. T. Martin was convicted by a 

panel of officers and enlisted members of wrongful 

sexual contact.  The panel sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.   

4/16/2014 HqSptBn,     

MCI-East

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal E. H. Chavira was convicted by 

a military judge alone of attempted wrongful use of a 

controlled substance, violation of a lawful general 

order, wrongful use of controlled substances, and 

wrongful introduction of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

4/15/2014 3d RadBn,           

III MEF

At a General Court Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal J. A. Lopez was convicted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of rape and assault consummated by 

battery.  The members sentenced the accused to 7 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowance, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/15/2014 2d Bn, 5th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal W. M. Lefevers was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statement, 

assault of a child under the age of 16 years, and child 

endangerment.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 30 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.   

4/15/2014 MCTOG At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Staff Sergeant J. A. Rojas Jr. was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violations of lawful 

general orders, wrongful use of a controlled substance, 

and wrongful possession of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

4/11/2014 MALS-13,        

MAG-13, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance 

Corporal J. B. Perez was convicted by a military judge 

alone of possessing and viewing child pornography.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 7 years 

confinement, reduction to E-1, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowance, and a dishonorable discharge.
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4/11/2014 TBS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Sergeant S. D. Hinton was convicted by a military judge 

alone of fleeing the scene of an accident and reckless 

endangerment.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to reduction to E-3, 90 days hard labor without 

confinement, and a letter of reprimand.  

4/9/2014 CLR-37, 3d MLG At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a lance 

corporal was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of sexual assault.

4/9/2014 CLB-1, CLR-1, 

1st MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal A. J. Shifflett was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful general 

order and wrongful possession of child pornography.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement, reduction to E-1, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowance, and a dishonorable discharge.

4/8/2014 2d Dental Bn, 

2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lieutenant was acquitted by a panel of 

officer members of rape, sexual assault, aggravated 

sexual contact, abusive sexual contact, and indecent 

language.

4/8/2014 2d SupBn,    

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal M. A. Arnold was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

4/7/2014 MALS-26,      

MAG-26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal J. L. Triggs was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny and wrongful sale of 

military property.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 45 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

4/7/2014 3d RadBn,          

III MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of assault consummated by battery.

4/4/2014 MWSS-273,    

MAG-31, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant L. L. Henry was convicted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of assault consummated 

by battery.  The members sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-4.

4/3/2014 2d SupBn,    

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal J. P. Gonzales was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of false official 

statement and larceny.  The members sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.
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4/3/2014 1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal D. E. Harley III was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violations of lawful 

general orders.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 45 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

4/3/2014 MALS-14,     

MAG-14, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Sergeant R. C. Politz was convicted by a 

military judge alone of destruction of military property 

and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 4 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/2/2014 2d Bn, 11 Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class R. M. Ahuja was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 

confinement, forfeitures of $1,021 pay per month for 5 

months, reduction to E-1, a fine of $2,016.91, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

4/2/2014 A Co, HqSptBn, 

MCB Camp 

Pendelton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class C. D. Flynn was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

100 days confinement, reduction to E-1, 60 days 

restriction, and 60 days hard labor without confinement.

4/2/2014 MCIS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Private First Class K. D. Nye-Smith was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, violation of a lawful general regulation, and 

violation of a lawful general order.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 40 days confinement, forfeiture 

of $500 pay per month for 1 month, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.  

4/1/2014 HMH-465,     

MAG-16, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal J. D. Newlan was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault and 

adultery.  The panel sentenced the accused to 1 year 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

4/1/2014 MATSG-21, 

TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. J. Serio was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violation of a lawful order, 

false official statement, destruction of personal 

property, assault consummated by battery, and adultery.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 89 days 

confinement, reduction to E-4, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 
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10/1/2013 1st MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant B. K. Parker was convicted by 

military judge alone of attempts, violation of a lawful 

general order, sodomy, adultery, solicitation, and 

disobeying a superior commissioned officer.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 60 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

10/1/2013 2d CEBn,         

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. R. Diggs was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of rape, abusive sexual contact, 

and communicating a threat.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 5 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.
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3/27/2014 1st SupBn,    

CLR-15, 1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private J. R. Cuff was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 months 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge. 

3/27/2014 MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of larceny and wrongfully selling 

military property.

3/26/2014 WWBn, MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant A. N. Basares was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of false official 

statements, bribery, and solicitation.  The members 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-

conduct discharge.   

3/26/2014 HqBn,    

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant J. S. Askew was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violations of a lawful general 

order.  The military judge sentenced the accused to no 

punishment. 

3/26/2014 CBIRF, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

3/25/2014 1st Mar,   

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal M. S. Hinders was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 4 months confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/24/2014 MAG-24,    

1st MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Gunnery Sergeant S. Flores was convicted by a military 

judge alone of larceny.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 30 days confinement and reduction to E-5.

3/24/2014 1st Bn,   

10th Mar,       

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal M. J. Marston was convicted by 

a military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, breaking restriction, and introduction of a 

controlled substance onto an installation.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 1 month, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/24/2014 1st Bn,   

1st Mar,  

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. J. Lookabill was 

convicted by a military judge alone of willful 

disobedience of a noncommissioned officer, violation of 

a lawful general order, and wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

115 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:

Oct 13 - Mar 14
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Oct 13 - Mar 14                        

3/24/2014 MWSS-373,      

MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, Lance 

Corporal E. C. Foote was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempted larceny, desertion, and assault.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 2 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

3/24/2014 MACS-4,       

MACG-18,       

1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Private 

First Class J. E. Clark was convicted by a military 

judge alone of unauthorized absence and possession of 

child pornography.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 2 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

3/21/2014 2d LARBn,      

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class D. K. Harris-Panek was 

convicted by a military judge alone of conspiracy, 

larceny, and obstruction of justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 91 days confinement, forfeiture 

of $200 pay per month for 1 month, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

3/19/2014 MCIS, TrngCmd At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Private First Class J. M. Jelich was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use and distribution of 

a controlled substance and violations of lawful general 

orders.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

confinement for 90 days, forfeiture of $1,021 pay per 

month for 3 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/19/2014 WFTBn, MCRD SD At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal S. C. Koonce was convicted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of disobeying a lawful 

order and disrespect toward a staff noncommissioned 

officer.  The members sentenced the accused to 30 days 

restriction and reduction to E-3.

3/18/2014 MALS-24,      

MAG-24, 1stMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant J. L. Barbier was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violations of lawful general orders, adultery, 

and maltreatment of a subordinate.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,200 pay per month for 7 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/18/2014 2d Bn, 7th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal M. J. Williams was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violation of a lawful 

general order, false official statement, wrongful use of 

a controlled substance, distribution of a controlled 

substance analogue, and conspiracy to distribute a 

controlled substance analogue.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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3/18/2014 1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private Z. L. Kinhart was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, wrongful 

use of a controlled substance, breaking restriction, and 

wrongful introduction of a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 56 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/14/2014 MWHS-3, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Master Sergeant R. Montano was convicted by a military 

judge alone of false official statement and attempted 

indecent visual recording.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

3/14/2014 1st Mar, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class E. D. Guillory was 

convicted by a military judge alone of conspiracy to 

distribute a controlled substance, violations of a 

lawful general order, wrongful possession, distribution, 

and use of a controlled substance, and unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

150 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

3/14/2014 6th MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant N. C. Chikaka was convicted by 

a panel of officer and enlisted members of violations of 

a lawful general order, wrongful sexual contact, abusive 

sexual contact, obstruction of justice, adultery, and 

indecent language.  The members sentenced the accused to 

12 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay and 

allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

3/13/2014 MALS-26,     

MAG-26, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a private first class was acquitted by a panel 

of officer and enlisted members of rape.

3/13/2014 VMFAT-101,      

MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, a 

staff sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of drunken operation of a vehicle and 

obstruction of justice.   

3/12/2014 3d CEB, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of assault.

3/11/2014 A Co, HqSptBn, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private S. Delmonte was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.
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3/11/2014 3d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer 

and enlisted members of rape, attempted rape, assault 

consummated by battery, kidnapping, and communicating a 

threat.

3/10/2014 1st Bn, 6th 

Mar, 22nd MEU,      

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal W. A. Kruse was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy, larceny, and 

obstruction of justice.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 6 months confinement, forfeiture of 

$1,000 pay per month for 6 months, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

3/10/2014 24th MEU,      

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant F. Rodriguez, Jr. was convicted 

by a military judge alone of wrongfully selling military 

property and larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 6 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 

pay per month for 6 months, and reduction to E-3.

3/7/2014 3d Bn, 3d Mar,    

3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant S. J. Biles was convicted by a military judge 

alone of conspiracy, larceny, and marriage fraud.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 14 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/7/2014 1st LARBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of 

officer members of wrongfully selling military property.  

3/6/2014 HqSptBn, SOI-W, 

TECOM

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of sexual assault. 

3/6/2014 HqHqRon, MCAS       

Camp Pendleton 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal G. O. Berkheimer was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of disrespect 

toward a noncommissioned officer and false official 

statement.  The members sentenced the accused to 30 days 

hard labor without confinement and reduction to E-1.

3/6/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Gunnery Sergeant M. T. Cvetnich was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance and forgery.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 60 days confinement and reduction to E-5. 

3/5/2014 MALS-16,      

MAG-16, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal W. T. Diaz was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general regulation, 

assault, and drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement and 

reduction to E-3.  
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3/4/2014 3d Bn, 11th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Corporal D. D. Moody was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, violation 

of a lawful order, assault, and disorderly conduct.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 137 days 

confinement, reduction to E-2, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

3/4/2014 HqBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant K. J. Jimmy was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence and 

assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 89 

days confinement and reduction to E-3.

3/4/2014 1st Bn, 5th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal A. G. Hichoshichos was convicted by 

a military judge alone of disrespect toward a superior 

noncommissioned officer, using provoking words and 

gestures, and being incapacitated for the proper 

performance of duties.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 6 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,010 

pay per month for 6 months, and reduction to E-1.

3/3/2014 HqHqRon,      

MCAS Yuma

At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance 

Corporal D. C. Mendoza was convicted by a military judge 

alone of unauthorized absence, failure to obey lawful 

general orders, violation of a lawful general 

regulation, assault, adultery, and dereliction of duty.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a $3,000 fine, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

3/3/2014 MCT Bn,   

SOI-East,

TECOM

At a General Court-Martial Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, 

a sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of rape of a child, aggravated sexual 

contact with a child, indecent liberty with a child, and 

sodomy with a child.

3/3/2014 VMFA(AW)-242,    

MAG-12, 1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Iwakuni, Japan, Sergeant 

R. J. Uhl was convicted by a military judge alone of 

assault consummated by battery, unlawful entry, and 

drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 60 days restriction, reduction 

to E-4, and a letter of reprimand.

2/28/2014 4th MarDiv, 

MARFORRES

At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

First Sergeant R. J. Gomez, Jr., was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of violation of a 

lawful general regulation, dereliction in the 

performance of duties, and disorderly conduct.  The 

members sentenced the accused to forfeiture of $1,000 

pay per month for one month and a letter of reprimand.
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2/28/2014 4th MarDiv, 

MARFORRES

At a General Court-Martial at New Orleans, Louisiana, 

First Sergeant R. J. Gomez, Jr., was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of violation of a 

lawful general regulation, dereliction in the 

performance of duties, and disorderly conduct.  The 

members sentenced the accused to forfeiture of $1,000 

pay per month for one month and a letter of reprimand.

2/28/2014 6th MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant M. R. Perkins was convicted by a 

panel of officer and enlisted members of violation of a 

lawful general order and assault consummated by battery 

upon a child.  The members sentenced the accused to 12 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

2/27/2014 HMLA-367,     

MAG-24

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant M. L. Hunsberger was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

fraternization.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 8 months confinement, forfeiture of $900 pay 

per month for eight months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

2/26/2014 3d Intel Bn, 

III MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a master 

sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

2/25/2014 4th MAW, 

MARFORRES

At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Sergeant T. L. Cook was convicted by a military judge 

alone of willfully disobeying a noncommissioned 

officer, false official statement, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 4 years and 6 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, a fine of 

$466,147, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

2/22/2014 HMH-463,              

MAG-24

At a General Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal D. W. Eads was convicted by a military 

judge alone of possession of child pornography.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

2/21/2014 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Miramar

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant M. L. Freeberg was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violating a lawful general regulation, 

false official statement, wrongful use and possession 

of a controlled substance, and adultery.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 90 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        
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2/21/2014 2d MedBn,    

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, First Lieutenant E. D. Lewis was convicted by 

a military judge alone of sodomy with a child and 

possession of child pornography.  The

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, and 

a dismissal.

2/20/2014 9th ESB,        

3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Lance 

Corporal A. A. Barraza was convicted by a military 

judge alone of attempted sexual assault of a child, 

attempted production of child pornography, attempted 

sexual abuse of a child, and possessing, distributing, 

and receiving child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 8 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

2/19/2014 7th ESB,      

1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, a 

sergeant was acquitted by a panel of officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.

2/19/2014 2d SupBn,    

CLR-25, 2dMLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of 

officer and enlisted members of larceny.

2/19/2014 CLR-17,           

1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, Lance 

Corporal J. A. Frauche was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of unauthorized absence and disrespect 

toward a noncommissioned officer.  The members 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-2, one month 

hard labor without confinement, and a letter of 

reprimand.

2/18/2014 HqSvcBn, MCRD 

Parris Island

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant A. M. Silva was convicted by 

a military judge alone of violating lawful general 

orders and assault consummated by battery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

2/13/2014 A Co,           

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class G. Chavez was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a bad-conduct discharge.

2/13/2014 3d AABn, 

1stMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of drunken or reckless operation 

of a vehicle.
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2/12/2014 AMS-1,           

MATSG-21

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Private R. J. Tambo was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by battery 

upon a child.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 12 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,020 pay per 

month for 12 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/12/2014 VMFAT-101,    

MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal A. D. Wilson Jr. was convicted by a military 

judge alone of absence from place of duty, failure to 

go to appointed place of duty, communicating threats, 

disrespect toward a noncommissioned officer, and 

violation of lawful orders.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 11 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/11/2014 3d RTBn,         

RTR, MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Sergeant A. Medina was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violating lawful written orders, larceny, 

fraud against the government, and assault.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,020 pay per month for 3 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.   

2/10/2014 A Co,          

HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class G. T. McMahan was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

60 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

2/5/2014 HMLA-367,     

MAG-24, 1st MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal S. M. Pappas was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of lawful general orders or 

regulations.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 120 days confinement, forfeiture of $900.00 pay per 

month for four months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

2/1/2014 MHG,           

II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal M. J. Sterling was convicted 

by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 

unauthorized absence, disrespect toward a superior 

commissioned officer, and willfully disobeying orders 

of noncommissioned officers.  The members sentenced the 

accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct 

discharge.
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1/31/2014 3d AABn,      

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal N. R. Fuller was convicted 

by members with enlisted representation of assaulting a 

superior commissioned officer, disobeying a lawful 

order, assaulting a staff non-commissioned officer, and 

violating a lawful general order.  The members 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

forfeitures of $1,020 pay per month for 6 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

1/31/2014 MAG 13, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance 

Corporal E. S. Green, was convicted by a military judge 

alone of larceny and unlawfully entering a barracks 

room with intent to commit a criminal offense.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to confinement for 

9 months, forfeiture of $1,020 pay per month for 9 

months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/31/2014 1st LARBn,    

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal D. Montalvo III was 

convicted by members with enlisted representation of 

rape.  The members sentenced the accused to 9 years 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

1/31/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Pendlton

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by members 

with enlisted representation of violations of lawful 

general orders, sexual assault, and indecent conduct.   

1/30/2014 VMU-3, MACG-38, 

3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by members with 

enlisted representation of sexual assault and adultery.

1/30/2014 I MHG, I MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal J. J. Baham was convicted by 

a military judge alone of larceny and wrongful use of a 

controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 75 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

1/30/2014 MWSS-372,       

MAG-39, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal H. A. Correa, III, was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 8 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, forfeiture of $1,020 pay 

per month for 8 months, and a $4,000 fine.

1/30/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

corporal was acquitted by members with enlisted 

representation of violation of a lawful order, 

dereliction of duty, and cruelty and maltreatment. 
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Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

1/29/2014 3d Mar,        

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private First Class J. R. Botley was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny and unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 

months confinement, forfeiture of $900 pay per month 

for 6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/29/2014 HqBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private M. J. Herzog was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

order, operating a motor vehicle while impaired by a 

controlled substance, and using a controlled substance.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement, forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 6 

months, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

1/27/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Lejeune

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal J. A. Ragin was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance and assault.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 60 days confinement and reduction to    

E-1.

1/27/2014 TECOM, TBS At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

corporal was acquitted by members with enlisted 

representation of sexual assault and assault.  

1/24/2014 MAG 16, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Sergeant C. R. Lynn was convicted by members with 

enlisted representation of adultery and 

fraternization.  The members sentenced the accused to 

60 days confinement and reduction to E-3.

1/24/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

B. M. Roth was convicted by members with enlisted 

representation of violating a lawful general order, 

cruelty and maltreatment, and false official statement.  

The members sentenced the accused to reduction to E-4, 

forfeiture of $1,618 pay per month for 2 months, and 

restriction for 2 months. 

1/24/2014 1st Bn,       

4th Mar,      

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal S. M. Weiss was convicted by 

members with enlisted representation of larceny of 

military property.  The members sentenced the accused 

to reduction to E-3 and forfeiture of $1,356 pay per 

month for 2 months.

1/24/2014 MAG 16, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Corporal D. C. Zamora was convicted by a military judge 

alone of indecent conduct.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 9 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

1/23/2014 MAG 39, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a private first class was acquitted of 

rape.

1/23/2014 3d AABn,      

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted of unauthorized 

absence.

1/23/2014 MAG 13, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance 

Corporal S. W. Powers was convicted by a military judge 

alone of false official statements, larceny, adultry, 

and false swearing.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 7 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

1/22/2014 Naval Hospital 

Camp Lejeune

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Seaman T. R. Janowiak was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence, false 

official statement, and assault consummated by a 

battery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

75 days confinement, forfeiture of $500 pay per month 

for 3 months, and reduction to E-2.

1/22/2014 MACG 38, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Miramar, California, 

Private U. Lopez was convicted by a military judge 

alone of attempting to distribute synthetic drugs and 

possessing synthetic drugs and paraphernalia.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

1/21/2014 4th Mar,      

3d MarDiv

At a rehearing on the sentence at Camp Pendleton, 

California, in the Special Court-Martial of Private 

First Class L. T. Caldwell, a military judge sentenced 

the accused to 3 months confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/21/2014 HqBn,         

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal R. T. Montealvo was 

convicted by a military judge alone of conspiring to 

use a controlled substance, violating a lawful general 

order by possessing drug paraphernalia, and possessing 

and using controlled substances.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,357 pay per month for 6 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/21/2014 7th Mar,     

1st MarDiv

At a Special-Court Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal D. A. Stanley was convicted 

by a military judge alone of volating a lawful general 

order and wrongully using marijuana.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

1/17/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendlton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant J. A. Paniagua was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violating a lawful order 

and wrongfully using a controlled substance.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 89 days 

confinement and reduction to E-3.                                                                                                                         

1/17/2014 MAG 31, 2d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by members 

with enlisted representation of violation of a lawful 

general order and adultery.

1/17/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a petty 

officer second class was acquitted of violating a 

lawful general order, dereliction of duty, destruction 

of government property, and negligent homicide.

1/17/2014 MCESG At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal C. J. Worley was convicted by a military judge 

alone of sexual assault and possession of unregistered 

weapons.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

24 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

1/16/2014 MAG 39, 3d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by members with 

enlisted representation of wrongfully using a 

controlled substance.

1/15/2014 HqBn,         

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal D. M. Verwey was convicted 

by a military judge alone of conspiracy, violating a 

lawful general order, and wrongfully using a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

7 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

1/13/2014 10th Mar,      

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private S. M. Porter was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

order and assault consummated by a battery. The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 

confinement and forfeiture of $1,000 pay per month for 

6 months.

1/10/2014 WFTBn, MCRD PI At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. A. Dyas was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery on a child under 16 years of age.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 180 days of confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct-discharge.

1/10/2014 MCIA At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

sergeant was acquitted by members with enlisted 

representation of abusive sexual contact.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

1/10/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal A. J. Glegola was convicted by a military 

judge alone of assault on a child under the age of 12 

years and false official statements.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 60 

days restriction, reduction to E-2, and a letter of 

reprimand.

1/10/2014 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendlton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class J. M. Godoy was 

convicted by a military judge alone of being absent 

without authorization.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to confinement for 120 days, reduction to E-

1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

1/10/2014 1st MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by members 

with enlisted representation of violation of a lawful 

general order and adultery.

1/9/2014 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Camp Butler

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

sergeant was acquitted by members with enlisted 

representation of dereliction of duty and false 

official statement.

1/7/2014 CLB-3, CLR-3,    

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

corporal was acquitted by members with enlisted 

representation of assault consummated by a battery. 

1/7/2014 11th Mar,     

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Private T. M. Silverstrand was convicted by 

military judge alone of disrespect towards a superior 

commissioned officer, disrespect towards a superior 

staff non-commissioned officer, and violating his 

restriction.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to confinement for 7 months and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

1/6/2014 SOI, TECOM At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal J. H. Danley III was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny and 

wrongfully selling various items including military 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

42 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge. 

12/20/2013 CLR-17, 1st MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class B. A. Escamilla was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of violating 

a lawful general order and sexual assault.  The members 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 235 days, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

12/20/2013 1st Mar,        

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class D. M. Garity was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

confinement for 60 days, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge. 

12/20/2013 1st Mar,        

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal J. F. Sloan was convicted by 

a military judge alone of wrongful use of controlled 

substances.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to confinement for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge. 

12/20/2013 4th RTBn, RTR, 

MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant G. M. Vielman was convicted by 

a military judge alone of maltreatment.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.

12/18/2013 2d Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal L. A. Dobson was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of unauthorized absence.  

The members sentenced the accused to 90 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $300 per month for 3 months, 

and reduction to E-1.

12/16/2013 1st Bn, 7th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Private First Class J. M. Greenman was 

convicted by a military judge alone of larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to confinement for 

6 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/16/2013 CLR-17, 1st MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private T. M. Sootoo was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating lawful general 

orders, committing lewd acts, indecent exposure, and 

communicating a threat.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to confinement for 4 years and a 

dishonorable discharge. 

12/13/2013 MCICOM At a General Court Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Lieutenant Colonel K. M. Flagg was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statements, 

conduct unbecoming an officer and a gentleman, and 

fraternization.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to forfeiture of $3,000 pay per month for 6 

months and a letter of reprimand.

12/13/2013 MHG, II MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal M. L. Merrell was convicted by 

a military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

30 days confinement and reduction to E-1.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

12/12/2013 1st Bn, 2d Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by a military judge 

alone of wrongful use of controlled substances.

12/12/2013 3d Bn, 12th 

Mar, 3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

J. E. Conner was convicted by a military judge alone of 

assault consummated by battery and drunk and disorderly 

conduct.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

60 days confinement and a reprimand. 

12/12/2013 9th MCD, WRR, 

MCRD SD

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Staff Sergeant L. M. Greer was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of violating a lawful general order 

and adultery.  The members sentenced the accused to 30 

days confinement and reduction to E-3.

12/12/2013 TBS, TECOM At a Special Court Martial at Quantico, Virginia, Lance 

Corporal J. W. Harper was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violating a lawful general regulation, 

unlawful entry, and false official statement.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 

confinement, 30 days restriction, and reduction to E-1. 

12/12/2013 A Co, HqSptBn, 

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal M. R. Mangum was convicted 

by a military judge alone of assault, communicating a 

threat, and wrongful use of controlled substances.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

12/12/2013 1st Bn, 10th 

Mar, 2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant A. D. McCall was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful possession of 

controlled substances.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 180 days confinement, reduction to E-1, 

15 days hard labor without confinement, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

12/12/2013 MCCES, TECOM At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer 

and enlisted members of attempt to rape, sexual 

assault, indecent exposure, assault, and communicating 

a threat.

12/12/2013 MSOR, MARSOC At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of assault and culpable negligence.
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Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

12/11/2013 HqSptBn, SOI, 

TECOM

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant S. M. Box was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit larceny, 

conspiracy to sell military property, selling military 

property, and stealing military property.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.

12/11/2013 USNH At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Petty 

Officer Second Class M. J. Maldonado was convicted by a 

military judge alone of child endangerment and 

obstructing justice.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,500 

pay per month for 6 months, reduction to E-1, a letter 

of reprimand, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

12/11/2013 MATSG-21 At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant J. A. Pena was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of disrespect to a superior 

commissioned officer, false official statement, and 

reckless operation of a motor vehicle.  The members 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, forfeiture 

of two-thirds pay for 1 month, and restriction for 60 

days.

12/10/2013 1st Bn, 1st 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal V. T. Ho was convicted by a 

military judge alone of failure to go to appointed 

place of duty and wrongful use of controlled 

substances.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 6 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a     

bad-conduct discharge.

12/10/2013 MCD, Ft. 

Leonard Wood

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class G. Salazar, III, was 

convicted by a military judge alone of false official 

statement, rape, and indecent visual recording.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 15 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, and a bad-conduct discharge.

12/9/2013 2d Bn, 7th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Lance Corporal A. J. Autolino was convicted 

by a military judge alone of possession of a controlled 

substance analog and distibution of a controlled 

substance analog.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to confinement for 36 months, forfeiture of all 

pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

12/6/2013 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of rape. 
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12/6/2013 TECOM At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of violating a lawful general order, 

cruelty and maltreatment, and abusive sexual contact.

12/6/2013 MCSC At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

private first class was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of engaging in a sexual act and 

wrongfully commit indecent conduct.

12/5/2013 CLB-3, CLR-3,    

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant D. P. Budzil was convicted by members of 

violating a lawful general order or regulation.  The 

members sentenced the accused to receive a letter of 

reprimand.

12/5/2013 HqSvc Bn,    

MCRD SD

At a Special Court-Martial at San Diego, California, 

Gunnery Sergeant M. K. Davis was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating lawful general 

orders, false official statement, and adultery.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-

3 and a bad-conduct discharge.  

12/5/2013 MACG-18, 1st 

MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Gunnery 

Sergeant A. C. Kamara was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of possession of child pornography.  

The members sentenced the accused to 10 years 

confinement and a dishonorable discharge. 

12/5/2013 CLR-17, 1st MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant L. R. Sykes was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violating a lawful 

general regulation and adultery.  The members sentenced 

the accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct 

discharge.  

12/4/2013 1st RTBn, RTR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Sergeant K. T. Bromery was convicted by a 

military judge alone of maltreatment.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to no punishment.

12/4/2013 MAG-26, 2d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant J. M. Henderson was convicted by a 

military judge alone of adultery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3 and a bad-

conduct discharge.

12/2/2013 A Co, HqSptBn,  

MCB Camp 

Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. P. Marrowbone was 

convicted by a military judge of unauthorized absence 

and violations of lawful general orders.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 93 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,010 pay per month for 3 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
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11/26/2013 2d Bn, 7th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Private First Class J. A. Ferrera was 

convicted by a military judge alone of violation of a 

lawful general order, wrongful use of a controlled 

substance, wrongful possession of a controlled 

substance, and knowing possession a controlled 

substance in violation of 21 U.S.C. § 844.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 150 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

11/26/2013 10th Mar,        

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class M. R. Spurling was 

convicted by officer and enlisted members of false 

official statement.  The members sentenced the accused 

to reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/25/2013 HMLA-367, MAG-

24, 1st MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

Private D. E. Aaron Jr. was convicted by a military 

judge alone of violation of a lawful general order and 

failure to go to appointed place of duty.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, 

forfeitures of $900 pay per month for 3 months, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

11/25/2013 MAG-12, 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Iwakuni, Japan, Sergeant 

M. A. Artap was convicted by a military judge alone of 

indecent conduct and abusive sexual contact.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 240 days 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to  E-1, a letter of reprimand, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

11/25/2013 MCIS, TrngCom At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, a 

private first class was acquitted by a military judge 

alone of rape and unlawful entry.

11/22/2013 HqSvcBn, MCB 

Quantico

At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Private First Class S. M. Bernard was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of false official 

statement, housebreaking, and unlawful entry.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 34 days restriction 

and reduction to E-1.

11/22/2013 MCCES, TECOM At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Private First Class J. A. Garcia Jr. was 

convicted by enlisted members of attempted sexual 

assault, abusive sexual contact, and providing alcohol 

to a minor.  The members sentenced the accused to 5 

months and 29 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.
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11/22/2013 2d Bn, 5th Mar, 

1st MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a corporal was acquitted by officer members 

of rape, aggravated sexual assault, and adultery. 

11/22/2013 9th CommBn,       

I MHG, I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal T. E. Smith was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of false official 

statement and larceny.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 4 months confinement, forfeiture of $1,010 

pay per month for 4 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

11/21/2013 1st SupBn,   

CLR-15, 1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class J. C. Andrus was 

convicted by a military judge alone of wrongful use of 

a controlled substance and wrongful possession of a 

controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 90 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,010 

pay per month for 3 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

11/21/2013 31st MEU,       

III MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 

F. Carrillo Jr. was convicted by officer and enlisted 

members of false official statement and adultery.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 45 days hard labor 

without confinement and reduction to E-3.  

11/20/2013 3d AABn,        

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal B. S. Marsh was convicted by 

a military judge alone of wrongful use of a controlled 

substance and obstruction of justice.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,010 pay per month for 7 months, and a 

bad-conduct discharge.

11/19/2013 MALS-13,       

MAG-13, 3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Yuma, Arizona, Lance 

Corporal J. I. Calvin was convicted by a military judge 

alone of unauthorized absence.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 91 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $1,010 pay per month for 3 months, and 

reduction to E-1.

11/19/2013 1st Bn, 3d Mar, 

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

corporal was acquitted by a military judge alone of 

willful disobedience of a noncommissioned officer.

11/16/2013 III MEF HQ, III 

MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a lance 

corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of false official statement and sexual assault.   

11/15/2013 ERR, MCRD PI At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, dereliction of duty, 

false official statements, and obstruction of justice.
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11/15/2013 MALS-14, MAG-

14, 2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of violation of a lawful general order 

and sexual assault.

11/15/2013 CLB-3, CLR-3,    

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Corporal K. R. Walker was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of sexual assault, violations of 

lawful general orders, provoking speeches or gestures, 

and disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 60 days confinement, forfeiture of $1,010 

pay per month for 2 months, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

11/14/2013 1st LARBn,      

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a sergeant was acquitted by enlisted 

members of wrongful use of a controlled substance.  

11/14/2013 MCCES, TECOM At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Corporal S. N. Kinyanjui was convicted by a 

military judge alone of assault consummated by a 

battery, indecent language, and providing alcohol to a 

minor.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 12 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

11/14/2013 10th Mar,        

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful use of marijuana.

11/13/2013 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Captain E. K. Schmidt was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conduct unbecoming an officer 

and a gentleman and wrongfully evading a currency 

report requirement under 21 U.S.C. § 5316.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 3 years 

confinement and dismissal.

11/12/2013 2d CEBn,        

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal C. Wilder, Jr., was convicted 

by a military judge alone of attempted rape of a child, 

distribution of child pornography, possession of child 

pornography, and a general disorder offense for sending 

an obscene picture to a minor.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 13 years and 4 months 

confinement, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.
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11/7/2013 MWSS-373,      

MAG-11, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Sergeant J. E. Ledesma was convicted by a 

military judge alone of conspiracy to commit larceny, 

false official statement, destruction of non-military 

property of a value of more than $500, and larceny of a 

value of more than $500.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 2 years confinement, reduction to E-1, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.  

11/7/2013 MHG, II MEF At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant R. J. Young Jr. was convicted 

by officer and enlisted members of violation of a 

lawful general order, indecent exposure, and wrongful 

sexual contact.  The members sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-3, forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/6/2013 MALS-24, MAG-

24, 1st MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a 

lance corporal was acquitted by members of committing 

indecent acts.

11/6/2013 2d MaintBn, CLR-

25, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal R. A. Lovos was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of conspiracy to commit larceny, 

larceny, and immigration fraud.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 15 months confinement, reduction to  E-

1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/6/2013 HqSvc Bn, MCB, 

Okinawa

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, a 

corporal was acquitted by officer and enlisted members 

of failure to obey other lawful written order, 

aggravated sexual assault by causing bodily harm, and 

assault consummated by battery.  

11/5/2013 3d Bn, 3d Mar,   

3d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Private C. S. Weir was convicted by a military judge 

alone of violation of a lawful general order.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement, forfeiture of $900 pay per month for 2 

months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

11/5/2013 VMA-223, MAG-

14, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Corporal C. M. Boccia was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statement and 

larceny.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 8 

months confinement, reduction to E-1, a fine of 

$10,000, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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11/5/2013 3d Bn, 9th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal J. L. Brondeau was convicted 

by a military judge alone of attempt to commit a lewd 

act, possession of child pornography, distribution of 

child pornography, and solicitation.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 10 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

11/5/2013 1st Intel Bn,     

I MHG, I MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal J. A. Humble was convicted by a 

military judge alone of possession of child 

pornography.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 37 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 

dishonorable discharge.

11/4/2013 CLB-3, CLR-3,    

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Okinawa, Japan, Private 

D. J. Colbert was convicted by a military judge alone 

of a violation of a lawful general order.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 

forfeiture of $200 pay per month for 6 months, and a 

letter of reprimand.  

11/4/2013 3d Radio Bn,       

III MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Staff Sergeant J. D. Link was convicted by a military 

judge alone of dereliction of duty and fraternization.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to reduction 

to E-5 and forfeiture of $500 pay per month for 2 

months.

11/1/2013 MCICOM At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Master Sergeant R. E. Bohlayer was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of indecent exposure, disorderly 

conduct, and indecent language.  The members sentenced 

the accused to reduction to E-7 and forfeiture of 

$4,327 pay per month for 1 month.

11/1/2013 2d MaintBn,    

CLR-25

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a corporal was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of aggravated sexual assault and 

abusive sexual contact.

11/1/2013 CLR-27, 2d MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal P. H. Thai was convicted by a 

military judge alone of wrongful distribution of a 

controlled substance, wrongful possession of a 

controlled substance, and unlawfully carrying a 

concealed weapon.  The military judge sentenced the 

accused to 11 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 

a bad-conduct discharge.

11/1/2013 Marine Forces 

Reserve

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, a staff sergeant was acquitted by members 

of false official statement, drunk on duty, assault, 

drunk and disorderly, and communicating a threat.
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10/31/2013 HqSvc Bn, 

MARFORPAC

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal John T. Phillips was convicted by a 

military judge alone of negligently suffering to be 

sold military property.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to forfeiture of $500 per month for 8 

months. 

10/30/2013 2d Bn, 3d Mar At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal V. J. Deluca IV was convicted by a 

military judge alone of aggravated sexual assault of a 

child and indecent language.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 8 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, forfeiture of $900 pay per month for 

8 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/30/2013 HqBn, MAGTFTC 

29 Palms

At a Special Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 

California, Sergeant J. J. Thomas was convicted by a 

military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

order, unauthorized absence, disorderly conduct, and 

adultery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

60 days restriction and reduction to E-3.

10/30/2013 2d MaintBn,    

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Corporal J. M. Vangelder was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of conspiracy, selling 

military property, and larceny.  The members sentenced 

the accused to 45 days confinement, reduction to E-3, 

forfeiture of $1,007 per month for 3 months, and 

restriction for 45 days. 

10/28/2013 MALS-24, MAG-

24, 1st MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Petty Officer Second Class T. C. Cummings was convicted 

by a military judge alone of assault consummated by 

battery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

75 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/28/2013 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Beaufort

At a Special Court-Martial at Beaufort, South Carolina, 

Corporal T. H. Seitz was convicted by a military judge 

alone of failing to obey a lawful order and subornation 

of perjury.  The military judge sentenced the accused 

to 12 months confinement, reduction to E-1, a $5,000 

fine, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

10/25/2013 Anti-terrorism 

Bn, 4th MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Montgomery, Alabama, 

Lance Corporal J. H. Sullivan was convicted by a 

military judge alone of false official statements and 

larceny of government property.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 11 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

10/25/2013 1st MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant S. A. Rosario was convicted 

by a military judge alone of dereliction of duty.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to no punishment.

18



Date Unit Description

Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                  

Oct 13 - Feb 14                        

10/24/2013 HQBn, MCB 

Hawaii

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal V. E. Sanchez III was convicted by a 

military judge alone of an orders violation, and 

wrongful use and possession of cocaine.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/24/2013 1st Bn, 11th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private I. Raza was convicted by a military 

judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The military 

judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement and 

a bad-conduct discharge.  

10/23/2013 1st Bn, 2d Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant C. B. Drouillard was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of disobeying a staff 

noncommissioned officer, disrespecting a staff 

noncommissioned officer, violating a lawful order, and 

drunk and disorderly conduct.  The members sentenced 

the accused to reduction to E-3, forfeiture of $1,343 

pay per month for 2 months, and 45 days restriction.

10/21/2013 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Lejeune

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class D. L. Holmes was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence, violating a lawful general order, and wrongful 

use of a controlled substance.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 150 days, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/21/2013 6th MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of attempts, violation of a lawful 

general order, indecent liberties with a child and 

assault.

10/18/2013 2d SupBn,    

CLR-25, 2d MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal V. Eldridge was convicted by a 

military judge alone of willfully damaging government 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

18 months confinement, reduction to E-1, a $6,600 fine, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/18/2013 SOI, TECOM At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private M. A. Kuhn was convicted by a 

military judge alone of unauthorized absence.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 45 days 

confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.
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10/18/2013 3d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Private First Class M. C. Workman was 

convicted by a military judge alone of indecent 

language and wrongfully committing a sexual act upon a 

child under the age of 16 years.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 18 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/17/2013 CLB-3, CLR-3,    

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal T. R. Richmond was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 75 days confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/17/2013 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of adultery.

10/17/2013 MWSS-272, MAG-

26, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a staff sergeant was acquitted by officer and 

enlisted members of conspiracy, dereliction of duty, 

and false official statement.

10/17/2013 1st ReconBn,   

1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant W. D. Sine was convicted by 

a military judge alone of violating a lawful order, 

violating a lawful general regulation, making a false 

official statement, adultery, wrongful cohabitation, 

and obstruction of justice.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/17/2013 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Private First Class M. R. Leone was 

convicted by a military judge alone of unauthorized 

absence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

100 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/17/2013 2d ReconBn,     

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal V. W. Young-Shinault was 

convicted by a military judge alone of stealing 

military property and wrongfully selling military 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

reduction to E-1 and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/16/2013 HQBn, 1st 

MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal M. J. Herzog was convicted 

by a military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

order, violating a lawful order, and damaging military 

property.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 

150 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-

conduct discharge. 
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10/16/2013 1st Bn, 4th 

Mar, 1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal K. S. Nesmith was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 

violating a lawful general order, damaging military 

property, using a controlled substance, assault, and 

drunk and disorderly conduct. The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, 

forfeitures of $1,010 per month for 7 months, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

10/16/2013 I MEF HQ At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Staff Sergeant N. M. Legassey was convicted 

by a military judge alone of unauthorized absence, 

using a controlled substance, indecent conduct, 

communicating indecent language to a minor, and 

possession of child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 28 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

10/11/2013 MALS-31, MAG-

31, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, a lance corporal was acquitted by a military 

judge alone of disobeying a lawful order.

10/11/2013 HqHqRon, MCAS 

Cherry Point

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. J. Nicholas was convicted 

by military judge alone of violating a lawful general 

regulation and adultery.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 45 days confinement, reduction to E-3, 

and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/9/2013 CLR-25, 2d MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Lance Corporal A. R. Bain was convicted by a 

military judge alone of indecent exposure.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 8 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge.

10/8/2013 WTBn, TrngCom At a General Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal S. R. Bauser was convicted by military judge 

alone of selling military property, conspiring to sell 

military property, larceny, breaking restriction, and 

soliciting the distribution of a controlled substance.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 322 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, a $1,000 fine, and a 

letter of reprimand.

10/8/2013 10th Mar,        

2d MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, a private first class was acquitted by 

officer and enlisted members of larceny.
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10/4/2013 CLB-3, CLR-3,    

3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Lance Corporal H. C. Bedford was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 45 days confinement, reduction 

to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

10/4/2013 MAG-16, 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal J. L. Nieves was convicted 

by a military judge alone of attempted insurance fraud, 

conspiracy to commit larceny, false official statement, 

destruction of non-military property, and larceny.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 5 years 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge. 

10/4/2013 HqSptBn, MCB 

Camp Pendleton

At a Special Court- Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Corporal E. A. Ipina was convicted by a 

military judge alone of larceny, false official 

statement, and unlawful entry.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to confinement for 8 months, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

10/4/2013 TBS At a Special Court-Martial at Quantico, Virginia, 

Corporal D. G. Pace-Bates was convicted by a military 

judge alone of false official statements and larceny.  

The military judge sentenced the accused to 75 days 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 

discharge. 

10/4/2013 3d Bn, 8th Mar, 

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant P. J. Ezel was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of violating a lawful 

general order and an indecent act.  The members 

sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1 and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/3/2013 SOI, TECOM At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant T. J. McLaughlin II was convicted by 

military judge alone of providing alcohol to an 

underage person, fraternization, dereliction of duty, 

maltreatment, and adultery.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement, 

reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

10/2/2013 1st Bn, 12th 

Mar, 3d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial in Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, 

Sergeant E. M. Thomas was convicted by officer and 

enlisted members of wrongful sexual contact.  The 

members sentenced the accused to 3 months confinement, 

3 months hard labor without confinement, reduction to E-

3, and a reprimand.
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10/2/2013 MAG-26, 2d MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Staff Sergeant M. S. Adams was convicted by 

officer and enlisted members of forging a signature for 

the purpose of defrauding the Government.  The members 

sentenced the accused to no punishment.  

10/1/2013 MACS-4, MACG 

18, 1st MAW

At a General Court Martial at Camp Foster, Okinawa, 

Japan, Lance Corporal K. S. Shields was convicted by 

military judge alone of sexual assault of a child and 

possessing child pornography.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 10 years confinement, 

forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 

and a dishonorable discharge.

10/1/2013 7th ESB, 1st 

MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 

California, Lance Corporal T. A. Kelley was convicted 

by a military judge alone of disobeying a 

noncommissioned officer and disrespecting a 

noncommissioned officer.  The military judge sentenced 

the accused to 60 days confinement and reduction to E-

1. 

10/1/2013 2d LAADBn,     

MACG 28, 2d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 

Carolina, Private T. M. Odell was convicted by military 

judge alone of aggravated assault.  The military judge 

sentenced the accused to 6 months confinement and a bad-

conduct discharge.

10/1/2013 1st MCD, ERR, 

MCRD PI

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 

Carolina, Gunnery Sergeant B. K. Parker was convicted 

by military judge alone of attempts, violation of a 

lawful general order, sodomy, adultery, solicitation, 

and disobeying a superior commissioned officer.  The 

military judge sentenced the accused to 60 months 

confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.

10/1/2013 2d CEBn,         

2d MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 

Carolina, Sergeant M. R. Diggs was convicted by officer 

and enlisted members of rape, abusive sexual contact, 

and communicating a threat.  The members sentenced the 

accused to 5 years confinement, forfeiture of all pay 

and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 

discharge.
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